

International Tobacco Control Policy Evaluation Project

4-Country Smoking & Vaping W3

Recontact Replenishment

Survey Code: 4CV3

Languages: English, French

Mode: Online Survey

Products: Cig, E-Cig, HTP

User Groups: User, Quitter, Non-User

Last Update: 19-Jun-2023

VarName Changes

BQ314BQ31315-Feb-2019SM750vNW998v04-Apr-2019SM751vNW999v04-Apr-2019SM752NW93304-Apr-2019SM753NW95104-Apr-2019SM754NW94904-Apr-2019SM755NW95004-Apr-2019EQ758ED801b16-May-2019EQ781ED80616-May-2019IN352CH87922-May-2019MP120NW69012-Aug-2019SL550NEW00126-Aug-2019CV071NW20031-Mar-2020CV072NW20131-Mar-2020CV073NW20231-Mar-2020CV074NW20331-Mar-2020CV075NW20431-Mar-2020CV0750NW204031-Mar-2020CV038NW20531-Mar-2020BI197NW98026-Aug-2020	New Name	Old Name	Date	
SM751vNW999v04-Apr-2019SM752NW93304-Apr-2019SM753NW95104-Apr-2019SM754NW94904-Apr-2019SM755NW95004-Apr-2019EQ758ED801b16-May-2019EQ781ED80616-May-2019IN352CH87922-May-2019MP120NW69012-Aug-2019SL550NEW00126-Aug-2019CV071NW20031-Mar-2020CV072NW20131-Mar-2020CV073NW20231-Mar-2020CV074NW20331-Mar-2020CV075NW20431-Mar-2020CV0750NW204031-Mar-2020CV038NW20531-Mar-2020	BQ314	BQ313	15-Feb-2019	
SM752NW93304-Apr-2019SM753NW95104-Apr-2019SM754NW94904-Apr-2019SM755NW95004-Apr-2019EQ758ED801b16-May-2019EQ781ED80616-May-2019IN352CH87922-May-2019MP120NW69012-Aug-2019SL550NEW00126-Aug-2019CV071NW20031-Mar-2020CV072NW20131-Mar-2020CV073NW20231-Mar-2020CV074NW20331-Mar-2020CV075NW20431-Mar-2020CV0750NW204031-Mar-2020CV038NW20531-Mar-2020	SM750v	NW998v	04-Apr-2019	
SM753NW95104-Apr-2019SM754NW94904-Apr-2019SM755NW95004-Apr-2019EQ758ED801b16-May-2019EQ781ED80616-May-2019IN352CH87922-May-2019MP120NW69012-Aug-2019SL550NEW00126-Aug-2019CV071NW20031-Mar-2020CV072NW20131-Mar-2020CV073NW20231-Mar-2020CV074NW20331-Mar-2020CV075NW20431-Mar-2020CV0750NW204031-Mar-2020CV038NW20531-Mar-2020	SM751v	NW999v	04-Apr-2019	
SM754NW94904-Apr-2019SM755NW95004-Apr-2019EQ758ED801b16-May-2019EQ781ED80616-May-2019IN352CH87922-May-2019MP120NW69012-Aug-2019SL550NEW00126-Aug-2019CV071NW20031-Mar-2020CV072NW20131-Mar-2020CV073NW20231-Mar-2020CV074NW20331-Mar-2020CV075NW20431-Mar-2020CV0750NW204031-Mar-2020CV038NW20531-Mar-2020	SM752	NW933	04-Apr-2019	
SM755NW95004-Apr-2019EQ758ED801b16-May-2019EQ781ED80616-May-2019IN352CH87922-May-2019MP120NW69012-Aug-2019SL550NEW00126-Aug-2019CV071NW20031-Mar-2020CV072NW20131-Mar-2020CV073NW20231-Mar-2020CV074NW20331-Mar-2020CV075NW20431-Mar-2020CV0750NW204031-Mar-2020CV038NW20531-Mar-2020	SM753	NW951	04-Apr-2019	
EQ758 ED801b 16-May-2019 EQ781 ED806 16-May-2019 IN352 CH879 22-May-2019 MP120 NW690 12-Aug-2019 SL550 NEW001 26-Aug-2019 CV071 NW200 31-Mar-2020 CV072 NW201 31-Mar-2020 CV073 NW202 31-Mar-2020 CV074 NW203 31-Mar-2020 CV075 NW204 31-Mar-2020 CV0750 NW2040 31-Mar-2020 CV038 NW205 31-Mar-2020	SM754	NW949	04-Apr-2019	
EQ781 ED806 16-May-2019 IN352 CH879 22-May-2019 MP120 NW690 12-Aug-2019 SL550 NEW001 26-Aug-2019 CV071 NW200 31-Mar-2020 CV072 NW201 31-Mar-2020 CV073 NW202 31-Mar-2020 CV074 NW203 31-Mar-2020 CV075 NW204 31-Mar-2020 CV0750 NW2040 31-Mar-2020 CV038 NW205 31-Mar-2020	SM755	NW950	04-Apr-2019	
IN352 CH879 22-May-2019 MP120 NW690 12-Aug-2019 SL550 NEW001 26-Aug-2019 CV071 NW200 31-Mar-2020 CV072 NW201 31-Mar-2020 CV073 NW202 31-Mar-2020 CV074 NW203 31-Mar-2020 CV075 NW204 31-Mar-2020 CV0750 NW2040 31-Mar-2020 CV038 NW205 31-Mar-2020	EQ758	ED801b	16-May-2019	
MP120 NW690 12-Aug-2019 SL550 NEW001 26-Aug-2019 CV071 NW200 31-Mar-2020 CV072 NW201 31-Mar-2020 CV073 NW202 31-Mar-2020 CV074 NW203 31-Mar-2020 CV075 NW204 31-Mar-2020 CV0750 NW2040 31-Mar-2020 CV038 NW205 31-Mar-2020	EQ781	ED806	16-May-2019	
SL550 NEW001 26-Aug-2019 CV071 NW200 31-Mar-2020 CV072 NW201 31-Mar-2020 CV073 NW202 31-Mar-2020 CV074 NW203 31-Mar-2020 CV075 NW204 31-Mar-2020 CV0750 NW2040 31-Mar-2020 CV038 NW205 31-Mar-2020	IN352	CH879	22-May-2019	
CV071 NW200 31-Mar-2020 CV072 NW201 31-Mar-2020 CV073 NW202 31-Mar-2020 CV074 NW203 31-Mar-2020 CV075 NW204 31-Mar-2020 CV0750 NW2040 31-Mar-2020 CV038 NW205 31-Mar-2020	MP120	NW690	12-Aug-2019	
CV072 NW201 31-Mar-2020 CV073 NW202 31-Mar-2020 CV074 NW203 31-Mar-2020 CV075 NW204 31-Mar-2020 CV0750 NW2040 31-Mar-2020 CV038 NW205 31-Mar-2020	SL550	NEW001	26-Aug-2019	
CV073 NW202 31-Mar-2020 CV074 NW203 31-Mar-2020 CV075 NW204 31-Mar-2020 CV0750 NW2040 31-Mar-2020 CV038 NW205 31-Mar-2020	CV071	NW200	31-Mar-2020	
CV074 NW203 31-Mar-2020 CV075 NW204 31-Mar-2020 CV0750 NW2040 31-Mar-2020 CV038 NW205 31-Mar-2020	CV072	NW201	31-Mar-2020	
CV075 NW204 31-Mar-2020 CV0750 NW2040 31-Mar-2020 CV038 NW205 31-Mar-2020	CV073	NW202	31-Mar-2020	
CV0750 NW2040 31-Mar-2020 CV038 NW205 31-Mar-2020	CV074	NW203	31-Mar-2020	
CV038 NW205 31-Mar-2020	CV075	NW204	31-Mar-2020	
	CV0750	NW204o	31-Mar-2020	
BI197 NW980 26-Aug-2020	CV038	NW205	31-Mar-2020	
	BI197	NW980	26-Aug-2020	

New Name	Old Name	Date
CV117	CV021	14-Jun-2022
CV107	CV018	15-Jun-2022
KN225	KN253	16-Jun-2022
EC387	EC503	18-Jan-2023
HN132v	HN132	18-Jan-2023
HN133v	HN133	18-Jan-2023
EF132v	EF132	18-Jan-2023
EF133v	EF133	18-Jan-2023

TABLE OF CONTENTS

INTRODUCTION & SCREENER	14
CIGARETTES SCREENING	26
HTP & VAPING PRODUCTS SCREENING	31
VAPING PRODUCTS CONSUMPTION	38
VAPING PRODUCTS DEPENDENCE & FUTURE USE	43
VAPING PRODUCTS QUIT ATTEMPTS	44
VAPING PRODUCTS SOURCES OF INFORMATION	45
HTP CONSUMPTION	46
HEATED TOBACCO PRODUCTS DEPENDENCE	48
CIGARETTES CONSUMPTION	50
CIGARETTES QUITTING ATTEMPTS	54
CIGARETTES VAPING ON LAST QUIT ATTEMPT	56
CIGARETTES BELIEFS ABOUT QUITTING	59
CIGARETTES DEPENDENCE	61
CIGARETTES RECENT CHANGES IN CONSUMPTION	63
CESSATION HELP FOR LAST QUIT ATTEMPT	64
CESSATION HELP IN LAST 5 YEARS	65
CURRENT USE OF CESSATION AIDS	67
CESSATION & HEALTH PROFESSIONALS	68
VAPING PRODUCTS BRAND CHOICE	70
VAPING PRODUCTS SOURCES & LAST PURCHASE	75
VAPING PRODUCTS LAST PURCHASE OF DEVICE	75
VAPING PRODUCTS LAST PURCHASE OF SUPPLIES	77
VAPING PRODUCTS REASONS FOR USE	85
VAPING PRODUCTS KNOWLEDGE & SIDE EFFECTS	86
VADING PRODUCTS WARNING LARFLS	QQ

VAPING PRODUCTS - ATTITUDES TO REGULATION	
VAPING REGULATION MODULE 1	89
VAPING REGULATION MODULE 2	90
HTP BRAND CHOICE	91
HTP SOURCES & LAST PURCHASE	93
HTP LAST PURCHASE OF DEVICE	93
HTP LAST PURCHASE OF SUPPLIES	95
HTP REASONS FOR USE	98
HTP WARNING LABELS	99
CIGARETTES BRAND CHOICE	
CIGARETTES SOURCES & LAST PURCHASE	
PRICE SENSITIVITY TASK	
KNOWLEDGE OF HEALTH EFFECTS	120
CIGARETTES WARNING LABELS	
CIGARETTES - ATTITUDES TO REGULATION	
CIGARETTES REGULATION MODULE 1	
Cigarettes Regulation Module 2	126
PSYCHOSOCIAL: BELIEFS ABOUT SMOKING & VAPING	
PERCEIVED RISK	
GENERAL ADVERTISING & PROMOTION	136
SOCIAL INFLUENCES	138
ALTERNATIVE TOBACCO PRODUCTS	141
MARIJUANA / CANNABIS	143
MODERATORS	
DELAY DISCOUNTING TASK (DDT)	152
DEMOGRAPHICS	158
CORONAVIRUS OUTBREAK	

CONTACT INFORMATION	173
ETM STUDY INVITATION	176
SURVEY CLOSING	180
TERMINATION SCRIPTS	181

Q#	VarName	4CV3
001a	OwnerID	Coding of ITC sample ownership of contact information, for routing and conditional wording purposes. If (001a/OwnerID=0, 70 or 80), then contact information is owned by ITC. If (001a/OwnerID=1-9), then contact information is not owned by ITC. 00 ITC-owned from 4C (CA, US, UK, AU) 01 CA Leger panelist 02 US GfK panelist 03 EN Ipsos panelist 04 [leave blank] 05 US Ipsos panelist 06 AU RMR panelist 07 N/A at Wave 3 [AU CCV dedicated vaper Replenishment sample] 08 US opt-in panelist, aged 18-24 (via GfK) (*see note) 09 EN panelist (via Rakuten AIP) 70 ITC-owned, previously recruited as AU CCV dedicated vaper sample 80 ITC-owned from 4CV2, previously recruited as US opt-in panelist aged 18-24 Note: 00merIDs included for 4CV3 Recontact are: 0, 1, 2, 3, 5, 6, 9, 70 and 80. 00merIDs included for 4CV3 Replenishment are: 1, 2, 6, 8 and 9. NOTE: FORMERGFK sample are NOT being recruited at 4CV3. Thus, routing that references "FORMERGFK" is not relevant for 4CV3, but was retained to avoid generating new issues (i.e., given that no respondents would be affected since none meet the condition). IMPORTANT: Beginning at 4CV3, all new recruits coded as 001a/OwnerID=8 will remain as 001a/OwnerID=8 in future waves (i.e. will no longer be ITC-owned). 001a/OwnerID=80 applies only to recontact respondents who were coded as 001a/OwnerID=80 at 4CV2 (first recruited at 4CV1).
001b	COUNTRY	1 CA 2 US 3 UK 4 AU
002	In4C	Coding to identify respondents who belong to the 4-001b/COUNTRY Cohort (i.e., were recruited at 4C and participated in 4C9 CA,US/ 4C10 UK,AU) versus respondents who were newly recruited from 4CV1 onwards. If respondent is from the 4C Cohort, then 002/In4C=1 (yes). Otherwise, the respondent is a new recruit to the 4CV Cohort and 002/In4C=2 (no). 1 Yes 2 No
003	COHORT4 CV	Coding to identify the wave at which respondents were first recruited for 4CV. (For 4CV3, 003/COHORT4CV=1-2 are recontacted respondents and 003/COHORT4CV=3 are replenishment respondents.) 1 Recruited at 4CV1 or 4C 2 Recruited at 4CV2

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		3 Recruited at 4CV3
004	Rtype	Derived variable 004/Rtype respondent is Recontact or Replenishment (C or P):
		If 003/COHORT4CV=1 or 2, then 004/Rtype=C.
		If 003/COHORT4CV=3, then 004/Rtype=P.
005a	REGMODC	Random assignment of respondents to Cigarettes Regulation Modules 1 and 2:
		If 005a/REGMODC=1, respondent is assigned to Module 1. If 005a/REGMODC=2, respondent is assigned to Module 2.
005b	REGMODV	Random assignment of respondents to Vaping Regulation Modules 1 and 2:
		If 005b/REGMODV=1, respondent is assigned to Vaping Module 1. If 005b/REGMODV=2, respondent is assigned to Vaping Module 2.
006	BI090	Note for PIs and analysts: For panelists recruited via GfK (i.e. 001a/OwnerID=2 and 8, including former panelists
000	D1030	recontacted via GfK (FORMERGFK=1)), a separate version of the 4CV3 web survey program was created by the Survey
		Research Centre (SRC) to accommodate GfK's requirement that their panelists be allowed to continue through the survey
		program even if they don't select ANY on-screen response (i.e. clicking 'next' at a question without endorsing any response).
		To enable this functionality, the GfK version of the web survey program has a background code programmed at every
		question called 'GfK no response', which behaves like a non-response option. This non-response option will NOT ever appear on-screen to the respondent and will only exist in the program code. It will be coded by default if any respondent
		advances past a question (clicks 'next') without selecting any on-screen answer option.
		In the web survey routing, this 'GfK no-response' code will be treated the same as if the respondent had selected 'Refused' (Prefer not to answer).
		An exception to this is for the US ETM Study invitation questions (ETM210a, ETM211a) where the GfK 'no response' code
		will be treated the same as if the respondent had selected 'No'.
		However, in the case of any essential questions in the screener that determine eligibility, such respondents will be terminated.
007	BI100	For any 6-month, 12-month, and 24-month anchors, insert into script:
		For interviews taking place during first 10 days of month="early"
		For interviews taking place during days 11-20 of month="the middle of" For interviews taking place during days 21- end of month="late"
		Create string variables that will be referred to often in this program:
		24M Anchor="[Early/Middle/Late] [CURRENT MONTH] [CURRENT YEAR -2]"
		12M Anchor="[Early/Middle/Late] [CURRENT MONTH] [CURRENT YEAR -1]"
		6M Anchor="[Early/Middle/Late] [CURRENT MONTH -6]" 30-Day Anchor="[CURRENT DATE-30 days]"
		or may resource Locations of mayor

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		LSD = [MONTH, YEAR] of recontact respondent's last survey date.
		AGE@LSD = exact age of recontact respondents at last survey date.
800	BI101	[survey length]= "about 45 minutes on average (or approximately 5 minutes longer on a smart phone)" [mode]= web [next-survey gap]= 18-24 months
009	BI101w	If 001b/COUNTRY=CA and 001a/OwnerID=0 (ITC-owned):
		[survey firm]= the University of Waterloo Survey Research Centre
		[payment]= a \$28 (\$25 + \$3 bonus) cheque
		[ETM payment]=N/A; only panelists invited
		[toll-free number] (SRC)= 1-866-303-2822 [email address for survey help]= itcsrc@uwaterloo.ca
		[institution]= the University of Waterloo
		[ethics contact] = Office of Research Ethics, University of Waterloo, Waterloo, Ontario, N2L 3G1 Canada. Tel: (519) 888-4567 ext. 36005 or E-mail: ore-ceo@uwaterloo.ca .
		If 001b/COUNTRY=CA and 001a/OwnerID=1 (Leger panel):
		[survey firm]= Leger [payment]= [004/Rtype=C] \$30 (\$25 + \$5 bonus)/ [004/Rtype =P]: \$25 [AII]: or AIR MILES equivalent or Aeroplan
		Reward Miles equivalent
		[ETM payment] = \$8 or AIR MILES equivalent or Aeroplan Reward Miles equivalent
		[toll-free number] (Leger)= 1-888-404-2464
		[email address for survey help]= legerweb@legerweb.com [institution]= the University of Waterloo
		[ethics contact]= Office of Research Ethics, University of Waterloo, Waterloo, Ontario, N2L 3G1 Canada. Tel: (519) 888-
		4567 ext. 36005 or E-mail: ore-ceo@uwaterloo.ca .
010	BI101x	If 001b/COUNTRY=US and 001a/OwnerID=0 (ITC-owned):
		[survey firm] = the University of Waterloo Survey Research Centre
		[payment]= a \$28 (\$25 + \$3 bonus) check [ETM payment]=N/A; only panelists invited
		[toll-free number] (SRC)= 1-866-303-2822
		[email address for survey help]= itcsrc@uwaterloo.ca
		[institution]= the Medical University of South Carolina
		[ethics contact]= Kirstin Zaks, Office of Research Integrity, Medical University of South Carolina, 19 Hagood Avenue, Suite 601, MSC857, Charleston, SC 29403. Tel: (843) 792-9254 or E-mail: zaks@musc.edu .
		If 001b/COUNTRY=US and 001a/OwnerID=2 (GfK panel):
		[survey firm]= GfK (KnowledgePanel) [payment]= [GfK KnowledgePanel and 004/Rtype=C]: 13,000 (10,000 + bonus 3000) points/ [GfK KnowledgePanel
		and 004/Rtype=P]: 10,000 points
		[ETM payment]= 10,000 points
		[toll-free number] (GfK)= 1-800-782-6899

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		[email address for survey help]= support@knowledgepanel.com
		[institution] = the Medical University of South Carolina
		[ethics contact] = Kirstin Zaks, Office of Research Integrity, Medical University of South Carolina, 19 Hagood Avenue, Suite
		601, MSC857, Charleston, SC 29403. Tel: (843) 792-9254 or E-mail: zaks@musc.edu .
		If 001b /COUNTRY-US and 001a /OwnerID-E (Incompanie)
		<u>If 001b/COUNTRY=US and 001a/OwnerID=5 (Ipsos panel):</u> [survey firm]= Ipsos MORI
		[payment]= [Age=18-24]: broadly the equivalent of \$28 (\$25 + bonus \$3) worth of points that you can redeem through
		your i-Say account through a wide range of vouchers / [Age=>25]: broadly the equivalent of \$28 (\$25 + bonus \$3) worth
		of points that you can redeem through your i-Say account through a wide range of vouchers
		[toll-free number]= N/A (will only provide email address for survey help)
		[email address for survey help]= Questions@i-say.com
		[institution]= the Medical University of South Carolina
		[ethics contact] = Kirstin Zaks, Office of Research Integrity, Medical University of South Carolina, 19 Hagood Avenue, Suite
		601, MSC857, Charleston, SC 29403. Tel: (843) 792-9254 or E-mail: zaks@musc.edu .
		If 001b/COUNTRY=US and 001a/OwnerID=8 (US opt-in panelists 18-24):
		[survey firm] = the University of Waterloo Survey Research Centre
		[payment]= the standard credit for a survey of this length
		[ETM payment]= 10,000 points
		[toll-free number] (SRC)= 1-866-303-2822
		[emailaddress for survey help]= itcsrc@uwaterloo.ca
		[institution] = the Medical University of South Carolina
		[ethics contact] = Kirstin Zaks, Office of Research Integrity, Medical University of South Carolina, 19 Hagood Avenue, Suite
		601, MSC857, Charleston, SC 29403. Tel: (843) 792-9254 or E-mail: zaks@musc.edu .
		If 001b/COUNTRY=US and 001a/OwnerID=80 (ITC-owned from 4CV2, previously recruited US opt-in panelists
		18-24):
		[survey firm]= the University of Waterloo Survey Research Centre
		[payment]= a \$28 (\$25 + \$3 bonus) check
		[ETM payment]=N/A; only panelists invited
		[toll-free number] (SRC)= 1-866-303-2822
		[email address for survey help]= itcsrc@uwaterloo.ca
		[institution] = the Medical University of South Carolina
		[ethics contact]= Kirstin Zaks, Office of Research Integrity, Medical University of South Carolina, 19 Hagood Avenue, Suite 601, MSC857, Charleston, SC 29403. Tel: (843) 792-9254 or E-mail: zaks@musc.edu.
011	BI101y	If 001b/COUNTRY=UK (England) and 001a/OwnerID=0 (ITC-owned):
		[survey firm]= the University of Waterloo Survey Research Centre
		[payment]= a £18 (£16 + £2 bonus) Amazon e-gift card
		[ETM payment]=N/A; only panelists invited
		[toll-free number]= N/A (will only provide email address for survey help)
		[email address for survey help]= itcsrc@uwaterloo.ca
		[institution]= King's College London

VarName	4CV3
	[ethics contact]= The Chair, Psychiatry, Nursing and Midwifery (PNM) Research Ethics Subcommittee, at pnm@kcl.ac.uk .
	If 001b/COUNTRY=UK (England) and 001a/OwnerID=3 (Ipsos panel and their partners):
	[survey firm]= Ipsos MORI
	[payment]= [If Age=18-24]: broadly the equivalent of £27 worth of points that you can redeem through your i-Say
	account through a wide range of vouchers / [If Age=>25]: broadly the equivalent of £18 worth of points that you can redeem through your i-Say account through a wide range of vouchers
	[toll-free number]= N/A (will only provide email address for survey help)
	[email address for survey help]= epanel-uk@i-say.com
	[institution] = King's College London, the University of Waterloo and a team of international researchers
	[ethics contact] = The Chair, Psychiatry, Nursing and Midwifery (PNM) Research Ethics Subcommittee, at pnm@kcl.ac.uk.
	If 001b/COUNTRY=UK (England) and 001a/OwnerID=9 (multiple panels, via Rakuten AIP):
	[survey firm]=(None no insert because 001a/OwnerID=9 will recruit from multiple panels)
	[payment]= the standard credit for a survey of this length
	[ETM payment] = the standard credit for a survey of this length
	[toll-free number] = N/A (will only provide email address for survey help)
	[email address for survey help]= your survey panel helpdesk [institution]= King's College London, the University of Waterloo and a team of international researchers
	[ethics contact]= The Chair, Psychiatry, Nursing and Midwifery (PNM)Research Ethics Subcommittee, at pnm@kcl.ac.uk.
BI101z	If 001b/COUNTRY=AU and 001a/OwnerID=0 (ITC-owned):
	[survey firm]= Roy Morgan
	[payment]=[If 640/AI530z@LSD=2 (chose gift card at 4CV2)]: the choice of a \$40 gift card OR entry into a draw for
	\$1,000 (one name will be drawn for every 100 submitted surveys) / [If 640/AI530z@LSD=1 or 3 (did not choose gift
	card at 4CV2) OR 640/AI530z@LSD was not asked]: an entry into a draw for \$1,000 (one name will be drawn for
	every 100 submitted surveys)
	[ETM payment]=N/A for AU
	[toll-free number] (RMR)= 1800-004-482 [email address for survey help]= itcsurvey@roymorgan.com
	[institution]= the Cancer Council Victoria and the University of Melbourne
	[ethics contact]=Cancer Council Victoria's Research Ethics Committee via Ms. Svenja Liu, at rgu@cancervic.org.au; Cancer
	Council Victoria, 615 St Kilda Road, Melbourne Vic 3004, Ph 03-9514-6200.
	If 001b/COUNTRY=AU and 001a/OwnerID=6 (RMR panel):
	[survey firm]= Roy Morgan
	[payment]=[If (SAMPLEOWNER<>3) AND 640/AI530z@LSD=2 (chose gift card at 4CV2)]: the choice of a \$40 gift
	card OR entry into a draw for \$1,000 (one name will be drawn for every 100 submitted surveys) / [If
	(SAMPLEOWNER<>3) AND [(640/AI530z@LSD=1 or 3 (did not choose gift card at 4CV2)) OR 640/AI530z@LSD was not asked]]: an entry into a draw for \$1,000 (one name will be drawn for every 100 submitted
	surveys) / [If SAMPLEOWNER=3 (SSI)]: survey points valued at \$10
	[ETM payment]=N/A for AU
	[toll-free number] (RMR)= 1800-004-482
	[email address for survey help]= itcsurvey@roymorgan.com
	BI101z

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		[institution]= the Cancer Council Victoria and the University of Melbourne
		[ethics contact]=Cancer Council Victoria's Research Ethics Committee via Ms. Svenja Liu, at rgu@cancervic.org.au; Cancer
		Council Victoria, 615 St Kilda Road, Melbourne Vic 3004, Ph 03-9514-6200.
		If 001b/COUNTRY=AU and 001a/OwnerID=7 (dedicated vaper sample new recruits):
		[survey firm]= University of Queensland and the Cancer Council Victoria
		[payment]= an entry into a draw for \$1,000
		[ETM payment]=N/A for AU
		[toll-free number]= N/A (will only provide email address for survey help) [email address for survey help]= ITCsurvey@cancervic.org.au
		[institution]= the Cancer Council Victoria and the University of Melbourne
		[ethics contact]= Cancer Council Victoria's Research Ethics Committee via Ms. Svenja Liu, at rgu@cancervic.org.au; Cancer
		Council Victoria, 615 St Kilda Road, Melbourne Vic 3004, Ph 03-9514-6200.
		If 001b/COUNTRY=AU and 001a/OwnerID=70 (ITC-owned, previously recruited dedicated vaper sample):
		[survey firm]= University of Queensland and the Cancer Council Victoria
		[payment]= an entry into a draw for \$1,000
		[ETM payment]=N/A for AU
		[toll-free number]=N/A (will only provide email address for survey help) [email address for survey help]= ITCsurvey@cancervic.org.au
		[institution] = the Cancer Council Victoria and the University of Melbourne
		[ethics contact]= Cancer Council Victoria's Research Ethics Committee via Ms. Svenja Liu, at rgu@cancervic.org.au; Cancer
		Council Victoria, 615 St Kilda Road, Melbourne Vic 3004, Ph 03-9514-6200.
013	BI102	Conditional wordings to be used throughout:
		For [shop/ store]:
		If 001b/COUNTRY= AU or UK, use "shop"
		If 001b/COUNTRY= CA or US, use "store"
		For [factory-made/ packet]:
		If 001b/COUNTRY=CA or US or AU, use "factory-made"
		If 001b/COUNTRY=UK, use "packet"
		For [cigarettes/ roll-your-own tobacco] - OUTSIDE OF LAST PURCHASE SECTION:
		If 353/FR330=1 or 2, use "cigarettes"
		If 353/FR330=4 or 5, use "roll-your-own tobacco"
		If 353/FR330=3, 8 or 9, use "cigarettes or roll-your-own tobacco"
		For [cigarettes/ roll-your-own tobacco] - IN LAST PURCHASE SECTION; modify input for those asked 366/BR227
		(at 367/BR701 and 373a/S0224):
		If 353/FR330=1, use "cigarettes"
		If 353/FR330=5, use "roll-your-own tobacco"

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		If 366/BR227=1, use "cigarettes"
		If 366/BR227=2, use "roll-your-own tobacco" If 366/BR227=8-9, use "cigarettes or roll-your-own tobacco"
		11 3007 BR227 = 0 37 use eigenetics of foil your own tobacco
		For instances with [or roll-your-own tobacco]
		If 353/FR330=3-5, add "or roll-your-own tobacco"
		For [stubbed/ butted]:
		If 001b/COUNTRY=CA or US, use "butted"
		If 001b/COUNTRY=UK or AU, use "stubbed"
		For [usual/ current brand]:
		If 001b/COUNTRY=CA, use [356a/BR312] or [356b/BR312o]
		If 001b/COUNTRY=US, use [357a/BR322] or [357b/BR322o]
		If 001b/COUNTRY=UK, use [358a/BR331] or [358b/BR331o] If 001b/COUNTRY=AU, use [359a/BR341] or [359b/BR341o]
		11 001b/ COONTRT = AO, use [339a/ bR341] of [339b/ bR3410]
		For [gas / petrol]:
		If 001b/COUNTRY= AU or UK, use "petrol"
		If 001b/COUNTRY= CA or US, use "gas".
		For Delay Discounting questions:
		If 001b/COUNTRY=UK, use £ currency symbol.
		If 001b/COUNTRY=CA, US, or AU, use \$ currency symbol.
		For [toll-free/ freephone]:
		If 001b/COUNTRY=UK, use "freephone".
		If 001b/COUNTRY=CA, US, or AU, use "toll-free".
		Currency is determined as follows:
		For questions with the note "Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR (UK)]]."
		If 001b/COUNTRY=UK, show 'Enter price in EUR' or 'Enter price in GBP' depending on choice of currency
		selected at each of 249/EL166, 260/EL266, and 374/PU203 for reporting of last purchase prices.
014	BI103	If respondent enters an out-of-range response, show: An out-of-range answer was entered for this question. Please check what you've entered.
015	BI104	Essential questions in this survey:
		Birthdt (020a), BI197 (020b), BI200 (021), BI240 (031), BI238 (032a), DE099 (035), auRegion (036), DE090 (037), DE091 (038), DE092 (039), DE093 (040), DE094 (041), usState (042), DE731 (043), QA342 (046), FR225
		(037), DE091 (038), DE092 (039), DE093 (040), DE094 (041), ds3tate (042), DE731 (043), QA342 (046), FR223 (048), FR142 (049), FR304 (051), FR314 (052), BI345 (054), QA439 (056), QA435w (058), QA435x (059a),
		NC302 (065), EF130 (067), NC304 (069), HN103 (073), HN106 (074), HN196 (077), HN140 (079)
016	BI473	No routing to conversion script will occur for web respondents at essential questions. Instead, a note is provided on-screen

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		with the question, emphasizing the importance of providing a valid response to determine eligibility. Respondents are
		required to provide a valid answer to continue or will be terminated.
		INTRODUCTION & SCREENER
017	AI510	Ask if [(001a/OwnerID=0, 70 or 80) AND ((participant has not previously provided ITC with his/her email address) OR (participant's most recent email address was not valid; i.e. invitation bounced back))] or (001a/OwnerID=7). All: Thank you for your interest in participating in the International Smoking and Vaping Survey. Because this is an ongoing study offered only by web, we require that all participants provide their email address, for future contact.
		CA, US, UK: If you leave before the end of the survey, we will use your email address to send you a personalized link to your survey so that you can complete the survey starting where you left off.
		AU: Please note that the email address will be sent to the researchers at the end of your current session, even if you have not yet submitted the survey. If you wish to withdraw before completing the survey, please send your request to [email address for survey help].
		All: Are you willing to provide us with your email address? 1 Yes 2 No 3 Don't have an email address or unable to provide it
		Please note: We will treat your email address with strict confidentiality and will not share it with anyone outside this project. If response=2 or 3, go to 019/BI908. (DC: If response=2 and (001a/OwnerID=0, 70 or 80) then C-B75; If response=3 and (001a/OwnerID=7, 70 or 80) then C-D75; If response=3 and 001a/OwnerID=7 then P-D75)
018a	AI502	Ask if 017/AI510=1. Please enter your email address.
018b	AI503	Please re-enter your e-mail address, to confirm.
		018a/AI502<>018b/AI503: The e-mail addresses you have entered are not the same. Please re-enter them carefully.
019	BI908	Ask if 017/AI510=2 or 3. We are sorry, but we require an email address from all participants. [Thank you for your participation in the past. (001a/OwnerID=0, 70 or 80)] (Terminate)
020a	Birthdt	Ask if [P (replenishment) and (001a/OwnerID=1, 6 or 7)] or [C (recontact) and ((001a/OwnerID=80) or (001a/OwnerID=2 and FORMERGFK=1))]. If P (replenishment) and 001a/OwnerID=2 or 8, respondent's exact age to be provided by survey firm when each respondent accesses the link to the web survey. Before we get started, please confirm your date of birth to ensure that you are eligible for the survey. (Your age may be used to link your answers in this survey to your answers in a follow-up survey. Therefore, it's important that you enter your response correctly before clicking 'next'.) (yyyy/mm/dd) 8888 Refused 9999 Don't Know

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't
		wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue. If response=8888 or 9999, go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: If P, then P-C11.1; if C, then C-B11.1)
		Otherwise, go to 022/ageSD.
020b	BI197	Ask if [P (replenishment) and (001a/OwnerID=9)].
	(Prev. NW980)	Before we get started, please confirm the year and month of your birth to ensure that you are eligible for the survey. (Your age may be used to link your answers in this survey to your answers in a follow-up survey. Therefore, it's important that you enter your response correctly before clicking 'next'.)
		(yyyy/mm)
021	BI200	Ask if C (recontact) and (001a/OwnerID=0, 1, 3, 5, 6, 9 or 70). If [C (recontact) and 001a/OwnerID=2 and FORMERGFK<>1], respondent's exact age to be provided by survey firm when each respondent accesses the link to the web survey.
		Before we get started, please tell us your current age. (Your age is used to link your answers in this survey to your answers in past surveys and possibly also to answers in a follow-up survey. Therefore, it's important that you enter your response correctly before clicking 'next'.) 888 Refused 999 Don't Know
		This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue. If response<>888 or 999, go to 022/ageSD.
		If response=888 or 999, go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: C-B11.1)
022	ageSD	Derived variable current age (continuous) for all respondents If (P and 001a/OwnerID=1, 6, 7, 9) or [C and ((001a/OwnerID=80) or (001a/OwnerID=2 and FORMERGFK=1))], then derive current age from 020a/Birthdt .
		If (C and 001a/OwnerID=2 and FORMERGFK<>1) or (P and 001a/OwnerID=2 or 8), then derive current age from age linked by GfK via survey URLs. If (C and 001a/OwnerID=0, 1, 3, 5, 6, 9, 70), then derive current age from 021/BI200.
023	BI180	Derived variable – only for Recontact respondents, to check if current age is within 0-3 years of Age@LSD as an indirect way
		of confirming that we have the correct respondent in household.
		If C and $(022/ageSD - Age@LSD)=0-3$, then $023/BI180=1$ (True). If C and $(022/ageSD - Age@LSD)<0$ or>3, then $023/BI180=2$ (False).
		1 True
		2 False
		If response=1, then go to 024/ageGrpSD.
		If response=2, then go to 665/BI913. (DC: C-B15) [**SRC to regularly report any terminations here to UW project manager.]
024	ageGrpSD	Derived variable current age (categories) for all respondents.
		1 18-24
		2 25-39
		3 40-54 4 55 and up
		If P and age quota full, go to 667/BI933. (DC: P-D80)

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		If P and respondent age<18, go to 666/BI930. (DC: P-D70)
		If respondent age>=25 AND 001a/OwnerID=8, go to 667/BI933. (DC: P-D71) Otherwise, go to 025/BI110.
025	BI110	Ask all.
		[Recontact:] C. In [LCD], you participated in the International Smoking and Vaning Survey. — a unique study of smokers, former
		C: In [LSD], you participated in the International Smoking and Vaping Survey a unique study of smokers, former smokers, and e-cigarette/ vaping device users in the United States, Canada, England and Australia. Many thanks for your participation on that occasion.
		We now invite you to complete our follow-up survey online, at your convenience.
		[Replenishment:]
		P and 001a/OwnerID=1: On behalf of the University of Waterloo and the Medical University of South Carolina (US), P and 001a/OwnerID=2 or 8: On behalf of the Medical University of South Carolina and the University of Waterloo (Canada),
		P and 001a/OwnerID=9: On behalf of King's College London and the University of Waterloo (Canada),
		P and 001a/OwnerID=6 or 7: On behalf of researchers at the Cancer Council Victoria and the University of Melbourne,
		we invite you to participate in the International Smoking and Vaping Survey a unique study of smokers, former smokers, and e-cigarette/ vaping device users in the United States, Canada, England and Australia. You can complete the survey online, at your convenience.
		[All (C or P):]
		The survey will ask you about your beliefs, attitudes, and behaviours related to tobacco and nicotine use. Your answers will help us understand how views may change over time.
		There are no known risks associated with the survey. The benefits are that your responses will help policymakers and health professionals develop future policies and programs on tobacco and vaping products.
		(If the survey invitation was not addressed directly to you or was received in error, please stop here and inform the survey administrator. We cannot provide remuneration for surveys completed by anyone other than the intended participant.) Programmer: Display PI photos and logos here.
026	BI110b	Ask all.
		First we'll ask you a few essential questions for statistical purposes and to determine if you're eligible to participate.
		Participation is voluntary and you may withdraw at any time. You may skip any non-essential questions. You may withdraw your consent after starting the survey by emailing [email address for survey help].
		All personal information [001a/OwnerID=0, 7, 70 or 80: , including your name, address,] and survey answers will be kept strictly confidential and will not be shared with any person or group outside of the research team.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		The study data will be held in electronic files at the University of Waterloo (Canada) on computers that are secured, password-protected, and can only be accessed by the research team. After two years, data without names or personal information may be shared with other health researchers.
		If you are eligible, we will contact you to participate in the follow-up study in about 18-24 months.
027	BI110c	Ask all. On completing the survey: Once you reach the last screen of the survey your answers will be kept for analysis, unless you email [email address for survey help] to say that you withdraw consent.
		On the last screen of the survey be sure to click the 'submit' button at the bottom of the page. This will allow us to more quickly provide you with [payment].
028	BI270	Ask all. If you have questions concerning how the survey is being conducted, concerns about your participation, or about the authority under which this survey is being conducted, please contact [ethics contact].
		Consent to Participate With full knowledge of all foregoing, I agree, of my own free will, to participate in this study. 1
029	BI111	Ask all.
		Helpful hints for taking the survey (you may want to print this page for easy reference):
		- If you encounter a technical problem in the survey, please notify [email address for survey help] and we will get back to you as soon as possible. [(001a/OwnerID=0 and 001b/COUNTRY=CA, US, AU) or 001a/OwnerID=1, 2, 6, 8 or 80: You may also call our partner's [toll-free/ freephone] line: [toll-free number], and leave a detailed message about the problem, along with your name, phone number and email address. Please include any details about the browser you are using and the error message (if any) you are seeing.]
		- After selecting or entering an answer, click the '>>>' (next) button at the bottom of the page to continue to the next screen. Do not use the 'Enter' key on your keyboard.
		- During the survey, if you need to return to a previous question, click the '<<<' (previous) button at the bottom of the page to go back. Do not use the browser's 'Back' button or the backspace key on the keyboard.
		- If you do not wish to answer a question, you may select 'Prefer not to answer'. However, some questions are mandatory because they determine your eligibility for part or all of our survey. If you do not respond to those questions you will not be able to continue in the survey.
		- The software will record and save your survey answers as you go, allowing you to stop and start again if you cannot

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		complete the survey all at one time. You can click on the 'Cont. later' (continue later) button to exit the survey. If you click 'Cont. later' after a 30-minute period of inactivity, you will see the message 'invalid request.' In either situation you will be able to re-enter the survey where you left off, using the link provided in the invitation.
030	BI300	Ask all.
030	21300	First we have some questions that determine your eligibility for certain parts of the survey, mostly about your geographic location and your use of tobacco and e-cigarettes/ vaping products.
031	BI240	*** DATA USER: INSTEAD OF 031/BI240, USE DERIVED 034/GENDER VARIABLE, SHOWN FURTHER BELOW***
		Ask all.
		What is your sex?
		1 Female
		2 Male
		3 Intersex 4 Other
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't
		wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue.
		If response=1 or 2, go to 033/BI239.
		If response=8 or 9, go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: P-C11.2)
032a	BI238	*** DATA USER: INSTEAD OF 032a/BI238, USE DERIVED 034/GENDER VARIABLE, SHOWN FURTHER BELOW***
		Ask if 031/BI240=3 or 4.
		Select only one. What is your current 034/CENDED identity?
		What is your current 034/GENDER identity? 1 Trans female/ trans woman
		2 Trans male/ trans man
		3 034/GENDER queer/ 034/GENDER non-conforming/ 034/GENDER non-binary
		4 Different identity (specify)
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't
		wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue.
		If response=1-3, go to 033/BI239.
032b	BI2380	If response=8 or 9, go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: P-C11.2) Ask if 032a/BI238=4.
0320	D12300	Specify other identity.
033	BI239	*** DATA USER: INSTEAD OF 033/BI239, USE DERIVED 034/GENDER VARIABLE, SHOWN NEXT***
		Ask all.
		The following question is for statistical purposes only:
		What sex were you assigned at birth, meaning on your original birth certificate?
		1 Female
		2 Male
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		If response=8 or 9, randomly assign 1 or 2, for quota assignment purposes.
034	GENDER	Derived 034/GENDER variable, to be derived by analysts for cross-001b/COUNTRY consistency.
		If (001a/OwnerID=2 and FORMERGFK<>1) or (001a/OwnerID=8), respondent's 034/GENDER is provided by GFK survey firm. Otherwise, If 031/BI240=1 (F), 034/GENDER=2 (F). If 031/BI240=2 (M), 034/GENDER=1 (M). If 031/BI240=3 or 4 (intersex, other) and 032a/BI238=1 (TF), 034/GENDER=1(M). If 031/BI240=3 or 4 (I, O) and 032a/BI238=2 (TM), 034/GENDER=2 (F). If 031/BI240=3 or 4 and 032a/BI238=3 or 4 and 033/BI239=1 (F), 034/GENDER=2 (F). If 031/BI240=3 or 4 and 032a/BI238=3 or 4 and 033/BI239=2 (M), 034/GENDER=1 (M). 1 Male 2 Female New variable '034/GENDER' replaces 'sex' in the core dataset. Where 031/BI240=3, 034/GENDER was derived based on their sex at birth, obtained from either 032a/BI238 or 033/BI239.
035	DE099	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=UK and 001a/OwnerID=0 or 9.
	5_055	If 001a/OwnerID=3, region coding to be provided by survey firm when each respondent accesses the link to the web survey. This refers to county within England, not 001b/COUNTRY. What county do you live in? (Show alphabetical list of 90 counties - refer to list provided separately) 888 Refused 999 Don't Know This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't
		wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue.
		If response=888 or 999, go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: if C, then C-B80; if P, then P-C80)
		If P and region quota full, go to 669/BI967. (DC: P-D80)
036	auRegion	Otherwise, go to 043/DE731. Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=AU.
030	aukegion	What state or territory do you currently live in? 01 New South Wales (NSW) 02 Victoria (VIC) 03 Queensland (QLD) 04 South Australia (SA) 05 Western Australia (WA) 06 Tasmania (TAS) 07 Australian Capital Territory (ACT) 08 Northern Territory (NT) 88 Refused 99 Don't know This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue. If response=88 or 99, go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: if C, then C-B80; if P, then P-C80)

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		If P and region quota full, go to 669/BI967. (DC: P-D80)
		Otherwise, go to 043/DE731.
037	DE090	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=CA.
		What province do you currently live in?
		01 Alberta
		02 British Columbia
		03 Manitoba
		04 New Brunswick
		05 Newfoundland & Labrador
		06 Nova Scotia
		07 Ontario
		08 Prince Edward Island
		09 Quebec 10 Saskatchewan
		11 Other
		88 Refused
		99 Don't know
		This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't
		wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue.
		If response=88 or 99, go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: if C, then C-B80; if P, then P-C80)
		If response=11, go to 669/BI967. (DC: if C, then C-D10; if P, then P-D10)
		If P and response=1-10 and region quota full, go to 669/BI967. (DC: P-D80)
		, see a
		If C or (P and region quota open), then:
		if response=2, go to 038/DE091.
		if response=7, go to 039/DE092.
		if response=9, go to 041/DE094.
		Otherwise, go to 043/DE731.
038	DE091	Ask if 037/DE090=2.
		Do you live in Metro Vancouver?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		Metro Vancouver is defined as including the following municipalities, First Nations reserves and treaty lands, and Electoral
		Area:
		1) Anmore
		2) Belcarra
		3) Bowen Island
		4) Burnaby
		5) Coquitlam
		6) Delta 7) First Nationa Baseryas and Treaty Lands (including Barneton Island 3, Burnard Inlet 3, Capilana F, Caguitlam 1, Caguitlam
		7) First Nations Reserves and Treaty Lands (including Barnston Island 3, Burrard Inlet 3, Capilano 5, Coquitlam 1, Coquitlam

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		2, Graveyard 5, Inlailawatash 4, Inlailawatash 4A, Katzie 1, Katzie 2, Kitsilano 6, Langley 5, Matsqui 4, McMilland Island 6, Mission 1, Musqueam 2, Musqueam 4, Pitt Lake 4, Sea Island 3, Semiahmoo, Seymour Creek 2, Tsawwassen, Whonnock 1) 8) Langley City 9) Langley Township 10) Lions Bay 11) Maple Ridge 12) New Westminster 13) North Vancouver City 14) North Vancouver District 15) Pitt Meadows 16) Port Coquitlam 17) Port Moody 18) Richmond 19) Surrey 20) UBC/ UEL Electoral Area 'A' 21) Vancouver City 22) West Vancouver City 23) White Rock This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue. If response=8 or 9, go to 016/B1473, then 664/B1904. (DC: if C, then C-B80; if P, then P-C80) If P and region quota full, go to 669/B1967. (DC: P-D80)
039	DE092	Otherwise, go to 043/DE731. Ask if 037/DE090=7. Do you live in the Greater Toronto Area (GTA)? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know The GTA is defined as the four regions of Durham, York, Peel, and Halton, which include the following municipalities: 1) Ajax 2) Aurora 3) Brampton 4) Brock 5) Burlington 6) Caledon 7) Clarington 8) Durham Region 9) East Gwillimbury 10) Georgina 11) Halton Hills 12) Halton Region

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		13) King
		14) Markham 15) Milton
		16) Mississauga
		17) Newmarket
		18) Oakville
		19) Oshawa
		20) Peel Region
		21) Pickering
		22) Richmond Hill
		23) Scugog
		24) Toronto 25) Uxbridge
		26) Vaughan
		27) Whitby
		28) Whitchurch-Stouffville
		29) York Region
		This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't
		wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue.
		If response=1, go to 040/DE093.
		If response=8 or 9, go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: if C, then C-B80; if P, then P-C80)
		If P and region quota full, go to 669/BI967. (DC: P-D80)
040	DE093	Otherwise, go to 043/DE731. Ask if 039/DE092=1.
040	DE093	Do you live in the city of Toronto?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		The city of Toronto is defined as the former Regional Municipality of Metropolitan Toronto, which consisted of the former Cities of Toronto, Etobicoke, North York, Scarborough, York and the Borough of East York.
		This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't
		wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue.
		If response=8 or 9, go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: if C, then C-B80; if P, then P-C80)
		If P and region quota full, go to 669/BI967. (DC: P-D80)
041	DE004	Otherwise, go to 043/DE731.
041	DE094	Ask if 037/DE090=9. Do you live in the Metropolitan Area of Montréal?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		9 Don't know
		The Metropolitan Area of Montréal includes the following 91 subdivisions:
		1) Baie-D'Urfé
		2) Beaconsfield
		3) Beauharnois
		4) Beloeil 5) Blainville
		6) Boisbriand
		7) Bois-des-Filion
		8) Boucherville
		9) Brossard
		10) Candiac
		11) Carignan
		12) Chambly
		13) Charlemagne
		14) Châteauguay
		15) Coteau-du-Lac
		16) Côte-Saint-Luc
		17) Delson
		18) Deux-Montagnes
		19) Dollard-Des Ormeaux
		20) Dorval
		21) Gore 22) Hampstead
		23) Hudson
		24) Kahnawake
		25) Kanesatake
		26) Kirkland
		27) La Prairie
		28) L'Assomption
		29) Laval
		30) Lavaltrie
		31) L'Épiphanie (town)
		32) L'Épiphanie (parish)
		33) Léry
		34) Les Cèdres
		35) Les Coteaux
		36) L'Île-Cadieux
		37) L'Île-Dorval 38) L'Île-Perrot
		39) Longueuil
		40) Lorraine
		41) Mascouche
		11) Hadeouelle

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		42) McMasterville
		43) Mercier
		44) Mirabel
		45) Montréal
		46) Montréal-Est
		47) Montréal-Ouest
		48) Mont-Royal
		49) Mont-Saint-Hilaire
		50) Notre-Dame-de-l'Île-Perrot
		51) Oka
		52) Otterburn Park
		53) Pincourt
		54) Pointe-Calumet
		55) Pointe-Claire
		56) Pointe-des Cascades
		57) Repentigny
		58) Richelieu
		59) Rosemère
		60) Saint-Amable
		61) Saint-Basile-le-Grand
		62) Saint-Bruno-de-Montarville 63) Saint-Colomban
		64) Saint-Colomban 64) Saint-Constant
		65) Sainte-Anne-de-Bellevue
		66) Sainte-Anne-des-Plaines
		67) Sainte-Catherine
		68) Sainte-Julie
		69) Sainte-Marthe-sur-le-Lac
		70) Sainte-Thérèse
		71) Saint-Eustache
		72) Saint-Isidore
		73) Saint-Jérôme
		74) Saint-Joseph-du-Lac
		75) Saint-Lambert
		76) Saint-Lazare
		77) Saint-Mathias-sur-Richelieu
		78) Saint-Mathieu
		79) Saint-Mathieu-de-Beloeil
		80) Saint-Philippe
		81) Saint-Placide
		82) Saint-Sulpice
		83) Saint-Zotique
		84) Senneville

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		85) Terrasse-Vaudreuil 86) Terrebonne 87) Varennes 88) Vaudreuil-Dorion 89) Vaudreuil-sur-le-Lac 90) Verchères 91) Westmount This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't
		wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue. If response=8 or 9, go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: if C, then C-B80; if P, then P-C80) If P and region quota full, go to 669/BI967. (DC: P-D80) Otherwise, go to 043/DE731.
042	usState	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=US and 001a/OwnerID=0, 5 or 80. For 001a/OwnerID=2 or 8, US state to be provided by survey firm when each respondent accesses the link to the web survey. What US state do you currently live in? 88 Refused 99 Don't know (Show alphabetical list of 50 US states with Washington D.C., plus 52 'Other' - refer to list provided separately) This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue. If response=88 or 99, go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: if C, then C-B80; if P, then P-C80) If response=52, go to 669/BI967. (DC: if C, then C-D10; if P, then P-D10) If P and (response=1-51) and region quota full, go to 669/BI967. (DC: P-D80) Otherwise, go to 043/DE731.
043	DE731	Ask all. Program question to request proper postal/zip code format applicable to each 001b/COUNTRY, rather than open text field. (For UK: only request first 2 alphanumeric digits, rather than 6.) Australia: Please enter your 4-digit postal code. Canada: Please enter your postal code with the space (e.g. A1A 1A1). England: Please enter the first 2 alpha digits of your postal code (examples: SE, S1, W1, EC). US: Please enter your 5-digit zip code. All: This information will be used to analyse the survey data by geographic region and will not be shared with anyone outside the project. 88 Refused 99 Don't know If 001b/COUNTRY=UK or (001b/COUNTRY=AU and 001a/OwnerID=0, 7 or 70), show: This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue. If response=88 or 99 AND [(001b/COUNTRY=UK) or (001b/COUNTRY=AU and 001a/OwnerID=0, 7 or 70)], go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: if C, then C-B80; if P, then P-C80)

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		Otherwise, continue.
		CIGARETTES SCREENING
044	MP131	Ask all. **IMPORTANT - READ CAREFULLY**
		In this survey we mostly ask about three different types of products . You will be asked about all three types at different points throughout the survey.
		1. Ordinary cigarettes (including roll-your-own and [factory-made/ packet])
		2. Vaping products
		3. A newer kind of product, called heated tobacco products (or heat-not-burn products).
045	MP263	Ask all. The next questions are about ordinary cigarettes (roll-your-own and [factory made/ packet]) that are filled with tobacco, lit with a match or lighter, and burned to produce ashes.
046	QA342	Ask if C and 057/FR309v@LSD=40 or 80.
		According to our records, you had quit smoking cigarettes when you completed our previous survey in [LSD]. What is your current status? 1 I have remained stopped ever since 2 I relapsed back to smoking for a while, but have quit again 3 I am back smoking 8 Refused 9 Don't know This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue.
		If response=1, go to 050/FR142v.
		If response=8 or 9, go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: C-B11.7)
047	QA513	Ask if 046/QA342=2 or 3. How long were you quit for, on your quit attempt that started before [LSD]? 01
048	FR225	Ask if (P) or [C and ((046/QA342=3) or (057/FR309v@LSD=10-32 or 90))].

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		PROGRAMMER: Do not show response option 6 for (046/QA342=3) or (057/FR309v@LSD=10-32).
		How often, if at all, do you CURRENTLY smoke ordinary cigarettes (either factory-made/packet or roll-your-own)?
		DailyLess than daily, but at least once a week
		3 Less than weekly, but at least once a month
		4 Less than monthly, but occasionally
		5 I have quit smoking
		6 I have never been a smoker
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't
		wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue.
		If response=4, go to 049/FR142.
		If response=1, 2, 3, 5 or 6, go to 050/FR142v.
049	FR142	If response=8 or 9, go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: if C, then C-B11.5; if P, then P-C11.5) Ask if 048/FR225=4 AND [(P) OR (002/In4C=2 and 053/FR225v@LSD>3 and (140/FR509@LSD>3 or unasked)
049	rk142	and (049/FR142@LSD=2 or unasked))].
		Have you EVER smoked cigarettes at least once a month?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't
		wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue.
OFO	ED142v	If response=8 or 9, go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: if C, then C-B11.5; if P, then P-C11.5)
050	FR142v	(Derived variable: ever smoked cigarettes at least monthly.)
		If 049/FR142=1, then 050/FR142v=1.
		If 049/FR142@LSD=1, then 050/FR142v=1.
		If 048/FR225=1-3, then 050/FR142v=1.
		If 002/In4C=1, then 050/FR142v=1.
		If 053/FR225v@LSD=1-3, then 050/FR142v=1.
		If 140/FR509@LSD=1-3, then 050/FR142v=1.
		Otherwise, 050/FR142v=2.
		1 Yes
		2 No
		If response=1, go to 051/FR304.
		If C and response=2, go to 052/FR314.
051	ED 20.4	If P and response=2, go to 053/FR225v.
051	FR304	Ask if 048/FR225=4 and 050/FR142v=1. Since you smalled loss than once a month, you sould be considered either a smaller or a quitter. Do you think of yourself as
		Since you smoke less than once a month, you could be considered either a smoker or a quitter. Do you think of yourself as a smoker, or do you think of yourself as having quit smoking?
		a smoker, or ao you tillik or yoursell as having quit smoking:

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		1 Smoker 2 Quitter
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue. If response=1 or 2, go to 053/FR225v.
		If response=8 or 9, go to 035/1R223V. If response=8 or 9, go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: if C, then C-B11.5; if P, then P-C11.5)
052	FR314	Ask if C and 048/FR225=4 AND 050/FR142v=2.
		Since you smoke less than once a month, you could be considered either a smoker or a non-smoker. Do you think of yourself as a smoker or as a non-smoker? 1 Smoker
		2 Non-Smoker
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue. If response=1 or 2, go to 053/FR225v.
		If response=8 or 9, go to 033/FR225V. If response=8 or 9, go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: if C, then C-B11.5; if P, then P-C11.5)
053	FR225v	Ask if 048/FR225=1-6.
		(Derived variable: current frequency of cigarette smoking.)
		If 050/FR142v=2, then 053/FR225v=6.
		If 051/FR304=1, then 053/FR225v=4.
		If 051/FR304=2, then 053/FR225v=5. If 052/FR314=1, 053/FR225v=4.
		If 052/FR314=2, 053/FR225v=6.
		Otherwise, 053/FR225v=[048/FR225].
		1 Daily
		2 Less than daily, but at least once a week
		3 Less than weekly, but at least once a month
		4 Less than monthly, but occasionally, and self-classified as smoker
		 (I have quit smoking) OR (less than monthly and self-classified as quitter) I have never been a smoker
		If response=3, 4 or 5, go to 054/BI345.
		If response=1, 2 or 6, go to 055/BI345v.
054	BI345	Ask if [P and (053/FR225v=3, 4 or 5)] OR [C and (053/FR225v=3, 4 or 5) and (055/BI345v@LSD=2)].
		Have you smoked 100 or more cigarettes over your lifetime?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused 9 Don't know
		100 cigarettes= 5 packs of 20 cigarettes OR 4 packs of 25 cigarettes.
		The digital of the di

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue. If response=8 or 9, go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: if C, then C-B11.5; if P, then P-C11.5)
055	BI345v	(Derived value – smoked 100 or more cigarettes in lifetime.) If 054/BI345=1, then 055/BI345v=1. If 054/BI345=2, then 055/BI345v=2. If 053/FR225v=1-2, then 055/BI345v=1. If 055/BI345v@LSD=1, then 055/BI345v=1. If 053/FR225v=6, then 055/BI345v=2. 1 Yes 2 No
056	QA439	Ask if [(P and (051/FR304=1 or 053/FR225v=5)) OR (C and (051/FR304=1 or 053/FR225v=5 or 046/QA342=1-2))] and 055/BI345v=1. 046/QA342=2: How long ago did your CURRENT quit attempt start? 051/FR304=1 or 2: How long ago did you reduce your smoking to less than monthly? If you don't know exactly when this happened, give us your best estimate. Otherwise: How long ago did you quit smoking? 01
057	FR309v	Two-digit codes for 057/FR309v were adopted after W2 fieldwork and retroactively implemented for W1 and W2. These allow splitting of the previous category 'Current Occasional/< Weekly Smoker', coded 3, into new categories 'Monthly' and 'Less-than-monthly' smokers, now coded 31 and 32 respectively. Other codes simply have a zero added to the single digit: $\frac{Old}{1 -> New}$ $\frac{Old}{1 -> 10}$ $\frac{Old}{2 -> 20}$ $\frac{Old}{3 -> 31 + 32}$

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		4 -> 40
		8 -> 80 9 -> 90
		(Derived variable for all respondents cigarette smoking status at current wave, to be used in question filters throughout
		survey.)
		10 Current Daily Smoker (053/FR225v=1)
		20 Current Weekly Smoker (053/FR225v=2)
		31 Current Monthly Smoker (053/FR225v=3 AND 055/BI345v=1)
		32 Current Less-than-monthly Smoker (053/FR225v=4 AND 055/BI345v=1)
		40 Recent Quitter: Identifies as quit in last 24M AND has smoked 100+ lifetime cigs [(053/FR225v=5 AND
		055/BI345v=1 AND 056/QA439=1-8) or (046/QA342=1-2 and 056/QA439=1-8)]
		80 Long-term Quitter: Identifies as quit more than 24M ago AND has smoked 100+ lifetime cigs [(053/FR225v=5 AND 055/BI345v=1 AND 056/QA439=9-11) or (046/QA342=1-2 and 056/QA439=9-11)]
		90 Non-Smoker: Identifies, or is derived as, never having been a smoker OR has not smoked 100+ lifetime cigs. (053/FR225v=6 or 055/BI345v=2)
058	QA435w	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=CA and [(P and (051/FR304=1 or 053/FR225v=5)) OR (C and (051/FR304=1 or 053/FR225v=5 or 046/QA342=1-2))] and 055/BI345v=1.
		Now we need you to answer the same question in a different way that allows us to compare to other Canadian studies:
		051/FR304=1 or 2: When did you reduce your smoking to less than monthly?
		Otherwise: When did you stop smoking?
		1 Less than 1 year ago
		2 1-2 years ago
		3 3-5 years ago
		4 More than 5 years ago
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't
		wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue. If response=8 or 9, go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: if C, then C-B11.7; if P, then P-C11.7)
		Otherwise, go to 060/Quitdate.
059a	QA435x	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=US and [(P and (051/FR304=1 or 053/FR225v=5)) OR (C and (051/FR304=1 or 053/FR225v=5 or 046/QA342=1-2))] and 055/BI345v=1.
		Now we need you to answer the same question in a different way that allows us to compare to other U.S. studies:
		051/FR304=1 or 2: How long has it been since you reduced your smoking to less than monthly?
		Otherwise: How long has it been since you quit smoking cigarettes?
		1 Days
		2 Weeks
		3 Months
		4 Years
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		Please select the time unit to provide your answer in days, weeks, months or years.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't
		wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue.
		If response=1, go to 059b/QA435xa. If response=2, go to 059c/QA435xb.
		If response=2, go to 059c/QA435xb. If response=3, go to 059d/QA435xc.
		If response=4, go to 059e/QA435xd.
		If response=8 or 9, go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: if C, then C-B11.7; if P, then P-C11.7)
059b	QA435xa	Ask if 059a/QA435x=1.
		051/FR304=1 or 2: How many days ago did you reduce your smoking to less than monthly?
		Otherwise: How many days ago did you quit smoking cigarettes?
059c	QA435xb	Enter number of days. Ask if 059a/QA435x=2.
0390	QA433XD	051/FR304=1 or 2: How many weeks ago did you reduce your smoking to less than monthly?
		Otherwise: How many weeks ago did you quit smoking cigarettes?
		Enter number of weeks.
059d	QA435xc	Ask if 059a/QA435x=3.
		051/FR304=1 or 2: How many months ago did you reduce your smoking to less than monthly?
		Otherwise: How many months ago did you quit smoking cigarettes?
059e	QA435xd	Enter number of months. Ask if 059a/QA435x=4.
0336	QATJJXU	051/FR304=1 or 2: How many years ago did you reduce your smoking to less than monthly?
		Otherwise: How many years ago did you quit smoking cigarettes?
		Enter number of years.
060	Quitdate	Derived variable, to be derived by data analysts approximate start of current quit attempt, in days (i.e. for those currently
		quit).
		If 046/QA342=1 or 046/QA342=2 or 053/FR225v=5, derive as follows: If 056/QA439=01, 060/Quitdate=[current survey date]-7 days.
		If 056/QA439=02, 060/Quitdate=[current survey date]-14 days.
		If 056/QA439=03, 060/Quitdate=[current survey date]-1 month (in days).
		If 056/QA439=04, 060/Quitdate=[current survey date]-3 months (in days).
		If 056/QA439=05, 060/Quitdate=[current survey date]-6 months (in days).
		If 056/QA439=06, 060/Quitdate=[current survey date]-12 months (in days).
		If 056/QA439=07, 060/Quitdate=[current survey date]-18 months (in days).
		If 056/QA439=08, 060/Quitdate=[current survey date]-24 months (in days).
		If 056/QA439=09, 060/Quitdate=[current survey date]-3 years (in days) If 056/QA439=10, 060/Quitdate=[current survey date]-5 years (in days).
		If 056/QA439=11, 060/Quitdate=[current survey date]-3 years (in days) If 056/QA439=11, 060/Quitdate=[current survey date]-2000 days.(*Arbitrary # of days to represent 'More than 5
		years'.)
061	QA439v	Derived value, to be derived by data analysts Time since quit at current survey date (in days).
	_	061/QA439v=[current survey date]-060/Quitdate.
		HTP & VAPING PRODUCTS SCREENING
062	MP120	Ask all.
	(Prev.	**IMPORTANT: This survey asks about three types of products. For the purposes of this survey, please use the

Q#	VarName	4CV3
	NW690)	following definitions.
		1. Ordinary cigarettes are filled with tobacco, lit with a match or lighter, and burned to produce ashes.
		[Programmer: Display images of cigarettes]
		2. Vaping products (sometimes called e-cigarettes) heat a LIQUID ONLY . Vaping products do NOT contain actual tobacco. The liquid often contains nicotine and is often flavoured.
		[Programmer: Display images of vaping products]
		3. Heated Tobacco Products (HTPs, or heat-not-burn products) heat ACTUAL TOBACCO to create an emission that is inhaled. HTPs are much less common than vaping products, and they ALWAYS contain actual tobacco in the form of sticks or capsules, or loose tobacco. Some HTPs may also have liquid, but what matters is that they contain actual tobacco.
		[Programmer: Display images of HTPs]
063a	EB001	Ask all. Program as a grid. Which of the following are vaping products? [Vype (AU, CA, UK)/ Vuse (US)] 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know
063b	EB002	JUUL
063c	EB003	[Aegis (AU) / Aspire (CA, UK)/ SMOK (US)]
063d		[Ploom TECH (AU, CA, UK) / Logic Vapeleaf (US)]
063e		IQOS
064a	EB006	Ask all. Program 064a/EB006-064e/EB010 all on one screen. Is [Vype (AU, CA, UK)/ Vuse (US)] a vaping product? Your answer: [063a/EB001] 063a/EB001=1: Correct! [Vype (AU, CA, UK)/ Vuse (US)] is a vaping product because it contains LIQUID ONLY. 063a/EB001=2: Your answer was incorrect. 063a/EB001=2, 8 or 9: For purposes of this survey, we classify [Vype (AU, CA, UK)/ Vuse (US)] as a vaping product because it contains LIQUID ONLY (and no tobacco). Show image of [Vype (AU, CA, UK)/ Vuse (US)] (063a/EB001).
064b	EB007	Ask all. Is JUUL a vaping product?

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		Your answer: [063b/EB002]
		<pre>063b/EB002=1: Correct! JUUL is a vaping product because it contains LIQUID ONLY. 063b/EB002=2: Your answer was incorrect.</pre>
		063b/EB002=2. For purposes of this survey, we classify JUUL as a vaping product because it contains LIQUID ONLY
		(and no tobacco).
		Show image of JUUL (063b/EB002).
064c	EB008	Is [Aegis (AU) / Aspire (CA, UK)/ SMOK (US)]a vaping product?
		Your answer: [063c/EB003] 063c/EB003=1: Correct! [Aegis (AU) / Aspire (CA, UK)/ SMOK (US)] is a vaping product because it contains LIQUID
		ONLY.
		063c/EB003=2: Your answer was incorrect.
		063c/EB003=2, 8, 9: For purposes of this survey, we classify [Aegis (AU) / Aspire (CA, UK)/ SMOK (US)] as a vaping
		product because it contains LIQUID ONLY (and no tobacco).
064d	EB009	Show image of [Aegis (AU) / Aspire (CA, UK)/ SMOK (US)]Aspire (063c/EB003). Is [Ploom TECH (AU, CA, UK) / Logic Vapeleaf (US)]a vaping product?
0040	LBOOS	Your answer: [063d/EB004]
		063d/EB004=1: Your answer was incorrect.
		063d/EB004=1, 8 or 9: For the purposes of this survey, [Ploom TECH (AU, CA, UK) / Logic Vapeleaf (US)] is not a
		vaping product (which contain LIQUID ONLY). We classify [Ploom TECH (AU, CA, UK) / Logic Vapeleaf (US)] as a heated tobacco product because it contains ACTUAL TOBACCO . (Although it also contains liquid, it's the tobacco that matters.)
		063d/EB004=2: Correct! [Ploom TECH (AU, CA, UK) / Logic Vapeleaf (US)]is not a vaping product (which contain liquid
		ONLY). We classify [Ploom TECH (AU, CA, UK) / Logic Vapeleaf (US)]as a heated tobacco product because it contains
		ACTUAL TOBACCO. (Although it also contains liquid, it's the tobacco that matters.)
0.5.4	50010	Show image of [Ploom TECH (AU, CA, UK) / Logic Vapeleaf (US)] (063d/EB004).
064e	EB010	Is IQOS a vaping product? Your answer: [063e/EB005]
		063e/EB005=1: Your answer was incorrect.
		063e/EB005=1, 8 or 9: For the purposes of this survey, IQOS is not a vaping product (which contain LIQUID ONLY). We
		classify IQOS as a heated tobacco product because it contains ACTUAL TOBACCO.
		063e/EB005=2: Correct! IQOS is not a vaping product (which contain liquid ONLY). For the purposes of this survey, we
		classify IQOS as a heated tobacco product because it contains ACTUAL TOBACCO . Show image of IQOS (063e/EB005).
065	NC302	Ask all.
		The next section is about vaping products [hyperlink] – those that heat a liquid ONLY , without any actual tobacco.
		[Programmer: Hyperlink to 062/MP120, image #2]
		Have you ever used a vaping product , even one time? 1 Yes
		2 No
		3 I have never heard of vaping products
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know (valid response)
		This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue.
		If response=2, 3 or 9, go to 070/EC309v.
0.5.5	NOOOO	If response=8, go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: if C, then C-B11.6; if P, then P-C11.6)
066	NC309	Ask if 065/NC302=1.
		At the time when you were vaping most often, how often did you vape? 1 Daily
		2 Less than daily, but at least once a week
		3 Less than weekly, but at least occasionally
		4 I have only tried vaping a few times, but more than once
		5 I have only ever tried vaping once
		8 Refused
		9 Can't Remember
		If you are not sure whether you've vaped daily, but you're sure you've vaped at least once a week, select the second option
		'Less than daily, but at least once a week'.
		If response=1-5, go to 068/NC320.
067	EF130	Ask if 066/NC309=8 or 9.
		Have you ever vaped at least weekly, or always less than weekly?
		1 At least weekly2 Less than weekly
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't
		wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue.
		If response=1-2, go to 068/NC320.
		If response=8 or 9, go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: if C, then C-B11.6; if P, then P-C11.6)
068	NC320	Ask if 065/NC302=1.
		When was the last time you vaped?
		01 Less than 1 week ago
		02 1-4 weeks ago
		03 1-3 months ago 04 4-6 months ago
		05 7-12 months ago
		06 13-18 months ago
		07 19-24 months ago
		08 More than 2 years ago
		88 Refused
		99 Can't Remember
069	NC304	Ask if 066/NC309=1-3, 8 or 9.
		How often, if at all, do you CURRENTLY use vaping products (i.e. vape)?
		1 Daily
		2 Less than daily, but at least once a week
		3 Less than weekly, but at least once a month
		4 Less than once a month, but occasionally

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		5 Not at all 8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue.
		If response=1-5, go to 070/EC309v.
070	EC309v	If response=8 or 9, go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: if C, then C-B11.6; if P, then P-C11.6) Two-digit codes for 070/EC309v were adopted after W2 fieldwork and retroactively implemented for W1 and
070	LC309V	W2. These allow splitting of the previous category 'Current Occasional/< Weekly Vaper', coded 3, into new categories 'Monthly' and 'Less-than-monthly' vapers, now coded 31 and 32 respectively. Other codes simply
		have a zero added to the single digit:
		<u>Old</u> -> <u>New</u>
		1 -> 10
		2 -> 20
		3 -> 31 + 32 4 -> 40
		5 -> 50
		6 -> 60
		7 -> 70
		8 -> 80
		(Derived variable for all respondents e-cigarette status at current wave, to be used in question filters throughout
		survey.)
		10 Current Daily Vaper (069/NC304=1) 20 Current Weekly Vaper (069/NC304=2)
		20 Current Weekly Vaper (069/NC304=2) 31 Current Monthly Vaper (069/NC304=3)
		32 Current Less-than-monthly Vaper (069/NC304=4)
		40 Ever Quitter: past vaper at least weekly (069/NC304=5 AND (066/NC309=1-2 or 067/EF130=1))
		50 Trier: vaped more than once/ occasionally ((066/NC309=4) OR ((069/NC304=5 and (066/NC309=3 or
		067/EF130=2)))
		60 Trier: vaped only once (066/NC309=5)
		70 Never Tried e-cigarettes (065/NC302=2) 80 Never Heard of e-cigarettes (065/NC302=3 or 9)
071	EF132v	Derived variable: triers, recent vs past
071	(Prev.	berived variables chersy recent vs pase
	EF132)	If 066/NC309=4 or 5 and 068/NC320=1-2, trier is recent (1).
	•	If $066/NC309=4$ or 5 and $068/NC320=3-99$, trier is past (2).
		If 068/NC320='.', 071/EF132v='.'
		1 Recent trier
	==100	2 Past trier
072	EF133v (Prev.	Derived variable: LTMs, past weekly vs never weekly
	EF133)	If 070/EC309v=32 and (066/NC309=1-2 or 067/EF130=1), LTM is past weekly (1).
	/	If 070/EC309v=32 and (066/NC309=3-5 or 067/EF130=2), LTM is never weekly (2).

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		1 Past weekly
		2 Never weekly
073	HN103	Ask all.
		The next few questions are about heated tobacco products. Heated tobacco products [link to QNU/NW003 #3 image]
		(HTPs, or heat-not-burn products) heat ACTUAL TOBACCO to create an aerosol that is inhaled.
		Have you heard of heated tobacco products (outside of these surveys)? 1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know (valid response)
		This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't
		wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue.
		If response=2 or 9, go to 080/HN309v.
		If response=8, go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: if C, then C-B11.6; if P, then P-C11.6)
074	HN106	Ask if 073/HN103=1.
		Have you ever used a heated tobacco product, even one time?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know (valid response) This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't
		wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue.
		If response=2 or 9, go to 080/HN309v.
		If response=8, go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: if C, then C-B11.6; if P, then P-C11.6)
075	HN210	Ask if 074/HN106=1.
		Please enter the brand name(s) of ALL heated tobacco product(s) you have ever used.
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
076	HN195	Ask if 074/HN106=1.
		At the time when you were using a heated tobacco product most often, how often did you use it?
		1 Daily
		Less than daily, but at least once a weekLess than weekly, but at least occasionally
		4 I have only tried heated tobacco products a few times, but more than once
		5 I have only ever tried a heated tobacco product once
		8 Refused
		9 Can't Remember
		If you are not sure whether you've used a heated tobacco product daily, but you're sure you've used it at least once a week,
		select the second option 'Less than daily, but at least once a week'.
		If response=1-5, go to 078/HN170.
077	HN196	Ask if 076/HN195=8 or 9.
		Have you ever used heated tobacco products at least weekly, or always less than weekly?
		1 At least weekly

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		2 Less than weekly
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't
		wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue.
		If response=1-2, go to 078/HN170.
		If response=8 or 9, go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: if C, then C-B11.6; if P, then P-C11.6)
078	HN170	Ask if 074/HN106=1.
		When was the last time you used a heated tobacco product?
		01 Less than 1 week ago
		02 1-4 weeks ago
		03 1-3 months ago
		04 4-6 months ago
		05 7-12 months ago
		06 13-18 months ago
		07 19-24 months ago
		08 More than 2 years ago
		88 Refused
070	11011.40	99 Can't Remember
079	HN140	Ask if 076/HN195=1-3, 8 or 9.
		How often, if at all, do you CURRENTLY use heated tobacco products?
		1 Daily
		Less than daily, but at least once a weekLess than weekly, but at least once a month
		3 Less than weekly, but at least once a month4 Less than once a month, but occasionally
		5 Not at all
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		This is an essential question that will help to determine your eligibility. Please do your best to answer. If you can't or don't
		wish to answer this question, you will not be able to continue.
		If response=8 or 9, go to 016/BI473, then 664/BI904. (DC: if C, then C-B11.6; if P, then P-C11.6)
080	HN309v	(Derived variable for all respondents – heated tobacco product (HTP) status at current wave, to be used in question filters
		throughout survey.)
		10 Current Daily HTP user (079/HN140=1)
		20 Current Weekly HTP user (079/HN140=2)
		31 Current Monthly HTP user (079/HN140=3)
		32 Current Less-than-monthly HTP user (079/HN140=4)
		40 Ever Quitter: past HTP User at least weekly ((079/HN140=5 AND (076/HN195=1-2 or 077/HN196=1))
		50 Trier: HTP tried more than once/ occasionally ((076/HN195=4) OR ((079/HN140=5 and (076/HN195=3 or
		077/HN196=2)))
		60 Trier: HTP tried only once (076/HN195=5)
		70 Never Tried HTP (074/HN106=2 or 9)
		80 Never Heard of HTP (073/HN103=2 or 9)

Q#	VarName	4CV3
081	HN132v	Derived variable: triers, recent vs past
	(Prev.	
	HN132)	If 076/HN195=4 or 5 and 078/HN170=1-2, trier is recent (1).
		If 076/HN195=4 or 5 and 078/HN170=3-99, trier is past (2).
		1 Recent trier
002	HN133v	2 Past trier
082	(Prev.	Derived variable: LTMs, past weekly vs never weekly
	HN133)	If $080/HN309v=32$ and $(076/HN195=1-2 \text{ or } 077/HN196=1)$, LTM is past weekly (1).
	1111133)	If $080/HN309v=32$ and $(076/HN195=1-2 \text{ or } 077/HN196=1)$, LTM is past weekly (1). If $080/HN309v=32$ and $(076/HN195=3-5 \text{ or } 077/HN196=2)$, LTM is never weekly (2).
		1 Past weekly
		2 Never weekly
083	BI947	Ask if [P and (057/FR309v=32 or 80 or 90) and (070/EC309v>20) and (080/HN309v>20)]
		OR
		[C and 002/In4C=1 and (all of 057/FR309v and 057/FR309v@4CV2 and 057/FR309v@4CV1 are>31) and (all of
		070/EC309v and 070/EC309v@4CV2 and 070/EC309v@4CV1 are>20) and (080/HN309v>20)].
		Thank you for your time and assistance but you do not qualify for our survey.
084	BI255	Terminate. (DC: if C, then C-D72; if P, then P-D72) Ask all.
004	D1233	Thank you. You are eligible for the survey.
		VAPING PRODUCTS CONSUMPTION
085	MP252	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-70.
003	111 232	Now some questions about using vaping products
086	EC375	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-32 or 50-60.
		Select only one.
		070/EC309v=10-20: Which of the following best describes the TYPE of vaping device you CURRENTLY USE MOST?
		070/EC309v=31-32 or 50-60: Which of the following best describes the TYPE of vaping device you used LAST?
		1 It is disposable, not refillable (non-rechargeable)
		2 It uses replaceable pre-filled cartridges or pods (rechargeable)
		3 It has a tank that you fill with liquids (rechargeable)8 Refused
		8 Refused 9 Don't know
087	EC318	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-31.
	20010	Program a link with pictures for each of categories 1-5.
		Select only one.
		Still thinking about that same vaping device that you [use most (070/EC309v=10-20)/ used last (070/EC309v=31)]
		Which of the following best describes the APPEARANCE of the vaping device?
		1 Looks like an ordinary cigarette, including shape, size, and colour.
		2 Looks similar in shape and size to an ordinary cigarette, but is a different colour.
		3 Looks similar to a USB/flash drive.
		4 Looks similar in shape to a pen, but may not be round, and is pen-sized or larger.
		5 Looks like a box-shaped battery (that fits in the palm of my hand) with a mouthpiece.
		6 Looks different than any of the options described above.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
088	EC450a	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-60.
		What is the nicotine strength of the e-liquid, cartridges, or pods you [currently use most (070/EC309v=10-20)/ last used (070/EC309v=31-60)]?
		Choose how you want to report nicotine strength, by % or mg/ml.
		1 % (percent) nicotine2 Mg/ml nicotine
		3 Other
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		If response=2, go to 090/EC450c.
		If response=3, go to 091/EC450d.
000	E04501	If response=8 or 9, go to 092/EC430.
089	EC450b	Ask if 088/EC450a=1. What is the nicotine strength of the e-liquid, cartridges, or pods you [currently use most (070/EC309v=10-20)/ last used
		(070/EC309v=31-60)]?
		0 None (0%)
		1 Less than 1%
		2 1 to 1.9%
		3 2 to 2.9%
		4 3 to 3.9%
		5 4 to 4.9%
		6 5% or more 8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		If you don't remember, choose 'Don't know'.
		If response=0, go to 093/EC872.
		If response=1-6, go to 094/EC872v.
		If response=8 or 9, go to 092/EC430.
090	EC450c	Ask if 088/EC450a=2.
		Choose the nicotine strength of the e-liquid, cartridges, or pods you [currently use most (070/EC309v=10-20)/ last used (070/EC309v=31-60)]?
		0 None (0 mg/ml nicotine)
		1 Less than 10 mg/ml
		2 10-19 mg/ml
		3 20-29 mg/ml
		4 30-39 mg/ml
		5 40-49 mg/ml
		6 50 mg/ml or more
		8 Refused 9 Don't know
		5 DOLL KILOW

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		If you don't remember, choose 'Don't know'.
		If response=0, go to 093/EC872.
		If response=1-6, go to 094/EC872v.
091	EC450d	Ask if 088/EC450a=3.
		Program as open-ended field.
		Please describe the nicotine strength of your e-liquid, cartridges or pods in any way that is convenient for you. Be as
	=0.400	specific as possible.
092	EC430	Ask if any of 088/EC450a-c=8 or 9.
		As far as you know, does the vaping product or e-liquid you [currently use most (070/EC309v=10-20)/ last used
		(070/EC309v=31-60)] contain nicotine? 1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know (valid response)
		If response=1, go to 094/EC872v.
093	EC872	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-50 and [(089/EC450b=0) or (090/EC450c=0) or (092/EC430=2, 8 or 9)].
		Did ANY of the vaping products or e-liquids you have ever used contain nicotine?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know (valid response)
094	EC872v	(Derived: EVER used e-cigarette with nicotine, among e-cig ever-users)
		If 089/EC450b=1-6 or 090/EC450c=1-6 or 092/EC430=1 or 093/EC872=1, then 094/EC872v=1.
		If 093/EC872=2 or [070/EC309v=60 and (089/EC450b=0 or 090/EC450c=0 or 092/EC430=2)], then 094/EC872v=2.
		If 093/EC872=8 or (070/EC309v=60 and 092/EC430=8), then 094/EC872v=8.
		If 093/EC872=9 or (070/EC309v=60 and 092/EC430=9), then 094/EC872v=9.
		Otherwise, 094/EC872v=7. 1 Yes
		2 No
		7 Not applicable
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know (valid response)
095	EC473	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-60 and 094/EC872v=1.
		C: Since you completed the last survey in [LSD], have you changed the nicotine strength of the e-liquid or vaping product
		that you use most?
		P: In the last 24 months that is, since [24M Anchor] have you changed the nicotine strength of the e-liquid or vaping
		product that you use most?
		1 Increased the nicotine strength
		2 No change to nicotine strength
		3 Decreased the nicotine strength
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know

Q#	VarName	4CV3
096	EF240	Ask if 070/EC309v=20.
		In a typical week, on how many days do you vape?
		1 1-2 days a week
		2 3-4 days a week
		3 5-6 days a week
		4 Can't say, there's no consistent pattern
	110016	8 Refused
097	NC316	Ask if 070/EC309v=20.
		For how long have you been vaping at least once a week? 01 Less than 1 month
		02 1-3 months
		03 4-6 months
		04 7-12 months
		05 13-18 months
		06 19-24 months
		07 2-3 years
		08 3-5 years
		09 More than 5 years
		88 Refused
		99 Don't know
098	NC318	Ask if 070/EC309v=10.
		For how long have you been vaping daily?
		01 Less than 1 week
		02 1-4 weeks
		03 1-3 months
		04 4-6 months
		05 7-12 months
		06 13-18 months
		07 19-24 months
		08 2-3 years
		09 3-5 years 10 More than 5 years
		88 Refused
		99 Can't Remember
099	EH421	Ask if P and (098/NC318=1-7 or 097/NC316=1-6).
		Thinking back to 24 months ago, that is [24M Anchor], how often were you vaping?
		1 Daily
		2 Less than daily, but at least once a week
		3 Less than weekly, but at least once a month
		4 Less than monthly, but occasionally
		5 Not at all
		8 Refused
		9 Can't Remember

Q#	VarName	4CV3
100	EH234	Ask if 066/NC309=1 and 069/NC304=2-5.
		For how long did you vape daily?
		1 Less than 1 month
		2 1-3 months
		3 4-6 months
		4 7-12 months
		5 13-18 months
		6 19-24 months
		7 More than 2 years
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
101	EH251	Ask if 066/NC309=1 and 069/NC304=2-5 and 057/FR309v=10-80.
		During the period when you vaped daily, did you smoke cigarettes at all?
		1 I smoked daily, for all or nearly all of this period
		2 I smoked daily, for some of this period
		3 I didn't smoke daily, but I smoked some days
		4 I didn't smoke at all, for all or nearly all of this period
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
102	EH238	Ask if 066/NC309=1 and 069/NC304=2-5.
		How long ago did you stop vaping every day?
		1 Less than 1 month ago
		2 1-3 months ago
		3 4-6 months ago
		4 7-12 months ago
		5 13-18 months ago
		6 19-24 months ago 7 More than 2 years ago
		7 More than 2 years ago 8 Refused
		9 Don't know
103	EH114	Ask if P and 070/EC309v=10-60.
103	LIIII	How long ago did you first try a vaping product?
		01 Less than 1 month ago
		02 1-3 months ago
		03 4-6 months ago
		04 7-12 months ago
		05 13-18 months ago
		06 19-24 months ago
		07 2-3 years ago
		08 3-5 years ago
		09 More than 5 years ago
		88 Refused
		99 Don't know

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		VAPING PRODUCTS DEPENDENCE & FUTURE USE
104a	NC324	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-20 or (066/NC309=1 and 069/NC304=3-5). 070/EC309v=10 (current daily vaper): How soon after waking do you usually have your first puff on your vaping product?
		070/EC309v=20 (current weekly vaper): On the days that you vape, how soon after waking do you usually have your first puff on your vaping product?
		066/NC309=1 and 069/NC304=3-5 (past daily vaper): When you were vaping daily, how soon after waking did you usually have your first puff on your vaping product? 1 Minutes
		2 Hours
		3 Both
		8 Refused 9 Can't Remember
		(choose your timeframe)
		If it is less than 1 hour choose 'minutes'. With (exact) whole hours, choose 'hours'. If you want to fill in a combination of hours and minutes choose 'both'.
104b	NC324a	Ask if 104a/NC324=1 or 3. Program hours to appear before minutes.
		Enter number of minutes.
		88 Refused
101		99 Don't know
104c	NC324b	Ask if 104a/NC324=2 or 3. Enter number of hours.
105	EF855	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-31.
		When vaping is allowed, what is your typical pattern of use?
		1 I have bursts of puffs, with quite long intervals in between (like smoking cigarettes)
		2 I spread puffs more evenly over the day3 A combination of both
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
106	NC328	Ask if (070/EC309v=10-31 or 40) or 072/EF133v=1.
		Do you consider yourself addicted to vaping?
		1 Not at all
		2 Yes somewhat addicted
		3 Yes very addicted
		8 Refused 9 Don't know (valid response)
107	ED613	Ask if (070/EC309v=10-50 or 60).
		Do you plan to continue vaping, or do you plan to stop vaping in the foreseeable future?
		1 Definitely continue
		2 Probably continue
		3 Not sure
		4 Probably stop

	4CV3 5 Definitely stop
	5 Definitely stop
	8 Refused .
	9 Don't know (valid response)
ED630	Ask if 070/EC309v=20-32 and 107/ED613=1-3.
	Do you plan to ?
	1 Increase to daily use
	2 Increase, but not use daily
	3 Stay at around my current level of use
	4 Decrease how much I use
	5 Not sure how much I will use
	8 Refused
FDC2F	9 Don't know (valid response)
ED023	Ask if 070/EC309v=40-70. How likely are you to use vaping products or e-liquids that CONTAIN NICOTINE in the future? (This means more than just
	trying them.)
	1 Definitely will use
	2 Probably will use
	3 Might or might not use
	4 Probably will not use
	5 Definitely will not use
	8 Refused
	9 Don't know (valid response)
	Go to 114/EK262.
	VAPING PRODUCTS QUIT ATTEMPTS
EQ758	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-31 or 072/EF133v=1.
(Prev.	C: Since you completed the last survey in [LSD], have you tried to stop vaping?
ED801b)	P: In the last 24 months, since [24M Anchor], have you tried to stop vaping?
	1 Yes
	2 No
	8 Refused
	9 Don't know
E0760	If response=2, 8 or 9, go to 114/EK262. Ask if 110/EQ758=1.
LQ/00	C: How many times have you tried to quit vaping since [LSD]?
	P: How many times have you tried to quit vaping since [24M Anchor]?
	1 One time
	2 2 or 3 times
	3 4 or more times
	8 Refused
	9 Don't know
EQ781	Ask if 110/EQ758=1.
(Prev.	On your most recent attempt, for how long did you stop vaping?
ÈD806)	1 Less than 1 day
	ED625 EQ758 (Prev. ED801b) EQ760

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		2 1-6 days
		3 1-2 weeks
		4 3-4 weeks
		5 1-3 months
		6 More than 3 months
		8 Refused 9 Don't know
113a	EQ953	Ask if 110/EQ758=1 and 057/FR309v=10-40.
113a	LQ933	Select all that apply. (Programmer: program as checklist)
		Why did your most recent attempt to quit vaping fail?
		I had started smoking again.
		1 Selected
		2 Not selected
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
113b	EQ954	Ask if 110/EQ758=1 and 057/FR309v=10-80.
		I was afraid I would start smoking again.
113c	EQ955	Ask if 110/EQ758=1.
4421	50050	I had strong urges to vape.
113d	EQ959	Some other reason (specify)
113e	EQ9590	Ask if 113d/EQ959=1. Specify other reason:
		VAPING PRODUCTS SOURCES OF INFORMATION
114	EK262	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-70.
		Have you ever looked for information about vaping, or vaping devices, on the internet, and if so, when did you last do so?
		1 No, never
		2 Yes, in the last 30 days
		3 Yes, 1-3 months ago
		4 Yes, 4-6 months ago
		5 Yes, 7-12 months ago
		6 Yes, more than 1 year ago
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know (valid response) If response=1, 3-6, 8 or 9, go to 116/EK270.
115	EK269	Ask if 114/EK262=2.
113	LIVEOS	In the last 30 days, have you visited a website for vapers? Some of these are called vapers' sites or forums/ discussion
		boards.
		1 No, not visited
		2 Yes, once
		3 Yes, 2-3 times
		4 Yes, more than 3 times
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know

Q#	VarName	4CV3
116	EK270	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-70.
		Thinking about all you have seen and read about vaping devices, from all sources, would you say the information has been:
		1 Mostly positive about vaping
		2 Slightly positive about vaping
		3 Equally balanced
		4 Slightly negative about vaping
		5 Mostly negative about vaping
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
117a	EK315	Ask if (C and 070/EC309v=10-20 and 070/EC309v@LSD=31-80) OR (P and 070/EC309v=10-20 and
		099/EH421=3-5).
		Select all that apply. (Programmer: program as checklist)
		Have you received helpful advice on how to use vaping products from any of the following sources?
		Colleagues, friends or family.
		1 Selected
		2 Not selected8 Refused
		8 Refused 9 Don't know
117h	EK333	Online sources, e.g., forums, social media websites, articles, and videos.
117b	EK329	A specialist vape shop or kiosk.
117d		An ordinary store that sells vaping products (e.g., convenience store, [gas/petrol] station, grocery store).
117d		A doctor (medical practitioner).
1176	EK308	Other health professional (dentist, nurse, pharmacist, etc.).
117g		The manufacturer's instructions for use.
117h		Select all that apply. (Programmer: Deselect all other responses in this series if this is selected.)
	2.1373	I have never been given any helpful advice.
		HTP CONSUMPTION
118	MP273	Ask if 080/HN309v=10-70.
		Now some questions about using heated tobacco products
119	HN158	Ask if 080/HN309v=10.
		For how long have you been using heated tobacco products daily?
		01 Less than 1 week
		02 1-4 weeks
		03 1-3 months
		04 4-6 months
		05 7-12 months
		06 13-18 months
		07 19-24 months
		08 2-3 years
		09 3-5 years
		10 More than 5 years
		88 Refused 99 Don't know
		99 Don't know

Q#	VarName	4CV3
120	HN149	Ask if 080/HN309v=20.
		In a typical week, on how many days do you use your heated tobacco product?
		1 1-2 days a week
		2 3-4 days a week
		3 5-6 days a week
		4 Can't say, there's no consistent pattern
		8 Refused
121	HN153	Ask if 080/HN309v=20.
		For how long have you been using heated tobacco products at least once a week?
		01 Less than 1 month
		02 1-3 months
		03
		04 7-12 months 05 13-18 months
		05 13-18 months 06 19-24 months
		07 2-3 years
		08 3-5 years
		09 More than 5 years
		88 Refused
		99 Don't know
122	HN190	Ask if P and (119/HN158=1-7 or 121/HN153=1-6).
		Thinking back to 24 months ago, that is [24M Anchor], how often were you using heated tobacco products?
		1 Daily
		2 Less than daily, but at least once a week
		3 Less than weekly, but at least once a month
		4 Less than monthly, but occasionally
		5 Not at all
		8 Refused
		9 Can't Remember
123	HN174	Ask if 076/HN195=1 and 079/HN140=2-5.
		For how long did you use heated tobacco products daily?
		1 Less than 1 month
		2 1-3 months
		3 4-6 months
		4 7-12 months
		5 13-18 months
		6 19-24 months
		7 More than 2 years
		8 Refused 9 Don't know
124	HN197	
124	пита/	Ask if 076/HN195=1 and 079/HN140=2-5 and 057/FR309v=10-80. During the period when you used heated tobacco products daily, did you smoke cigarettes at all?
		1 I smoked daily, for all or nearly all of this period
		1 1 Silloked dalily, for all of flearly all of this period

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		2 I smoked daily, for some of this period
		3 I didn't smoke daily, but I smoked some days
		4 I didn't smoke at all, for all or nearly all of this period
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
125	HN178	Ask if 076/HN195=1 and 079/HN140=2-5.
		How long ago did you stop using heated tobacco products every day?
		1 Less than 1 month ago
		2 1-3 months ago
		3 4-6 months ago
		4 7-12 months ago
		5 13-18 months ago
		6 19-24 months ago
		7 More than 2 years ago
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
126	HN180	Ask if P and 080/HN309v=10-60.
		How long ago did you first try a heated tobacco product?
		01 Less than 1 month ago
		02 1-3 months ago
		03 4-6 months ago
		04 7-12 months ago 05 13-18 months ago
		06 19-24 months ago
		07 2-3 years ago
		08 3-5 years ago
		09 More than 5 years ago
		88 Refused
		99 Don't know
		HEATED TOBACCO PRODUCTS DEPENDENCE
127a	HN300	Ask if 080/HN309v=10-20.
		080/HN309v=10: How soon after waking do you usually have your first puff on your heated tobacco product?
		080/HN309v=20: On the days that you use your heated tobacco product, how soon after waking do you usually have your
		first puff?
		1 Minutes
		2 Hours
		3 Both
		8 Refused
		9 Can't Remember
		(choose your timeframe)
		If it is less than 1 hour choose 'minutes'. With (exact) whole hours, choose 'hours'. If you want to fill in a combination of
		hours and minutes choose 'both'.
127b	HN300a	Ask if 127a/HN300=1 or 3.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		Program hours to appear before minutes.
		Enter number of minutes.
		88 Refused
1276	HNSOOP	99 Don't know
127c	HN300b	Ask if 127a/HN300=2 or 3. Enter number of hours.
128	HN307	Ask if (080/HN309v=10-31 or 40) or 082/HN133v=1.
120		Do you consider yourself addicted to heated tobacco products?
		1 Not at all
		2 Yes somewhat addicted
		3 Yes very addicted
		8 Refused
120	LINIAAE	9 Don't know
129	HN115	Ask if 080/HN309v=70. You told us that you've heard of heated tobacco products but haven't tried them.
		Have you ever seen a heated tobacco product for sale in a store or online (in your 001b/COUNTRY)?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
130	HN320	Ask if 080/HN309v=40-70.
		Would you be interested in trying a heated tobacco product [again (080/HN309v=40-60)] if you had the opportunity?
		1 Very interested2 Somewhat interested
		3 A little interested
		4 Not interested at all
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
131	HN333	Ask if 080/HN309v=40-70.
		How likely are you to use HEATED TOBACCO PRODUCTS in the future? By this we mean more than just trying them.
		1 Definitely will use
		2 Probably will use 3 Might or might not use
		3 Might or might not use4 Probably will not use
		5 Definitely will not use
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know (valid response)
132	HN332	Ask if 080/HN309v=10-32.
		Do you plan to continue using heated tobacco products, or do you plan to stop using them in the foreseeable future?
		1 Definitely continue
		2 Probably continue
		3 Not sure4 Probably stop
		4 Flobably Stop

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		5 Definitely stop
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know (valid response)
133	HN971	Ask if 080/HN309v=10-31 or 082/HN133v=1.
		C: Since you completed the last survey in [LSD], have you tried to stop using heated tobacco products?
		P: In the last 24 months, since [24M Anchor], have you tried to stop using heated tobacco products?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused 9 Don't know
134	HN972	If response=2, 8 or 9, go to 135a/HN030.
134	ПИЭ/2	Ask if 133/HN971=1. C: Since [LSD], how many times have you tried to quit using heated tobacco products?
		P: Since [24M anchor], how many times have you tried to quit using heated tobacco products?
		1 One time
		2 2 or 3 times
		3 4 or more times
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
135a	HN030	Ask if 080/HN309v=10-20.
		Select all that apply. (Programmer: program as checklist)
		How do you describe the act of using your heated tobacco product?
		Puffing
		1 Selected
		2 Not selected
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
135b	HN031	Smoking
135c	HN032	Vaping
135d	HN033	Using
135e	HN035	Other (specify)
135f	HN0350	Ask if 135e/HN035=1.
		Specify other description:
126	MDDCD	CIGARETTES CONSUMPTION
136	MP262	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-80.
137	FR117	Now some questions about smoking cigarettes Ask if [P and (057/FR309v=10-40 or 80)] or [C and (057/FR309v=10-40) and (057/FR309v@LSD=90)].
137	LK11/	How old were you when you first smoked a cigarette?
		888 Refused
		999 Don't Know
		Range 5-87
		If you are not sure, please provide your best estimate.
138	FR121	Ask if (057/FR309v=20-40 or 80) and [P or (C and 138/FR121@LSD=2-9) and (057/FR309v@LSD>10))].

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		057/FR309v=20-32: You told us that you don't smoke every day.
		All: Have you ever been a daily smoker?
		1 Yes
		2 No 8 Refused
		8 Refused 9 Don't know
139	FR121v	(Derived variable: past (but not current) daily smoker of cigarettes)
133	111214	(Berived Variable) past (but not earlierly daily smoker of digarettes)
		If (138/FR121@LSD=1 or 057/FR309v@LSD=10) and 057/FR309v=20-80, then 139/FR121v=1.
		If 138/FR121=1, then 139/FR121v=1.
		Otherwise, 139/FR121v=0.
		1 Yes, past (but not current) daily smoker
		0 No, or not applicable
140	FR509	Ask if P and (057/FR309v=10-40).
		Option 6 ('I had not started smoking') should only be shown if current age (022/ageSD) minus age started
		smoking (137/FR117) = 0, 1 or 2.
		Thinking back to 24 months ago, that is [24M Anchor], how often were you smoking cigarettes?
		1 Daily
		2 Less than daily, but at least once a week3 Less than weekly, but at least once a month
		4 Less than monthly, but occasionally
		5 I had quit at that time
		6 I had not started smoking
		8 Refused
		9 Can't Remember
141	FR122	Ask if 139/FR121v=1.
		For about how long did you smoke daily? 1 Less than 1 year
		1 Less than 1 year 2 13-18 months
		3 19-24 months
		4 2-3 years
		5 3-5 years
		6 6-10 years
		7 More than 10 years
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
142	FR126	If you smoked daily at more than one time in your life, please answer only about the most recent such time. Ask if 139/FR121v=1.
144	1 1/170	How long ago did you stop smoking every day?
		01 [Do not use code]
		02 Within the last 30 days
		03 1-3 months ago

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		04 4-6 months ago
		05 7-12 months ago
		06 13-18 months ago
		07 19-24 months ago
		08 More than 2 years ago
		88 Refused
1.42	ED120	99 Don't know
143	FR128	Ask if 057/FR309v=10. How long have you been smoking daily?
		1 Less than 1 year
		2 13-18 months
		3 19-24 months
		4 2-3 years
		5 3-5 years
		6 6-10 years
		7 More than 10 years
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		If you have smoked daily at more than one time in your life, please answer only about this most recent time.
144	FR216	Ask if 057/FR309v=10.
		On a typical day, how many cigarettes do you usually smoke each day, including both [factory-made/ packet] and roll-
		your-own cigarettes?
		888 Refused
		999 Don't Know
1 4 5	ED33E	This is a very important question. If you don't have an exact answer, do your best to give an estimate.
145	FR235	Ask if 057/FR309v=20. In a typical week, on how many days do you smoke?
		1 1-2 days a week
		2 3-4 days a week
		3 5-6 days a week
		4 Can't say, there's no consistent pattern
		8 Refused
146	FR226	Ask if 057/FR309v=20.
		In a typical week, how many cigarettes do you usually smoke each week, including both [factory-made/ packet] and roll-
		your-own cigarettes?
		888 Refused
		999 Don't Know
		This is a very important question. If you don't have an exact answer, do your best to give an estimate.
147	QA704	Ask if 057/FR309v=31-32.
		When was the last time you smoked a cigarette, even a puff?
		1 Less than 1 week ago
		2 1-2 weeks ago
		3 3-4 weeks ago

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		4 More than 30 days ago
		8 Refused 9 Don't know
148	FR236	Ask if 057/FR309v=31.
		In a typical month, how many cigarettes do you usually smoke each month, including both [factory-made/ packet] and roll-your-own cigarettes? 888 Refused
		999 Don't Know
149	FR200	This is a very important question. If you don't have an exact answer, do your best to give an estimate. Ask if 148/FR236=10-887.
149	1 K200	In a typical month of 30 days, on how many days do you smoke cigarettes?
		88 Refused
		99 Don't know
150	FR245v	(Derived variable: cigarettes per day (continuous))
151	FR250v	(Derived variable: cigarettes per day (categories), calculated from QNU/FR245V) 0 1-10 cigarettes
		1 11-20 cigarettes
		2 21-30 cigarettes
		3 More than 31 cigarettes
		7 Not applicable 8 Refused
		9 Don't know
152	FR238	Ask if (057/FR309v=10-20 and 150/FR245v>5) OR [057/FR309v=31 and 147/QA704<>4 and
		((148/FR236/149/FR200>=5) or (148/FR236>=25))].
		In the last 30 days, what is the most cigarettes you smoked in one day?
		888 Refused 999 Don't Know
153	QA560	Ask if 057/FR309v=40.
		C: Other than your current quit attempt, have you tried to quit at any other time since [LSD]?
		P: Other than your current quit attempt, have you tried to quit at any other time during the past 24 months, since [24M
		Anchor]? 1 No
		2 Once
		3 More than once
		8 Refused
1 - 1	04701	9 Can't Remember
154	QA701	Ask if 057/FR309v=40 or 80. 056/QA439=1-3: Have you had any cigarettes, even a puff, since you quit smoking?
		056/QA439>3: Now, thinking more recently Have you had any cigarettes, even a puff, in the last 30 days?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		If response=2, 8 or 9, go to 163/QA625.
155	QA706	Ask if 154/QA701=1. Was this a slip-up or are you still allowing yourself the occasional cigarette? 1 Slip up 2 Allowing an occasional cigarette 8 Refused 9 Don't know If response=1, 8 or 9, go to 163/QA625.
156	QA711	Ask if 155/QA706=2. [Since you quit smoking (056/QA439=1-3)/ In the last 30 days (056/QA439>3)], how often, if at all, have you allowed yourself a cigarette? 1 Daily 2 Less than daily, but at least once a week 3 Less than once a week 4 Not at all 8 Refused 9 Don't know Go to 163/QA625.
		CIGARETTES QUITTING ATTEMPTS
157	QA101	Ask if (P and 057/FR309v=10-32) or (C and 057/FR309v@LSD=90 and 057/FR309v=10-32). Have you EVER tried to quit smoking? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know
158	QA331	Ask if (P and 157/QA101=1) or [C and (157/QA101=1 or (057/FR309v=10-32 and 057/FR309v@LSD=10-32))]. C: Since you completed the last survey in [LSD], have you tried to stop smoking? P: In the last 24 months, have you tried to stop smoking? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know
159	QA327v	Derived variable: to obtain respondents who made quit attempt since LSD/ in last 24M (18M for 4CV2). Includes LSD Quitters who relapsed and quit again since LSD. If 158/QA331=1 or 046/QA342=2 or 057/FR309v=40, then 159/QA327v=1. Otherwise, 159/QA327v=2. 1 Reported a failed or successful quit attempt since LSD/ in the last 24 months (18 months for 4CV2) 2 No reported failed or successful quit attempt since LSD/ in the last 24 months (18 months for 4CV2)
160	QA559	Ask if 158/QA331=1. C: How many times have you tried to quit since [LSD]? P: How many times have you tried to quit in the past 24 months? 1 (Do not program)

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		2 1 attempt
		3 2 attempts
		4 3 or more attempts
		8 Refused
161	QA450	9 Don't know
101	QA450	Ask if 158/QA331=1. How long ago did your most recent quit attempt start?
		1 Less than 1 week ago
		2 1-4 weeks ago
		3 1-3 months ago
		4 4-6 months ago
		5 7-12 months ago
		6 13-18 months ago
		7 19-24 months ago
		8 Refused
	0.005	9 Don't know
162	QA235	Ask if 158/QA331=1.
		How long were you quit for, on your most recent quit attempt? 01 Less than 1 day
		01 Less than 1 day 02 1-6 days
		03 1-2 weeks
		04 3-4 weeks
		05 1-3 months
		06 4-6 months
		07 7-12 months
		08 13-18 months
		09 19-24 months
		88 Refused
	0.460=	99 Don't know
163	QA625	Ask if 057/FR309v=10 or (057/FR309v=40 and 056/QA439=1-3).
		057/FR309v=10: In the last 30 days, were there any occasions when you decided to make a quit attempt, but did not go through with it for some reason?
		057/FR309v=40: In the week before your current quit attempt started, were there any occasions when you decided to
		make a quit attempt, but did not go through with it for some reason?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		If response=2, 8 or 9, go to 165/QA670.
164a	SM640	Ask if 163/QA625=1.
		Select all that apply. (Programmer: program as checklist)
		On this planned quit attempt that you didn't go through with, did you use any of the following?
		Nicotine replacement product(s) (e.g. gum, patch, lozenges)

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		1 Selected
		2 Not selected8 Refused
		9 Don't know
164b	SM641	Prescription stop-smoking medication (non-nicotine), such as Varenicline or Wellbutrin
164c	SM642	Ask if 163/QA625=1 and 070/EC309v<>80.
		A nicotine vaping product
164d	HN939	Ask if 163/QA625=1 and 080/HN309v<>80.
1.5.1	CN4C 40	A heated tobacco product
164e	SM643	Ask if 163/QA625=1.
164f	SM644	Professional support, such as Quitline, counselling Select all that apply. (Programmer: Deselect all other responses in this series if this is selected.)
1041	311044	None of the above
165	QA670	Ask if 053/FR225v=2-5 and [(C and 053/FR225v>053/FR225v@LSD) OR (P and 053/FR225v>140/FR509)]. C and 053/FR225v=2-4: You are now smoking less than you did when you were last surveyed, in [LSD]. P and 053/FR225v=2-4: You are now smoking less than you did 24 months ago. 053/FR225v=5: You told us you are no longer smoking. All: Did you make a deliberate attempt to cut down or quit, or did it just happen? 1
166	QA671	Ask if 158/QA331=1 or 057/FR309v=40. On your [last (158/QA331=1)/ current (057/FR309v=40)] quit attempt, did you stop smoking suddenly or did you gradually cut down on the number of cigarettes you smoked? 1 Stopped suddenly 2 Cut down gradually 8 Refused 9 Don't know
		CIGARETTES VAPING ON LAST QUIT ATTEMPT
167	EQ101	Ask if (158/QA331=1 or 057/FR309v=40) and 070/EC309v=10-60. 051/FR304=2: We consider your current quit attempt to have started when you reduced your smoking to less than once a month. We are interested in how you reduced your smoking to less than once a month. All: Did you use a vaping product on your [LAST (057/FR309v=10-32)/ CURRENT (057/FR309v=40)] quit attempt? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know If response=2, 8 or 9, go to 172/EC630v.
168	EC387	Ask if 167/EQ101=1.
	(Prev. EC503)	Was this the same vaping device you [currently use most (070/EC309v=10-20)/ used last (070/EC309v=31-60)]? 1 Yes

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		2 No
		8 Refused 9 Don't know
		If response=1, go to 171/EC630.
169	EC585	Ask if 168/EC387=2, 8 or 9.
		Select only one. What type of vaping device did you use on your [LAST (057/FR309v=10-32)/ CURRENT (057/FR309v=40)] quit attempt? (Select the one most-used if you used more than one.) 1 It was disposable, not refillable (non-rechargeable) 2 It used replaceable pre-filled cartridges or pods (rechargeable) 3 It had a tank that you fill with liquids (rechargeable) 8 Refused 9 Don't know
170	EC519	Ask if 168/EC387=2, 8 or 9.
		Program a link with pictures for each of categories 1-5. Select only one.
		Which of the following best describes the appearance of the specific vaping device that you used on your [LAST (057/FR309v=10-32)/ CURRENT (057/FR309v=40)] quit attempt? (Select the one most-used if you used more than one.)
		The vaping device that I used
		1 Looked like an ordinary cigarette, including shape, size, and colour.
		2 Looked similar in shape and size to an ordinary cigarette, but was a different colour.
		 Looked similar to a USB/flash drive. Looked similar in shape to a pen, but not necessarily round, and was pen-sized or larger.
		5 Looked like a box-shaped battery (that fit in the palm of my hand) with a mouthpiece.
		6 Looked different than any of the options described above.
		8 Refused
171	EC630	9 Don't know
1/1	EC030	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-50 and 167/EQ101=1 and 094/EC872v=1. Did the vaping product or e-liquid you used most during your [last (057/FR309v=10-32)/ current (057/FR309v=40)] quit
		attempt contain nicotine?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused 9 Don't know (valid response)
172	EC630v	(Derived: e-cig used most for last QA since LSD/ in P24M contained nicotine)
		If 171/EC630=1 or (070/EC309v=60 and 094/EC872v=1 and 167/EQ101=1), then 172/EC630v=1.
		If 171/EC630=2 or (070/EC309v=10-60 and 094/EC872v=2 and 167/EQ101=1), then 172/EC630v=2.
		If 171/EC630=8 or (070/EC309v=10-60 and 094/EC872v=8 and 167/EQ101=1), then 172/EC630v=8.
		If 171/EC630=9 or (070/EC309v=10-60 and 094/EC872v=9 and 167/EQ101=1), then 172/EC630v=9. Otherwise, 172/EC630v=7. 1 Yes

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		2 No
		7 Not applicable
		8 Refused
170	E0570	9 Don't know (valid response)
173a	EC570	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-50 and 167/EQ101=1.
		Select only one. Which e-liquid flavour category did you use MOST for your [last (057/FR309v=10-32)/ current (057/FR309v=40)] quit
		attempt?
		01 Tobacco flavour
		02 Mix of tobacco and menthol
		03 Menthol or mint
		04 Fruit flavour
		05 Candy, desserts, sweets
		06 Chocolate
		07 Clove or other spice
		08 Coffee 09 A non-alcoholic drink (soda, energy drinks, or other beverage)
		10 An alcoholic drink (wine, whisky, cognac, margarita, or other cocktail)
		11 Unflavoured e-liquid
		12 Other
		88 Refused
		99 Don't know
173b	EC570o	Ask if 173a/EC570=12.
L		Specify other flavour:
174	EC569	Ask if 173a/EC570=3.
		Was that menthol or mint? 1 Menthol
		1 Menthol 2 Mint
		3 Both
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
175	EC688	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=AU and 167/EQ101=1.
		Did you get the vaping device on prescription from a doctor or other health professional (dentist, nurse, pharmacist, etc.)?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
176	EQ134	9 Don't know Ask if 167/EQ101=1.
170	EQ134	When did you start vaping on your [last (057/FR309v=10-32)/ current (057/FR309v=40)] quit attempt?
		1 More than a month before I actually stopped smoking
		2 3-4 weeks before
		3 1-2 weeks before
		4 Less than 1 week before

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		5 The day I stopped smoking
		6 Sometime after I stopped smoking
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
177	EQ140	Ask if 070/EC309v=40-50 and 167/EQ101=1.
		After you stopped smoking completely, how long did you continue to vape?
		1 I did not continue to vape after I stopped smoking
		2 I continued to vape for less than 1 week
		3 For 1-2 weeks
		4 For 3-4 weeks
		5 For 5-8 weeks
		6 For 9-12 weeks
		7 For more than 12 weeks
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		CIGARETTES BELIEFS ABOUT QUITTING
178	BQ141	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-32.
		Now some questions about quitting smoking in the future.
		Are you planning to quit smoking
		1 Within the next month
		2 Between 1-6 months from now
		3 Sometime in the future, beyond 6 months
		4 Not planning to quit
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know (valid response)
179	BQ148	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-32.
		How much do you want to quit smoking?
		1 Not at all
		2 A little
		3 Somewhat
		4 A lot
		8 Refused
100	DO111	9 Don't know (valid response)
180	BQ111	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-32. If you decided to give up smoking completely in the next 6 months, how sure are you that you would succeed?
		1 Not at all sure
		2 Slightly sure
		3 Moderately sure
		4 Very sure
		5 Extremely sure
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know (valid response)
181	BQ338	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-32 and [(157/QA101=1, 8 or 9) or (157/QA101@LSD=1, 8 or 9) or (158/QA331=1)].
101	טככטם	ASK II 00// 1 1000 4-10-32 dist [(10// QA101-1, 0 01 3/ 01 (10// QA101@L3D-1, 0 01 3/ 01 (10/ QA331-1)].

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		To what extent are you tired of trying to quit smoking?
		1 Not at all tired
		2 Slightly tired
		3 Moderately tired
		4 Very tired
		5 Extremely tired
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
182	BQ165	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-32.
		Which of the following would you MOST prefer to do over the next 1-2 years?
		1 Continue to smoke cigarettes
		2 Quit smoking cigarettes, by switching completely to an alternative nicotine product (e.g., vaping product, heated
		tobacco product)
		3 Quit smoking cigarettes and not switch to another nicotine product
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
183	BQ116	Ask if 057/FR309v=40 or 80.
		How confident are you that you will remain a non-smoker?
		1 Not at all confident
		2 Slightly confident
		3 Moderately confident
		4 Very confident
		5 Extremely confident
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know (valid response)
184	QA767	Ask if 057/FR309v=40 or 80.
		Do you have a specific plan in place to help you resist unexpected urges to smoke?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
105	0.4760	If response=2, 8 or 9, go to 186/BQ336.
185	QA768	Ask if 184/QA767=1.
		How often do you use your plan when you get urges to smoke?
		1 Never
		2 Rarely
		3 Sometimes
		4 Often
		5 Very often
		8 Refused
106	PO226	9 Don't know
186	BQ336	Ask if 057/FR309v=40 or 80.
		To what extent are you tired of trying to stay quit?

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		 1 Not at all tired 2 Slightly tired 3 Moderately tired
		3 Moderately tired4 Very tired
		5 Extremely tired
		8 Refused '
		9 Don't know
187a	BQ201	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-40 or 80. (Programmer: program as grid.) 057/FR309v=10-32 and 178/BQ141=4:
		Even though you mentioned that you are not currently planning to quit, in the past 6 months, have any of the following things led you to think about quitting?
		057/FR309v=10-32 and 178/BQ141<>4: In the past 6 months, have any of the following things led you to think about quitting? 057/FR309v=40 or 80:
		To what extent, if at all, were any of the following things reasons for your quit attempt? Concern for your personal health?
		1 Not at all
		2 Somewhat
		3 Very much 8 Refused
		9 Don't know
187b	BQ209	The price of cigarettes?
187c	CV017	The coronavirus outbreak?
		CIGARETTES DEPENDENCE
188a	SB011	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-20. 057/FR309v=10: How soon after waking do you usually smoke your first cigarette? 057/FR309v=20-31: On days that you smoke, how soon after waking do you usually smoke your first cigarette? 1 Minutes 2 Hours 3 Both
		8 Refused 9 Don't know (chasse your timeframe)
		(choose your timeframe) If it is less than 1 hour choose 'minutes'. With (exact) whole hours, choose 'hours'. If you want to fill in a combination of hours and minutes choose 'both'.
188b	SB011a	Ask if 188a/SB011=1 or 3.
		Program hours to appear before minutes.
		Enter number of minutes.
		88 Refused 99 Don't know
188c	SB011b	Ask if 188a/SB011=2 or 3.
		Enter number of hours.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
189	SB031	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-40 or 80. 057/FR309v=10-40: Do you consider yourself addicted to cigarettes? 057/FR309v=80: Do you (still) consider yourself addicted to cigarettes? 1 Not at all 2 Yes somewhat addicted 3 Yes very addicted 8 Refused 9 Don't know (valid response)
190	SB053	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-40 or 80. In general, how strong have urges to smoke been in the last 24 hours? 0 I have not felt the urge to smoke in the last 24 hours 1 Slight 2 Moderate 3 Strong 4 Very strong 5 Extremely strong 8 Refused 9 Don't know
191	SB234	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-40 or 80. In the last 30 days, how often, if at all, have you stopped yourself from having a cigarette when you had the urge to smoke? 1 Never 2 Once 3 A few times 4 Lots of times 8 Refused 9 Don't know
192	SB236	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-50 and 057/FR309v=10-80. Usually, when you get a craving, is it specifically for a cigarette, specifically for a vape, or is it more generally for any form of nicotine? 1 Specifically for a cigarette 2 Specifically for a vape 3 Sometimes for a cigarette, sometimes for a vape 4 Generally for any form of nicotine 5 I don't get cravings 8 Refused 9 Don't know
193	FR150v	Derived variable cut down to less-than-daily smoking since LSD/ in P24M. If 057/FR309v=20-32 and (057/FR309v@LSD=10 or 140/FR509=1), 193/FR150v=1. Otherwise, 193/FR150v=0. 1 Cut down to LTD since LSD/ 24M 0 No, or not applicable

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		If response=0, go to 199/FR520.
		CIGARETTES RECENT CHANGES IN CONSUMPTION
194	FR152	Ask if 193/FR150v=1 and 158/QA331=1. Did you cut back to smoking less than daily AS A RESULT OF your most recent quit attempt? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know If response=1, go to 199/FR520.
195	FR153	Ask if 193/FR150v=1 and 160/QA559=3-4 and 194/FR152=2, 8 or 9.
193	11133	Was it on ANY QUIT ATTEMPT [since [LSD]/ in the last 24 months] that you cut back to less than daily smoking? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know
196	FR157	Ask if 193/FR150v=1 and [(194/FR152=2, 8 or 9) or (158/QA331=2, 8 or 9)] and 070/EC309v=10-60. Did you use a vaping product to cut down to less than daily smoking? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know
197	FR158	Ask if 193/FR150v=1 and [(194/FR152=2, 8 or 9) or (158/QA331=2, 8 or 9)]. Did you use any nicotine replacement products (e.g. nicotine gum, nicotine patch) to cut down to less than daily smoking? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know
198	HN940	Ask if 193/FR150v=1 and [(194/FR152=2, 8 or 9) or (158/QA331=2, 8 or 9)] and 080/HN309v=10-60. Did you use a heated tobacco product to cut down to less than daily smoking? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know
199	FR520	Ask if 057/FR309v=10. In the last 5 years, was there a period when you REGULARLY smoked MORE than you currently do [i.e. more than about [144/FR216] per day (if 144/FR216<>888 or 999)]? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know
200	FR522	Ask if 199/FR520=1 or 139/FR121v=1. Thinking back over the last 5 years to the time when you were smoking the MOST on average, how many cigarettes did you usually smoke each day?

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		888 Refused
		999 Don't Know
201a	FR525	Ask if 199/FR520=1 or 139/FR121v=1.
		Thinking back over the last 5 years to the time when you were smoking the MOST on average, how soon after waking did you
		usually smoke your first cigarette?
		1 Minutes
		2 Hours
		3 Both 8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		(choose your timeframe)
		If it is less than 1 hour choose 'minutes'. With (exact) whole hours, choose 'hours'. If you want to fill in a combination of
		hours and minutes choose 'both'.
201b	FR525a	Ask if 201a/FR525=1 or 3.
		Program hours to appear before minutes.
		Enter number of minutes.
		88 Refused
		99 Don't know
201c	FR525b	Ask if 201a/FR525=2 or 3.
		Enter number of hours.
		CESSATION HELP FOR LAST QUIT ATTEMPT
202a	SM920	Ask if 158/QA331=1 or 057/FR309v=40.
		Select all that apply. (Programmer: program as checklist)
		051/FR304=2: We consider your current quit attempt to have started when you reduced your smoking to less than once a
		month. We are interested in how you reduced your smoking to less than once a month.
		All: Which of the following forms of help did you receive or use as part of your [last (057/FR309v=10-32)/ current
		(057/FR309v=40)] quit attempt [apart from your use of a vaping product, which you have already told us about
		(167/EQ101=1)]?
		UK: Any type of nicotine replacement product, such as Voke inhaler, patches, gum, mouth spray, etc.
		Otherwise: Any type of nicotine replacement product, such as patches, gum, mouth spray, etc.
		1 Selected
		2 Not selected
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
202b	SM942	Varenicline or Chantix or Champix.
202c	SM940	Bupropion or Zyban or Wellbutrin.
202d	SM938	Cytisine [, also known as Cravv (001b/COUNTRY=CA)].
202e	CH961	Telephone or quitline service.
202f	CH969	CA, US: Clinic, individual or group counselling, stop-smoking course, or behaviour therapy.
		UK: Local stop smoking service (e.g. clinics or specialists).
202	CHOCC	AU: Face-to-face specialised stop smoking program.
202g	CH966	A smoking cessation session offered by your doctor's office.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
202h	CH972	Apps or automated services on a mobile phone or tablet.
202i	CH965	The internet i.e. a website about quitting smoking.
202j	CH973	Pamphlets or brochures on how to quit.
202k	CH970	Ask if (001b/COUNTRY=CA or US) AND (158/QA331=1 or 057/FR309v=40).
		Smokeless tobacco i.e. snus, chew, or dip.
2021	HN932	Ask if 080/HN309v=10-60 and (158/QA331=1 or 057/FR309v=40). A heated tobacco product
202	CH977	Ask if 158/QA331=1 or 057/FR309v=40.
m	CHIETT	Other (specify).
202n	CH980	Select all that apply. (Programmer: Deselect all other responses in this series if this is selected.)
20211	CITYOU	None of the above.
202o	CH9770	Ask if 202m/CH977=1.
2020	C113770	Specify other.
203a	SM922	Ask if 202a/SM920=1.
2030	311322	Select all that apply. (Programmer: program as checklist)
		Which nicotine replacement product or products did you use for this [last (057/FR309v=10-32)/ current (057/FR309v=40)]
		quit attempt?
		Nicotine patch.
		1 Selected
		2 Not selected
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
203b	SM921	Nicotine gum.
203c	SM923	Nicotine lozenges.
203d		Nicotine mouth spray.
203e	SM925	UK: Nicotine inhaler/ inhalator, e.g. Voke
		Otherwise: Nicotine inhaler/ inhalator
203f	SM924	Nicotine sublingual tablets.
203g	SM928	Nicotine dissolvable oral strips.
203h	SM926	Nicotine nasal spray.
203i	SM930	Other nicotine product.
204	SM457	Ask if 202a/SM920=1.
		During the period immediately after you started your quit attempt, were you using the nicotine replacement product(s)
		1 Every day
		2 Only some days
		3 Not at all
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		CESSATION HELP IN LAST 5 YEARS
205	QA119v	Derived variable: Respondents who might have made more than 2 QA in the last 5 years, but we don't know.
		If 160/QA559=3-4 or 153/QA560=2-3, then 205/QA119v=1.
		If 057/FR309v=90 or 157/QA101=2-9, then 205/QA119v=7.
		Otherwise, 205/QA119v=2.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		1 Respondents who we know have made 2 or more QA in the last 5 years
		2 Respondents who might have made 2 or more QA in the last 5 years
		7 Respondents who could not have made any QA in the last 5 years
206	QA120	Ask if 205/QA119v=2.
		Have you made any [previous quit attempts ((160/QA559=2, 8 or 9) or (153/QA560=1, 8 or 9))/ quit attempts
		(otherwise)] in the past 5 years that is, since [current month] [current year -5]?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
207	QA120v	Derived variable: Made non-LQA quit attempt in the last 5 years.
		If 205/QA119v=1 or 206/QA120=1, then 207/QA120v=1.
		Otherwise, 207/QA120v=0.
		1 Yes, made a (previous) QA in last 5 years
		0 No, or not applicable
		If response=0, go to 209/SM597.
208a	SM185	Ask if 207/QA120v=1.
		Select all that apply. (Programmer: program as checklist)
		160/QA559=3-4 or 153/QA560=2-3 (already reported on LQA): Thinking now about PREVIOUS quit attempts, not the
		last one you just told us about Which of the following products did you use in the last 5 years on OTHER quit attempts?
		Otherwise: Thinking now about quit attempts made in the last 5 years Which of the following products did you use on
		any quit attempts in the last 5 years?
		Varenicline or Chantix or Champix.
		1 Selected
		2 Not selected
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
208b	SM186	Bupropion or Zyban or Wellbutrin.
208c	SM187	Cytisine [, also known as Cravv (001b/COUNTRY=CA)].
208d	EQ325	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-60 and 207/QA120v=1.
200	E0226	A vaping product with nicotine.
208e	EQ326	A vaping product without nicotine.
208f	HN935	Ask if 080/HN309v=10-60 and 207/QA120v=1.
200-	CM100	A heated tobacco product
208g	SM188	Ask if 207/QA120v=1.
2006	CM100	Nicotine patch.
208h		Nicotine gum.
208i	SM190	Nicotine lozenges.
208j	SM191	Nicotine mouth spray.
208k	SM192	UK: Nicotine inhaler/ inhalator, e.g. Voke
2001	CM102	Otherwise: Nicotine inhaler/ inhalator
2081	SM193	Nicotine sublingual tablets.
208	SM194	Nicotine dissolvable oral strips.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
m		
208n	SM195	Nicotine nasal spray.
208o	SM196	Ask if (001b/COUNTRY=CA, US or AU) and 207/QA120v=1.
		Other nicotine product.
208p	SM197	Ask if 207/QA120v=1.
		Select all that apply. (Programmer: Deselect all other responses in this series if this is selected.)
		None of the above.
		CURRENT USE OF CESSATION AIDS
209	SM597	Ask all.
		Are you currently using any nicotine replacement product(s), and if so, how often do you use any of them?
		1 Not at all
		2 Less than once a week
		3 1-3 days a week
		4 4-6 days a week
		5 Every day 8 Refused
		8 Refused 9 Don't know
		Nicotine replacement products include patches, gum, inhalers, mouth spray, and various other nicotine products that have
		been approved as medicines. We do not mean vaping products.
2100	SM572	If response=1, 8 or 9, go to 212/CH801.
210a	SM3/2	Ask if 209/SM597=2-5.
		Select all that apply. (Programmer: program as a checklist) Which nicotine replacement product(s) are you currently using?
		Nicotine patch.
		1 Selected
		2 Not selected 8 Refused
		9 Don't know
210b	SM571	Nicotine gum.
210b	SM573	Nicotine lozenges.
210d		Nicotine mouth spray.
210a	SM576	Nicotine inhaler/ inhalator.
210f	SM574	Nicotine sublingual tablets.
210g	SM578	Nicotine dissolvable oral strips.
210h	SM577	Nicotine nasal spray.
	SM570	Other nicotine product.
211	SM581	Ask if 209/SM597=2-5.
	311301	How long have you been using [this product/ any of these products (if more than one of 210a/SM572-210i/SM570=1)]?
		Don't include previous times when you used the same product(s), just your current period of use.
		1 Less than 1 week
		2 1-2 weeks
		3 3-4 weeks
		4 1-3 months
	1	. =

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		5 4-6 months
		6 7-12 months
		7 More than 12 months
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		CESSATION & HEALTH PROFESSIONALS
212	CH801	Ask all. C: Since [LSD], have you visited a doctor or other health professional (dentist, nurse, pharmacist, etc.)? P: In the last 24 months, since [24M Anchor], have you visited a doctor or other health professional (dentist, nurse, pharmacist, etc.)? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know If response=2, 8 or 9, go to 221/AI665.
212	EK210	Ask if 212/CH801=1 and 070/EC309v=10-70.
213	EK210	C: On any visit to a doctor or health professional since [LSD], did the doctor or health professional talk to you about vaping products? P: On any visit to a doctor or health professional in the last 24 months, did the doctor or health professional talk to you about vaping products? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know If response=2, 8 or 9, go to 216/CH811. Ask if 213/EK210=1.
214	LKZIJ	Still thinking about the [time since [LSD]/ last 24 months] What type(s) of health professionals have talked to you about vaping products during this period? 1 Only a medical doctor 2 Only some other type of health professional 3 Both a medical doctor and some other type of health professional 8 Refused 9 Don't know
215	EK225	Ask if 213/EK210=1. The last time you discussed vaping products with a doctor or health professional, did you bring it up or did they? 1 I brought it up 2 Doctor or health professional brought it up 8 Refused 9 Don't know
216	CH811	Ask if 212/CH801=1 and 057/FR309v=10-40. C: On any visit to a doctor or health professional since [LSD], did you receive any advice to quit smoking cigarettes? P: On any visit to a doctor or health professional in the last 24 months, did you receive any advice to quit smoking cigarettes?

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		If response=2, 8 or 9, go to 221/AI665.
217	CH808	Ask if 216/CH811=1.
		The LAST time you received quitting advice, did you bring up the topic or did they?
		1 I brought it up
		2 Doctor or health professional brought it up
		8 Refused
240	CUICOC	9 Don't know
218	CH806	Ask if 216/CH811=1 and (158/QA331=1 or 057/FR309v=40).
		[Since [LSD]/ In the last 24 months], did ANY quitting advice from your doctor or health professional lead you to make a
		quit attempt?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused 9 Don't know
219a	CH940	Ask if 216/CH811=1.
219a	C11940	Select all that apply. (Programmer: program as checklist)
		Thinking now about ALL quitting advice you received from a doctor or health professional [in the last 24 months/ since [LSD]]
		Thinking flow about ALL quitting advice you received from a doctor of fleatin professional [in the last 24 months/ since [L3D]]
		Did any doctor or health professional recommend that you use any of the following cessation aids or services to help you quit
		smoking?
		Nicotine replacement products (e.g. gum, patch, lozenges, spray).
		1 Selected
		2 Not selected
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
219b	CH941	Varenicline or Chantix or Champix.
219c	CH942	Bupropion or Zyban or Wellbutrin.
219d	CH943	Telephone or quitline service
219e	CH944	Ask if 216/CH811=1 and (213/EK210=1, 8 or 9).
		A vaping product.
219f	CH945	Ask if 216/CH811=1.
		CA, US: Clinic, individual or group counselling, stop-smoking course, or behaviour therapy.
		UK: Local stop smoking service (e.g. clinics or specialists).
		AU: Face-to-face specialised stop smoking program.
219g	CH946	A smoking cessation session offered by your doctor's office.
219h	CH947	Select all that apply. (Programmer: Deselect all other responses in this series if this is selected.)
		None of the above.
220	EK224	Ask if 219e/CH944=1 and (158/QA331=1 or 057/FR309v=40).
		Did the health professional's recommendation about vaping products lead you to use one on any quit attempt [since [LSD]/

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		in the last 24 months]?
		1 Yes 2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
221	AI665	Ask all. Which of the following is not sold in any stores? 1 Nicotine replacement products 2 Cigarettes 3 Rainy weather 4 Wine or beer 8 Refused 9 Don't know
		VAPING PRODUCTS BRAND CHOICE
222a	EB374	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-31 and 086/EC375=1 or 2. Earlier you told us you are using or have used a [disposable vaping device (086/EC375=1)/ vaping device that uses replaceable pre-filled cartridges or pods (086/EC375=2)]. 070/EC309v=10-20: What brand of vaping device do you currently use most often? 070/EC309v=31: What brand of vaping device did you use last? (Brand list(s) to be provided for Wave 3.) 8888 Refused 9995 Open-ended response accepted 9997 Other (specify) 9999 Don't Know Please start by typing the name of the brand to see a list of relevant brand names. Compare brand names until you find exactly the brand you use. [If 001b/COUNTRY=CA and survey language=French, show: The list uses English brand names. If you have trouble finding your brand, try typing without using accented letters.] If your brand is not listed, please type and select 'Other'. You will then be instructed to type in the name of your brand. If you don't know the name of your brand, please type and select 'Don't know' (including the apostrophe in 'don't'). Otherwise, type and select 'Prefer not to answer' if you do not wish to answer this question. If response=9997, go to 222b/EB374o.
2226	ED274-	Otherwise, go to 226/EC386.
222b	EB374o	Ask if 222a/EB374=9997. Please specify the brand of vaping device you [currently use most often/ used last].
223	EB402wx	Ask if (222a/EB374=0045 (JUUL) or 222b/EB374o includes the string 'ju') AND 001b/COUNTRY=CA or US. Which variety of JUUL pods [do you use most often (070/EC309v=10-20)/ did you use last (070/EC309v=31)]? 1 1.5% nicotine JUUL pods 2 3% nicotine JUUL pods 3 5% nicotine JUUL pods 4 Other variety of JUUL pods (specify)

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
224a	EB402y	Ask if (222a/EB374=0045 (JUUL) or 222b/EB374o includes the string 'ju') AND 001b/COUNTRY=UK. What variety of JUUL pods [do you use most often (070/EC309v=10-20)/ did you use last (070/EC309v=31)]? 1 9 mg/ml nicotine JUUL pods 2 18 mg/ml nicotine JUUL pods 3 Other variety of JUUL pods (specify) 8 Refused 9 Don't know
224b	EB402o	Ask if 223/EB402wx=4 or 224a/EB402y=3.
		Which variety of JUUL pods [do you use most often (070/EC309v=10-20)/ did you use last (070/EC309v=31)]?
225	EB375	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-31 and 086/EC375=3. Earlier you told us you are using or have used a vaping device that has a tank that you fill with liquids. 070/EC309v=10-20: What brand of vaping device do you currently use most often? 070/EC309v=31: What brand of vaping device did you use last? All: Please include any additional information, such as the specific variety or model name, a model number, style, or a brief description. (Open-Ended) 8 Refused 9 Don't know
226	EC386	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-31 and 086/EC375=2-3.
220	LC360	Can you adjust the power and voltage of the vaping device you usually use? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know
227	EC807	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-20 and 086/EC375=2-3.
		How many vaping devices do you own and use at least weekly? 1 1 2 2 3 3 or more 8 Refused 9 Don't know
228	EC406	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-20 and 086/EC375=3.
		What is the volume/ capacity of the tank on your usual vaping device? 1 Less than 1 ml 2 1 - 1.5 ml 3 1.6 - 2.0 ml 4 2.1 - 3.0 ml 5 3.1 - 4.0 ml 6 Over 4 ml

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
229	EL833	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-20 and 086/EC375=1-3. Compared to a year ago, have you found it easier or harder to get [the disposable vaping devices (086/EC375=1)/ the cartridges or pods (086/EC375=2)/ the nicotine e-liquid (086/EC375=3)] that you want? 1 A lot easier 2 A little easier 3 About the same 4 A little harder 5 A lot harder 6 I was not vaping a year ago 8 Refused 9 Don't know
230	EF342	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-20 and 086/EC375=1.
		On average, about how many disposable vaping devices do you now use each week? 00 Less than 1 88 Refused 99 Don't know Enter number or choose 'Less than 1' if applicable.
231	EF344	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-20 and 086/EC375=2.
		On average, about how many cartridges or pods do you now use each week? 00 Less than 1 88 Refused 99 Don't know Enter number or choose 'Less than 1' if applicable.
232	EC401	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-20 and 086/EC375=2.
		What is the volume/ capacity of your usual cartridges or pods? 1 Less than 1 ml 2 1 - 1.5 ml 3 1.6 - 2.0 ml 4 2.1 - 3.0 ml 5 3.1 - 4.0 ml 6 Over 4 ml 8 Refused 9 Don't know
233	EC875	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-60.
		Have you ever used the salt form of nicotine e-liquid? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know If response=2, 8 or 9, go to 237/EL822.
234	EC261	Ask if 233/EC875=1 and 070/EC309v=10-31.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		What kind of nicotine e-liquid is currently in your product?
		1 Salt form e-liquid
		2 Non-salt form e-liquid8 Refused
		9 Don't know (valid response)
235	EE420	Ask if 233/EC875=1.
		How satisfying is the salt form of nicotine, compared to the non-salt form?
		1 Salt form is much less satisfying than non-salt form
		2 Salt form is somewhat less satisfying
		3 Salt form is equally satisfying
		4 Salt form is somewhat more satisfying 5 Salt form is much more satisfying than non-salt form
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
236	EE422	Ask if 233/EC875=1.
		Do you think the salt form is more harmful or less harmful than the non-salt form?
		1 Much less harmful than the non-salt form
		2 Somewhat less harmful
		3 Equally harmful 4 Somewhat more harmful
		5 Much more harmful
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
237	EL822	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-31 and 086/EC375=3.
		Do you mix your own e-liquids? That is, do you use a more concentrated nicotine solution and dilute it with vegetable
		glycerine (VG) and/or propylene glycol (PG)? 1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
238	EC131	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-20.
		In a typical week, how many different e-liquid flavours do you use?
		$egin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$
		3 3
		4 4 or more
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
220	FC1 22	If response=8 or 9, go to 240a/EC149.
239	EC132	Ask if 238/EC131=1-4 and (097/NC316=3-9 or 098/NC318=4-10). Have you used just [that one flavour (238/EC131=1)/ those same flavours (238/EC131=2-4)] for the last 6 months?
		1 Yes
		2 No, I changed flavour(s) once
	1	-,

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		3 No, I changed flavour(s) 2 or more times
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
240a	EC149	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-20.
		Select all that apply. (Programmer: program as checklist)
		Which of the following e-liquid flavour categories have you used in the past 30 days?
		Tobacco flavour
		1 Selected
		2 Not selected
		8 Refused
2.401	E01E0	9 Don't know
240b		Mix of tobacco and menthol
240c	EC146	Menthol or mint
240d		Fruit flavour
240e 240f	EC148 EC142	Candy, desserts, sweets Chocolate
240i 240g		Clove or other spice
240g 240h		Coffee
240i	EC147	A non-alcoholic drink (soda, energy drinks, or other beverages)
240j	EC141	An alcoholic drink (wine, whisky, cognac, margarita, or other cocktails)
240k	EC166	Unflavoured e-liquid.
2401	EC163	Other
240	EC1630	Ask if 240I/EC163=1.
m		Specify other flavour:
241	EC169	Ask if 240c/EC146=1.
		Was it menthol or mint that you used in the last 30 days?
		1 Menthol
		2 Mint
		3 Both
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
242	EC167	Ask if more than one of (240a/EC149 to 240I/EC163)=1.
		Only display the flavours endorsed from 240a/EC149 - 240l/EC163.
		Select only one.
		Which ONE of these flavours do you use most?
		01 Tobacco flavour
		02 Mix of tobacco and menthol 03 Menthol or mint
		04 Fruit flavour
		05 Candy, desserts, sweets
		06 Chocolate
		07 Clove or other spice
		08 Coffee
	1	00 0000

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		09 A non-alcoholic drink (soda, energy drinks, or other beverage)
		10 An alcoholic drink (wine, whisky, cognac, margarita, or other cocktail)
		11 Unflavoured e-liquid
		12 [240m/EC163o]
		88 Refused 99 Don't know
		VAPING PRODUCTS SOURCES & LAST PURCHASE
		VAPING PRODUCTS LAST PURCHASE OF DEVICE
243	EC804	Ask if (070/EC309v=20-32 or 50-60) and 086/EC375=2-3.
		Do you own the vaping device that you [currently use most often (070/EC309v=20)/ used last (070/EC309v=31-32 or 50-
		60)]?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
244	EC804v	9 Don't know
244	EC804V	Derived variable for programming purposes only imputed ownership of vaping device. Daily users are assumed to own. (Disposable users are excluded.)
		(Disposable users are excluded.)
		If 070/EC309v=10 and 086/EC375=2-3, 244/EC804v=1.
		If 243/EC804=1, 244/EC804v=1.
		Otherwise, 244/EC804v=0.
		1 Owns most- /last-used vaping device
		0 No, or not applicable
245	EL102	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-31 and 086/EC375=2-3 and 244/EC804v=1.
		C: Did you buy the vaping device that you [currently use most (070/EC309v=10-20)/ used last (070/EC309v=31)] since
		[LSD]? P: Did you buy the vaping device that you [currently use most (070/EC309v=10-20)/ used last (070/EC309v=31)] within
		the past 24 months?
		1 Yes
		2 No, I bought it earlier
		3 I didn't buy it
		4 Not applicable; I bought components at different times, not a complete device
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		If response=1, go to 247/EL103.
		If response=3, go to 246/EL110. If response=2, 4, 8 or 9, go to 253/EL201.
246	EL110	Ask if 245/EL102=3.
		How did you get your vaping device?
		1 From a friend or relative
		2 Free sample
		3 Other
		8 Refused

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		9 Don't know
		Go to 253/EL201.
247	EL103	Ask if 245/EL102=1. When did you buy your vaping device? 1 Within the last 30 days 2 1-3 months ago 3 4-6 months ago 4 7-12 months ago 5 13-18 months ago 6 19-24 months ago 7 More than 24 months ago 8 Refused 9 Don't know
248a	EL120	Ask if 245/EL102=1. Where did you buy this vaping device? 01 [ALL] On the internet 02 [ALL] Vape shop 03 [ALL] Tobacconist 04 [UK] Supermarket 05 [AU, CA, US] Pharmacist / [UK] Chemist 06 [CA, US] Convenience store / [UK] Newsagent or corner shop 07 [CA, US] Gas station/ [UK] Petrol station 08 [ALL] Temporary or mobile sales location (e.g. market, pop-up store) 09 [CA, UK, US] From outside the 001b/COUNTRY 10 [ALL] From somewhere else 76 Don't remember any details of the purchase 88 Refused 99 Don't know where If you don't remember ANY details of the purchase, select "Don't remember any details of the purchase". If you just don't remember where you bought from, select "Don't know where". If response=76, go to 253/EL201.
248b	EL120o	Ask if 248a/EL120=10. Specify where else.
249	EL166	Ask if 248a/EL120=9 and 001b/COUNTRY=UK. If 248a/EL120<>9, set 249/EL166=1. Which currency did you use for this purchase? 1 British Pounds 2 Euros
250	EL145	Ask if 245/EL102=1. When you bought the vaping device, did you buy it on its own or did it come with [cartridges or pods (086/EC375=2)/ e-liquid (086/EC375=3)]? 1 Bought on its own 2 It came with [cartridges or pods/ e-liquid]

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
251	EL184	Ask if 250/EL145=2 and 248a/EL120<>76.
		How much did you pay in total for the device and [cartridges or pods (086/EC375=2)/ e-liquid (086/EC375=3)]?
		888 Refused 999 Don't Know
		999 Don't Know Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR] (UK)].
		Effice price in [CAD (Canada)/ 05D (05)/ ADD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EDR] (0K)].
		Please use a decimal point and be as precise as you can.
		Go to 253/EL201.
252	EL182	Ask if (250/EL145=1, 8 or 9) and 248a/EL120<>76.
		How much did you pay for the vaping device? (Please note that we are asking about the price of the device only and not
		about the price of the [cartridges or pods (086/EC375=2)/ e-liquid (086/EC375=3)].)
		888 Refused
		999 Don't Know
		Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR] (UK)].
		Please use a decimal point and be as precise as you can.
		VAPING PRODUCTS LAST PURCHASE OF SUPPLIES
253	EL201	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-31 and 086/EC375=1-3.
233	LLZUI	When did you last buy [a disposable vaping device (086/EC375=1)/ cartridges or pods (086/EC375=2)/ e-liquid
		(086/EC375=3)]?
		1 Within the last 30 days
		2 1-3 months ago
		3 4-6 months ago
		4 7-12 months ago
		5 More than 1 year ago
		6 Never bought any
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		If response=1-2, go to 255a/NC335.
254	EL 240	If response=8 or 9, go to 289/MP250.
254	EL210	Ask if 253/EL201=3-6.
		How did you get the [disposable vaping device (086/EC375=1)/ cartridges or pods (086/EC375=2)/ e-liquid (086/EC375=3)] you used in the last 3 months?
		1 Using previously bought supplies
		2 From a friend or relative
		3 Free sample
		4 Other
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		If response>1, go to 289/MP250.
255a	NC335	Ask if 253/EL201=1-2 or 254/EL210=1.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		The LAST TIME you purchased [disposable vaping devices (086/EC375=1)/ cartridges or pods (086/EC375=2)/ e-liquid (086/EC375=3)], where did you make this last purchase? 01 [ALL] On the internet 02 [ALL] Vape shop/ e-cigarette kiosk
		03 [ALL] Tobacco specialty shop/ tobacconist
		04 [CA, UK, US] Newsagent/ off-license/ corner shop/ convenience shop/ [AU] Convenience store (including petrol
		station)
		05 [CA, US] Gas station/ [UK] Petrol station 06 [ALL] Supermarket
		07 [ALL] Supermarket 07 [AU, CA, US] Pharmacy/ [UK] Chemist
		08 [CA, UK, US] Pub or bar
		09 [ALL] Temporary or mobile sales location (e.g. market, pop-up store)
		10 [ALL] Some other kind of shop
		11 [ALL] From outside the 001b/COUNTRY 12 [ALL] From somewhere else
		76 Don't remember any details of last purchase
		88 Refused
		99 Don't know where
		If you don't remember ANY details of last purchase, select "Don't remember any details of last purchase". If you just don't
255b	NC335o	remember where you bought from, select "Don't know where". Ask if 255a/NC335=12 and (001b/COUNTRY=CA, US, or UK).
2330	1403330	Specify where else.
256	EL242w	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=CA and 255a/NC335=1.
		Do you know which 001b/COUNTRY the [disposable vaping devices (086/EC375=1)/ cartridges or pods (086/EC375=2)/ e-
		liquid (086/EC375=3)] [was/ were] made in? 1 Within Canada
		2 United States
		3 China
		6 Other
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know (valid response) Go to 261a/EB851.
257	EL242x	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=US and 255a/NC335=1.
		Do you know which 001b/COUNTRY the [disposable vaping devices (086/EC375=1)/ cartridges or pods (086/EC375=2)/ e-
		liquid (086/EC375=3)] [was/ were] made in?
		1 Within the US
		3 China 6 Other
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know (valid response)
		Go to 261a/EB851.
258	EL242y	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=UK and 255a/NC335=1.
		Do you know which 001b/COUNTRY the [disposable vaping devices (086/EC375=1)/ cartridges or pods (086/EC375=2)/ e-

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		liquid (086/EC375=3)] [was/ were] made in?
		1 Within the UK
		2 Other European 001b/COUNTRY
		3 China
		6 Other
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know (valid response) Go to 261a/EB851.
259	EL242z	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=AU and 255a/NC335=1.
233	LLZTZZ	Do you know which 001b/COUNTRY the [disposable vaping devices (086/EC375=1)/ cartridges or pods (086/EC375=2)/ e-
		liquid (086/EC375=3)] [was/ were] made in?
		1 Within Australia
		2 New Zealand
		3 China
		4 Europe
		5 North America
		6 Other
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know (valid response) Go to 261a/EB851.
260	EL266	Ask if 253/EL201=1-2 and 255a/NC335=11 and 001b/COUNTRY=UK.
200	LLZOO	If 255a/NC335<>11, set 260/EL266=1.
		Which currency did you use for this purchase?
		1 British Pounds
		2 Euros
261a	EB851	Ask if (001b/COUNTRY=CA, US or UK) and 086/EC375=2 and 253/EL201=1-2.
		Select only one.
		What brand of cartridges or pods did you last purchase?
		01 4x Pods 02 Blu
		03 EonSmoke
		04 Halo
		05 Just Pods
		06 JUUL
		07 Logic
		08 Loon Pods
		09 Mark Ten
		10 PuR Pods
		11 Salteez
		12 Sea100
		13 Ten Motives
		14 Ultra Max
		15 V2

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		16 Vape
		17 VIP
		18 ViV
		19 VQ Pods 20 Vuse
		20 Vuse 21 Vype
		22 Zalt Pods
		23 Ziip
		24 Other (specify)
		88 Refused
		99 Don't know
261b	EB851o	Ask if 261a/EB851=24 or (001b/COUNTRY=AU and 086/EC375=2 and 253/EL201=1-2).
		CA, US, UK: Specify other brand.
		AU: What brand of cartridges or pods did you last purchase?
		8 Refused 9 Don't know
262	EL445	Ask if 086/EC375=2 and 253/EL201=1-2.
202	LLTTS	Did you buy the cartridges or pods on their own or did they come with a vaping device?
		1 Bought on their own
		2 Came with vaping device
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		If response=1, 8 or 9, go to 265/EL450.
263	EL486	Ask if 262/EL445=2 and 255a/NC335<>76.
		How much did you pay in total for the device and cartridges/ pods? 888 Refused
		999 Don't Know
		Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR] (UK)].
		Enter price in [One (canada)) och (Och) rich (nastrana), [Och) Echt, (Orty).
		Please use a decimal point and be as precise as you can.
264	EL458	Ask if 262/EL445=2 and 255a/NC335<>76.
		How many cartridges or pods did you get with the vaping device?
		88 Refused
		99 Don't know
265	FL 4F0	Go to 288/EL260.
265	EL450	Ask if (262/EL445=1, 8 or 9) and 255a/NC335<>76. Did you buy single cartridges/ pods or packs of cartridges/ pods? If you bought both, report only about the packs.
		1 Single cartridges/ pods
		2 Packs of cartridges/ pods
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		If response=2, go to 270/EL453.
		If response=8 or 9, go to 288/EL260.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
266	EL451	Ask if 265/EL450=1.
		How many single cartridges or pods did you last purchase?
		88 Refused
		99 Don't know
		If response=1, go to 269/EL482.
267	EL 470	If response>1, go to 267/EL470.
267	EL470	Ask if 266/EL451>1. Wold like to find out how much you paid. Is it easier for you to say how much you paid nor cartridge/ ned or how much you.
		We'd like to find out how much you paid. Is it easier for you to say how much you paid per cartridge/ pod or how much you paid for all cartridges/ pods?
		1 Price for each
		2 Total paid for all
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		If response=1, go to 269/EL482.
		If response=2, go to 268/EL476.
		Otherwise, go to 288/EL260.
268	EL476	Ask if 267/EL470=2.
		Enter the total price you paid for ALL of the cartridges/ pods. (Please note that we are asking about the price of the
		cartridges/ pods only and not about the price of the device.)
		888 Refused
		999 Don't Know
		Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR] (UK)].
		Please use a decimal point and be as precise as you can.
		Go to 288/EL260.
269	EL482	Ask if 266/EL451=1 or 267/EL470=1.
		Enter the price you paid for ONE cartridge/ pod. (Please note that we are asking about the price of the cartridge/ pod
		only and not about the price of the device.)
		888 Refused
		999 Don't Know
		Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR] (UK)].
		Please use a decimal point and be as precise as you can.
		Go to 288/EL260.
270	EL453	Ask if 265/EL450=2.
		How many packs of cartridges/ pods did you last purchase?
		88 Refused
		99 Don't know
271	EL4560	Ask if 265/EL450=2.
		How many cartridges/ pods were in the pack?
		88 Refused
272	EL 472	99 Don't know
272	EL472	Ask if 270/EL453>1.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		We'd like to find out how much you paid. Is it easier for you to say how much you paid per pack of cartridges/ pods or how much you paid for all packs of cartridges/ pods? 1 Price for each 2 Total paid for all
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know If you bought packs of different sizes, please answer just for the pack you are currently using.
		If response=1, go to 274/EL484.
		If response=2, go to 273/EL478. Otherwise, go to 288/EL260.
273	EL478	Ask if 272/EL472=2.
		Enter the total price you paid for ALL of the packs of cartridges/ pods. (Please note that we are asking about the price of the pack of cartridges/ pods only and not about the price of the device.) 888 Refused 999 Don't Know
		Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR] (UK)].
		Please use a decimal point and be as precise as you can. Go to 288/EL260.
274	EL484	Ask if 270/EL453=1 or 272/EL472=1.
		Enter the price you paid for ONE pack of cartridges/ pods. (Please note that we are asking about the price of the pack of cartridges/ pods only and not about the price of the device.) 888 Refused
		999 Don't Know Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR] (UK)].
		Please use a decimal point and be as precise as you can.
275	EL351	Go to 288/EL260. Ask if 086/EC375=1 and 253/EL201=1-2 and 255a/NC335<>76.
273	LLJJI	How many disposable vaping devices did you last purchase? 888 Refused
		999 Don't Know
		If response=1, go to 278/EL382.
276	EL 270	If response>1, go to 276/EL370.
276	EL370	Ask if 275/EL351>1. We'd like to find out how much you paid. Is it easier for you to say how much you paid per disposable vaping device or how much you paid for all disposable vaping devices? 1 Price for each 2 Total paid for all
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		If response=1, go to 278/EL382. If response=2, go to 277/EL376.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		Otherwise, go to 288/EL260.
277	EL376	Ask if 276/EL370=2. Enter the total price you paid for ALL of the disposable vaping devices: 888 Refused 999 Don't Know Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR] (UK)].
		Please use a decimal point and be as precise as you can.
		Go to 288/EL260.
278	EL382	Ask if 275/EL351=1 or 276/EL370=1. Enter the price you paid for ONE disposable vaping device: 888 Refused 999 Don't Know Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR] (UK)].
		Diagon was a desimal point and he as preside as you say
		Please use a decimal point and be as precise as you can. Go to 288/EL260.
279	EL545	Ask if 253/EL201=1-2 and (237/EL822=2, 8 or 9). Did you buy the e-liquid on its own or did it come with a vaping device?
		 Bought on its own Came with vaping device Refused Don't know
		If response=1, 8 or 9, go to 282/EL551.
280	EL586	Ask if 279/EL545=2 and 255a/NC335<>76. How much did you pay in total for the device and e-liquid? 888 Refused 999 Don't Know Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR] (UK)].
		Please use a decimal point and be as precise as you can.
281	EL558	Ask if 279/EL545=2 and 255a/NC335<>76. How many millilitres of e-liquid did you get with the vaping device? 8888 Refused 9999 Don't Know
		If response=8888 or 9999, go to 288/EL260.
202	ELEE1	Otherwise, go to 287/EL595.
282	EL551	Ask if (279/EL545=1, 8 or 9) and 255a/NC335<>76. How many bottles of e-liquid did you last purchase? 88 Refused 99 Don't know
283	EL556	Ask if (279/EL545=1, 8 or 9) and 255a/NC335<>76.
		How many millilitres of e-liquid did the bottle contain?

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		8888 Refused
		9999 Don't Know
		If you bought bottles of different sizes, please answer just for the bottle you are currently using.
284	EL570	Ask if 282/EL551>1. We'd like to find out how much you paid. Is it easier for you to say how much you paid per bottle of e-liquid or how much you paid for all bottles? 1 Price for each 2 Total paid for all 8 Refused 9 Don't know If you bought bottles of different sizes, please answer just for the bottle you are currently using. If response=1, go to 286/EL582. If response=2, go to 285/EL576.
		Otherwise, go to 287/EL595.
285	EL576	Ask if 284/EL570=2. Enter the total price you paid for ALL of the bottles of e-liquid. (Please note that we are asking about the price of the e-liquid only and not about the price of the device.) 888 Refused 999 Don't Know
		Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR] (UK)].
		Zites price in [exilt (canada)) eet (ee), riet (riasaana), [etti] (eriy].
		Please use a decimal point and be as precise as you can.
		Go to 287/EL595.
286	EL582	Ask if 282/EL551=1 or 284/EL570=1. Enter the price you paid for ONE bottle of e-liquid. (Please note that we are asking about the price of the e-liquid only and not about the price of the device.) 888 Refused 999 Don't Know Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR] (UK)].
		Please use a decimal point and be as precise as you can.
287	EL595	Ask if (283/EL556>0 and <8888) or (281/EL558>0 and <8888). How many days will this bottle last (if you are the only one using it)? 000 Less than 1 day 888 Refused 999 Don't Know
		Enter number of days or choose 'Less than 1 day' if applicable.
288	EL260	Ask if 253/EL201=1-2 and 255a/NC335<>76. The last time you bought [disposable vaping devices (086/EC375=1)/ cartridges or pods (086/EC375=2)/ e-liquid (086/EC375=3)], did you get a cheaper price with a discount, special offer, or coupon? 1 Yes 2 No
		8 Refused

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		9 Don't know
		VAPING PRODUCTS REASONS FOR USE
289	MP250	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-70.
		Now some questions about why you do or don't use vaping products
290a	NC354	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-20 or 071/EF132v=1.
		Program as yes/no grid.
		Which of the following are reasons that you use vaping products?
		Vaping is less harmful to me than smoking. 1 Yes
		1 Yes 2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
290b	NC355	Vaping is less harmful than smoking to other people around me.
290c	ER122	Vaping is more acceptable than smoking.
290d	ER101	I enjoy vaping.
290e	NC353	I can vape in places where I can't smoke.
290f	ER105	I save money by vaping instead of smoking.
290g		Vaping helps me control my appetite and/or weight.
290h	NC356	I like the e-liquid flavours.
290i	NC359	Ask if (070/EC309v=10-20 or 071/EF132v=1) and 057/FR309v=10-20.
200:	NC2E7	Vaping helps me cut down on the number of cigarettes I smoke.
290j 290k	NC357 ER126	Vaping might help me stop smoking ordinary cigarettes. Ask if (070/EC309v=10-20 or 071/EF132v=1) and 057/FR309v=40-80.
290K	LKIZO	Vaping might help me stay quit from smoking ordinary cigarettes.
291a	ER507	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-32 and 070/EC309v=20-70.
2510	LIGOT	(Programmer: program as grid.)
		070/EC309v=20-32: Which of the following might lead you to use vaping products more often in the future?
		070/EC309v=40: Which of the following might lead you to use vaping products again in the future?
		070/EC309v=50-70: Which of the following might lead you to use vaping products in the future?
		If I thought that they might help me quit smoking.
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
201h	EDEO4	9 Don't know
291b 291c	ER504 ER508	If I wanted to save money. Ask if 070/EC309v=20-70.
2910	LKJUO	If they were available
		UK: on prescription.
		CA, US, AU: as an approved stop-smoking medication.
291d	ER501	If they became more socially acceptable to use in public.
291e	ER506	If I became convinced that vaping was not as bad for my health as I currently think it is.
292a	ER308	Ask if 070/EC309v=40 or 071/EF132v=2 or 072/EF133v=1.
		(Programmer: program as grid.)

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		Which of the following are reasons you stopped using vaping products?
		They cost too much.
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
2001		9 Don't know
292b	ER320	I had some negative experiences using them.
292c	ER316	I felt uncomfortable using them in public.
292d	ER327	I didn't find them satisfying enough.
292e	ER321	I was afraid that vaping was harmful to my health.
292f	ER313	Ask if (070/EC309v=40 or 071/EF132v=2 or 072/EF133v=1) AND 057/FR309v=10-32.
202	EDO17	I decided that they were not going to help me quit smoking.
292g	ER317	Ask if (070/EC309v=40 or 071/EF132v=2 or 072/EF133v=1) AND (057/FR309v=40 or 80).
202-	ED204	I no longer needed them to keep from smoking.
293a	ER204	Ask if (070/EC309v=31 or 70) OR 072/EF133v=1 OR 071/EF132v=2.
		(Programmer: program as grid.)
		070/EC309v=31 or 072/EF133v=1: Which of the following are reasons you don't use vaping products more often?
		071/EF132v=2: Which of the following are reasons you haven't used vaping products more often?
		070/EC309v=70: Which of the following are reasons you don't use vaping products? I am concerned about the safety of using them (overheating, spilling/leaking liquids, etc.).
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
293b	ER214	I'm afraid that vaping is harmful to my health.
293c	ER211	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-32 AND [072/EF133v=1 or 071/EF132v=2 or (070/EC309v=31 or 70)].
2330	LIVETT	I would rather just quit smoking without using anything, including vaping products.
293d	ER212	Ask if (057/FR309v=10-80) AND [072/EF133v=1 or 071/EF132v=2 or (070/EC309v=31 or 70)].
2334	LIVEIE	Using them is too similar to smoking.
		VAPING PRODUCTS KNOWLEDGE & SIDE EFFECTS
294a	EK611	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-70.
		The following is a list of health effects and diseases that may or may not be caused by vaping. Based on what you know or
		believe, does vaping cause
		Lung damage in vapers?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
294b	EK615	Heart disease in vapers?
294c	EK619	Cancer in vapers?
295	ER803	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-20 or 068/NC320=1-2.
		In the last 30 days, have you experienced any negative side effects of vaping that concerned you?
		1 Yes, and I sought medical advice

Q#	VarName	4CV3
_		2 Yes, but I did not seek medical advice
		3 No, no concerning side effects
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know (valid response)
		If response=3, 8 or 9, go to 297a/EC718.
296a	ER856	Ask if 295/ER803=1 or 2.
		Select all that apply. (Programmer: program as checklist)
		What negative side effects did you experience in the last 30 days that concerned you?
		Mouth irritation
		1 Selected
		2 Not selected
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
296b	ER859	Throat irritation
296c	ER851	Chest irritation
296d	ER852	Cough
296e	ER854	Headache
296f	ER857	Nausea
296g	ER855	Lightheadedness
296h	ER858	Losing my sense of taste
296i	ER860	Other negative side effects (specify)
296j	ER860o	Ask if 296i/ER860=1.
207-	FC710	Specify other negative side effects.
297a	EC718	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-20 or 068/NC320=1-4.
		Select all that apply. (Programmer: program as checklist) Now thinking about the last 6 months
		In the last 6 months, did you experience any of the following problems with your vaping device?
		'Dry puff' or burnt taste.
		1 Selected
		2 Not selected
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
297b	EC716	Battery overheated.
297c	EC710	Battery exploded/ caught on fire.
297d	EC729	Select all that apply. (Programmer: Deselect all other responses in this series if this is selected.)
		None of the above.
298a	EC701	Ask if 297b/EC716=1 or 297c/EC710=1.
		Select all that apply. (Programmer: program as checklist)
		When your battery overheated, exploded or caught on fire, was this when
		The battery was on a charger for at least 8 hours.
		1 Selected
		2 Not selected
		8 Refused
		2 Not selected

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		9 Don't know
298b	EC702	The battery was on a charger for less than 8 hours.
298c	EC703	The battery was on a charger from a different product.
298d	EC704	The battery was loose in your pocket or bag.
298e	EC705	The battery was in your vaping device but you weren't actually vaping at the time.
298f	EC706	While you were vaping.
298g	EC707	After the device or the battery got wet.
298h	EC708	Select all that apply. (Programmer: Deselect all other responses in this series if this is selected.)
		None of the above.
299	EC709	Ask if 297b/EC716=1 or 297c/EC710=1.
		What was the brand and model of the device you were using when the battery overheated, exploded, or caught on fire?
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		VAPING PRODUCTS WARNING LABELS
300	EK444	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-70.
		In the last 30 days, have you noticed any health warnings on packaging for vaping devices, cartridges or pods, or e-liquid
		containers?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
201	E1/4E1	If response=2, 8 or 9, go to 304/EK404.
301	EK451	Ask if 300/EK444=1.
		In the last 30 days, have you read any of the health warnings on vaping products? 1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		If response=2, 8 or 9, go to 303/EK472.
302a	EK420	Ask if 301/EK451=1.
3024	LICIZO	(Programmer: program as grid.)
		What do you recall the health warning(s) saying?
		This product contains nicotine which is a highly addictive substance.
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
302b	EK421	E-cigarettes are not to be used by non-smokers.
303	EK472	Ask if 300/EK444=1.
		What effect have the health warnings had on your thoughts about using vaping products? Choose the best answer.
		1 Made me concerned about using them
		2 Had no effect
		3 Reassured me about using them

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
304	EK404	Ask if (001b/COUNTRY=UK or CA) and 070/EC309v=10-70. As far as you know, is there health and product safety information contained on leaflets inside the packaging for vaping devices or on boxes of components (including cartridges or pods)? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know If response=2, 8 or 9, go to 306a/EA814.
305	EK410	Ask if 304/EK404=1.
		Have you ever read this health and product safety information? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know
		VAPING PRODUCTS – ATTITUDES TO REGULATION
		VAPING REGULATION MODULE 1
306a	EA814	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-70 and 005b/REGMODV=1. Select all that apply. (Programmer: program as checklist) Please select the places where, in your opinion, advertising of vaping products SHOULD be ALLOWED In newspapers and magazines 1 Selected 2 Not selected 8 Refused 9 Don't know
306b	EA815	On TV
306c	EA817	On radio
306d	EA810	On billboards
306e	EA820	At point of sale in [shops/ stores] that are dedicated to selling smoking or vaping products e.g. tobacconist, vape shop.
306f	EA821	At point of sale in any [shops/ stores] that sell smoking or vaping products.
306g	EA802	Select all that apply. (Programmer: Deselect all other responses in this series if this is selected.)
2075	E1262	None of the above.
307a	EI363	Ask if (001b/COUNTRY=CA, US or UK) and 070/EC309v=10-70 and 005b/REGMODV=1. Would you support a law that bans the use of vaping devices at Indoor workplaces? 1 Strongly support 2 Support 3 Oppose 4 Strongly oppose 8 Refused 9 Don't know
307b	EI364	Restaurants?

Q#	VarName	4CV3
307c	EI365	Bars and pubs?
		VAPING REGULATION MODULE 2
308	EI372	Ask if (001b/COUNTRY=CA, US or UK) and 070/EC309v=10-70 and 005b/REGMODV=2. 001b/COUNTRY=UK: Do you support or oppose the law that ? Otherwise: Would you support or oppose a law that ? Bans vaping product and e-liquid promotions, such as free samples, coupons, and price discounts. 1 Strongly support 2 Support 3 Oppose 4 Strongly oppose 8 Refused 9 Don't know
309	EI350	Ask if (001b/COUNTRY=CA, US or UK) and 070/EC309v=10-70 and 005b/REGMODV=2. Would you support or oppose a law that ? Bans fruit, candy, and other flavours in vaping products and/or e-liquid, so that ONLY TOBACCO and MENTHOL flavours would be available. 1
310	EI349	Ask if (001b/COUNTRY=CA, US or UK) and 070/EC309v=10-70 and 005b/REGMODV=2. Would you support or oppose a law that ? Bans MENTHOL, fruit, candy, and other flavours in vaping products and/or e-liquid, so that ONLY TOBACCO flavour would be available. 1
311a	EI351	Ask if (001b/COUNTRY=CA, US or UK) and 070/EC309v=10-31 and 005b/REGMODV=2. If [MENTHOL, (US)] fruit, candy, and other flavours were banned in vaping products and e-liquid, and ONLY [TOBACCO flavour (US)/ TOBACCO and MENTHOL flavours (CA, UK)] would be available, what would you do? Choose the ONE most likely answer. 1 Find a way to get the flavours that are banned 2 Vape [tobacco flavor (US)/ tobacco and/or menthol flavours (CA, UK)] 3 Quit vaping and smoke cigarettes instead 4 Quit vaping and not smoke cigarettes 5 Do something else (specify) 8 Refused 9 Don't know

Q#	VarName	4CV3
311b	EI3510	Ask if 311a/EI351=5.
		Specify other.
312	EI533	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-70 and 005b/REGMODV=2.
		Would you support or oppose a law that ?
		Bans the sale of vaping products on the Internet.
		1 Strongly support
		2 Support 3 Oppose
		4 Strongly oppose
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
313	EI135	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-70 and 005b/REGMODV=2.
		Compared to cigarettes, how should vaping products be taxed?
		1 At a higher rate than cigarettes
		2 At the same rate as cigarettes
		3 At a lower rate than cigarettes
		4 Not taxed at all 8 Refused
		8 Refused 9 Don't know
		HTP BRAND CHOICE
314	MP271	Ask if 080/HN309v=10-32 or 50-70.
314	1117 2 / 1	080/HN309v=10-32 of 30-70. 080/HN309v=10-31: Now some questions about heated tobacco products
		080/HN309v=32 or 50-70: Now a question about heated tobacco products
315a	HN211	Ask if 080/HN309v=10-31.
		Select only one.
		080/HN309v=10-20: What brand of heated tobacco product do you use most?
		080/HN309v=31: What brand of heated tobacco product did you use last?
		01 iQOS with HeatSticks/ Heets
		02 iQOS Multi with HeatSticks/ Heets
		03 glo 04 iFuse
		04 iFuse 05 TEEPS
		06 Ploom TECH
		07 Ploom 1 or Ploom 2
		08 PAX (with tobacco, not cannabis)
		09 Other (specify)
		88 Refused
		99 Don't know
315b	HN2110	Ask if 315a/HN211=9.
216	LINIOO 4	Specify other.
316	HN804	Ask if (080/HN309v=20-32 or 50-60).
		Do you own the heated tobacco device that you [currently use most often (080/HN309v=20)/ used last (080/HN309v=31-
		32 or 50-60)]?

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
317	HN804v	Derived variable imputed ownership of heated tobacco device. Daily users are assumed to own.
		TS 000 // N/200
		If 080/HN309v=10, 317/HN804v=1.
		If 316/HN804=1, 317/HN804v=1.
		Otherwise, 317/HN804v=0. 1 Owns most/last-used heated tob device
		0 No, or not applicable
318	HN217	Ask if 080/HN309v=10-31.
310	1111217	What flavour of heated tobacco [do you usually use (080/HN309v=10-20)/ did you use last (080/HN309v=31)]?
		1 Just tobacco
		2 Tobacco and menthol
		3 Tobacco and some other flavour
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
319a	HN222w	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=CA and (315a/HN211=1 or 2).
		What variety of Heatsticks/ Heets [do you usually use (080/HN309v=10-20)/ did you use last (080/HN309v=31)]?
		1 Elm (Red Label)
		2 Birch (Silver Label)
		3 Oak (Tan Label)
		4 Cypress (Gold Label) 5 Teak (Brown Label)
		6 Other (specify)
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
319b	HN222wo	Ask if 319a/HN222w=6.
		Specify other variety.
320a	HN222x	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=US and (315a/HN211=1 or 2).
		What variety of Heatsticks/ Heets [do you usually use (080/HN309v=10-20)/ did you use last (080/HN309v=31)]?
		1 Original (Marlboro)
		2 Smooth Menthol (Marlboro)
		3 Fresh Menthol (Marlboro)
		4 Other (specify)
		8 Refused
2206	LINIDADA	9 Don't know
320b	HN222xo	Ask if 320a/HN222x=4.
2212	HNDDDV	Specify other variety. Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=UK and (315a/HN211=1 or 2).
321a	HN222y	What variety of Heatsticks/ Heets [do you usually use (080/HN309v=10-20)/ did you use last (080/HN309v=31)]?
		1 Sienna (intense full bodied blend)
		1 Sicilia (intense full bodied biend)

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		2 Amber (rounded and rich tobacco blend) 3 Yellow (smooth finely balanced tobacco blend)
		4 Turquoise (smooth menthol blend) 5 Blue (deep menthol)
		6 Other (specify)
		8 Refused
2216	LINIDADA	9 Don't know
321b	HN222yo	Ask if 321a/HN222y=6. Specify other variety.
322	HN157	Ask if 080/HN309v=10.
		On a typical day, how many sticks, pods, or capsules do you usually use? 888 Refused 999 Don't Know
		(Range 1-99.)
		This is a very important question. If you don't have an exact answer, do your best to give an estimate.
		HTP SOURCES & LAST PURCHASE
		HTP LAST PURCHASE OF DEVICE
323	HN817	Ask if 080/HN309v=10-31 and 317/HN804v=1. Thinking about the tobacco heating device that you [use most (080/HN309v=10-20)/ used last (080/HN309v=31)] About how long ago did you buy it? If you don't know exactly, give us your best estimate. 01 Within the last 30 days 02 1-3 months ago 03 4-6 months ago 04 7-12 months ago 05 13-18 months ago 06 19-24 months ago 07 More than 24 months ago 08 I didn't buy it 88 Refused 99 Don't know If response=7-99, go to 331/HN846.
324	HN810	Ask if 323/HN817=1-6. When you bought the device, did you buy it on its own or did it come with tobacco sticks, capsules or pods? 1 Bought on its own 2 It came with sticks, capsules or pods 8 Refused 9 Don't know If response=1, 8 or 9, go to 327a/HN821. Ask if 324/HN810=2.
		How many PACKS of tobacco sticks, capsules or pods came with the device? 88 Refused 99 Don't know (range 1-50)
		(range 1 50)

Q#	VarName	4CV3
326a	HN843	Ask if 324/HN810=2.
		How many tobacco sticks, capsules or pods were in one pack?
		1 5
		2 10
		3 20
		4 Other (specify)
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
326b	HN8430	Ask if 326a/HN843=4.
		Specify the number of tobacco sticks, capsules or pods in one pack.
327a	HN821	Ask if 323/HN817=1-6.
		Where did you buy this heating device?
		1 On the internet
		2 Any shop or in-person purchase situation
		3 A friend or relative
		4 Other (specify)
		8 Refused
2271	LINIODA	9 Don't know
327b	HN8210	Ask if 327a/HN821=4.
328a	HN823	Specify where else. Ask if 327a/HN821=2.
320a	TINOZS	From what type of shop, or in what situation did you buy the heating device?
		01 IQOS [store (CA, US)/ shop (UK)]
		02 Vape shop [ALL]
		03 Tobacconist [ALL]
		04 Supermarket [UK]
		05 Pharmacist [CA, US]/ Chemist [UK]
		06 Convenience store [CA, US]/ Newsagent or corner shop [UK]
		07 Gas station [CA, US]/ Petrol station [UK]
		08 Temporary or mobile sales location (e.g. market, pop-up store) [ALL]
		09 Outside the 001b/COUNTRY [ALL]
		10 Somewhere else [ALL]
		88 Refused
		99 Don't know
328b	HN823o	Ask if 328a/HN823=10.
		Specify where else.
329	HN826	Ask if 324/HN810=1.
		How much did you pay for the heating device?
		888 Refused
		999 Don't Know
		Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR] (UK)].
		Please enter exact price, using a decimal point in your answer. We request that you be as accurate as possible and not

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		round up or down.
330	HN827	Ask if 324/HN810=2. How much did you pay in total for the device and the sticks, capsules or pods? 888 Refused 999 Don't Know Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR] (UK)].
		Please enter exact price, using a decimal point in your answer. We request that you be as accurate as possible and not
		round up or down. HTP LAST PURCHASE OF SUPPLIES
331	HN846	Ask if 080/HN309v=10-31.
331	TIIVO-TO	When did you last buy tobacco sticks, capsules or pods for your tobacco heating device, apart from any that came with the device? 1 Within the last 30 days 2 1-3 months ago 3 3-6 months ago 4 6-12 months ago 5 More than 1 year ago 6 Have not bought any apart from those that came with the device 8 Refused 9 Don't know If response=3-9, go to 345/MP272.
332a	HN850	Ask if 331/HN846=1-2.
3324		The last time you purchased tobacco sticks, capsules or pods, where did you make this last purchase? 1 The internet 1 [QOS [store (CA, US)/ shop (UK)] 1 Vape shop [ALL] 1 Tobacconist [ALL] 2 Supermarket [UK] 2 Flarmarist [AU, CA, US]/ Chemist [UK] 3 Gas station [CA, US]/ Newsagent or corner shop [UK] 4 Gas station [CA, US]/ Petrol station [UK] 5 Temporary or mobile sales location (e.g. market, pop-up store) [ALL] 6 Outside the 001b/COUNTRY [ALL] 7 Somewhere else [ALL] 7 Don't remember any details of last purchase 8 Refused 9 Don't know where If you don't remember any details of last purchase, select "Don't remember any details of last purchase". If you just don't remember where you bought from, select "Don't know where". If response=11, go to 335/HN8550. If response=76, go to 345/MP272. Otherwise, go to 333a/HN855.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
332b	HN850o	Ask if 332a/HN850=11.
		Specify other location.
333a	HN855	Ask if (331/HN846=1 or 2) and (332a/HN850<>76).
		Did you buy these tobacco sticks, capsules or pods by the carton or by the pack?
		1 Carton
		2 Pack
		3 Other (specify) 8 Refused
		9 Don't know
333b	HN855o	Ask if 333a/HN855=3.
		Specify other.
334	HN856	Ask if 333a/HN855=1.
		How many cartons did you buy?
		888 Refused
		999 Don't Know
		(range 1-99) If response=1, go to 337/HN859.
		If response=888 or 999, go to 338a/HN860.
335	HN857	Ask if 334/HN856>1 and <888.
		We'd like to find out how much you paid. Is it easier for you to say how much you paid per carton or how much you paid for
		all cartons?
		1 Price per carton
		2 Total paid for all cartons
		8 Refused 9 Don't know
		9 Don't know If response=1, go to 337/HN859.
		If response=2, go to 336/HN858.
		Otherwise, go to 338a/HN860.
336	HN858	Ask if 335/HN857=2.
		Enter the total price you paid for all [334/HN856] cartons:
		888888 Refused
		999999 Don't Know
		Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR] (UK)].
		Please enter exact price, using a decimal point in your answer. We request that you be as accurate as possible and not
		round up or down.
		Go to 338a/HN860.
337	HN859	Ask if 334/HN856=1 or 335/HN857=1.
		Enter the price you paid for one carton:
		88888 Refused
		99999 Don't Know
		Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR] (UK)].

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		Please enter exact price, using a decimal point in your answer. We request that you be as accurate as possible and not
		round up or down.
338a	HN860	Ask if 333a/HN855=1.
		How many packs were in one carton?
		1 5
		2 6
		3 10
		4 Other (specify)
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		If 338a/HN860<>4, go to 343a/HN861.
338b	HN860o	Ask if 338a/HN860=4.
		Specify the number of packs in one carton.
		Go to 343a/HN861.
339	HN866	Ask if 333a/HN855=2.
		How many packs did you buy?
		888 Refused
		999 Don't Know
		If response=1, go to 342/HN869.
240	LINIOGZ	If response=888 or 999, go to 343a/HN861.
340	HN867	Ask if 339/HN866>1 and <888.
		We'd like to find out how much you paid. Is it easier for you to say how much you paid per pack or how much you paid for
		all packs? 1 Price per pack
		2 Total paid for all packs 8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		If response=1, go to 342/HN869.
		If response=2, go to 341/HN868.
		Otherwise, go to 343a/HN861.
341	HN868	Ask if 340/HN867=2.
311	1111000	Enter the total price you paid for all [339/HN866] packs:
		88888 Refused
		999999 Don't Know
		Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR] (UK)].
		<u>Please enter exact price, using a decimal point in your answer.</u> We request that you be as accurate as possible and not
		round up or down.
2.42	LINIOCO	Go to 343a/HN861.
342	HN869	Ask if 339/HN866=1 or 340/HN867=1.
		Enter the price you paid for one pack:
		88888 Refused
		99999 Don't Know

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR] (UK)].
		Please enter exact price, using a decimal point in your answer. We request that you be as accurate as possible and not
		round up or down.
343a	HN861	Ask if 333a/HN855=1 or 2.
		How many tobacco sticks, capsules or pods were in one pack?
		$\begin{bmatrix} 1 & 5 \\ 2 & 10 \end{bmatrix}$
		2 10
		3 20
		4 Other (specify) 8 Refused
		9 Don't know
343b	HN8610	Ask if 343a/HN861=4.
3 135	1110010	Specify the number of tobacco sticks, capsules or pods in one pack.
344	HN880	Ask if (331/HN846=1 or 2) and 332a/HN850<>76.
		The last time you bought tobacco sticks, capsules or pods, did you get a cheaper price with a discount, special offer, or
		coupon?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		HTP REASONS FOR USE
345	MP272	Ask if (080/HN309v=10-20 or 40-60) OR 082/HN133v=1.
246	LINIEGG	Now some questions about why you do or don't use heated tobacco products
346a	HN506	Ask if 080/HN309v=10-20 or 081/HN132v=1.
		(Programmer: program as grid.)
		Which of the following are reasons that you use heated tobacco products, like [315a/HN211(o)] (if 315a/HN211=1-9)]? Using them is less harmful to me than smoking ordinary cigarettes.
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
346b	HN521	Ask if (080/HN309v=10-20 or 081/HN132v=1) and 057/FR309v=10-20.
		Using a heat-not-burn product helps me cut down on the number of ordinary cigarettes I smoke.
346c	HN516	Ask if 080/HN309v=10-20 or 081/HN132v=1.
		Using them is less harmful to people around me than smoking ordinary cigarettes is.
346d	HN518	Using them is more acceptable than smoking ordinary cigarettes.
346e	HN530	I like the technology of vaping products.
346f	HN520	I save money by using them instead of smoking ordinary cigarettes.
346g	HN526	Ask if (080/HN309v=10-20 or 081/HN132v=1) and 057/FR309v=10-20.
		Using them might help me stop smoking ordinary cigarettes.
346h	HN531	Ask if (080/HN309v=10-20 or 081/HN132v=1) and 057/FR309v=40.
		Using them might help me stay quit from smoking ordinary cigarettes.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
347a	HN952	Ask if 080/HN309v=40 or 081/HN132v=2 or 082/HN133v=1.
		(Programmer: program as grid.)
		Which of the following are reasons that you stopped using heated tobacco products?
		I was concerned they might be harmful.
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
2475	LINOEC	9 Don't know
347b		They cost too much.
347c 347d	HN963	I didn't find them satisfying enough. Ask if (080/HN309v=40 or 081/HN132v=2 or 082/HN133v=1) AND 057/FR309v=10-32.
347u	1111903	They did not help me quit smoking ordinary cigarettes.
347e	HN964	Ask if (080/HN309v=40 or 081/HN132v=2 or 082/HN133v=1) AND (057/FR309v=40 or 80).
3476	TINOG	I no longer needed them to keep from smoking.
		HTP WARNING LABELS
348	HN618	Ask if 080/HN309v=10-70.
		In the last 30 days, how often have you noticed any health warnings on the outside of packaging for heated tobacco sticks,
		capsules or pods?
		1 Never
		2 Rarely
		3 Sometimes
		4 Often
		5 Very often
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
240	LINESS	If response=1, 8 or 9, go to 351/HN631.
349	HN622	Ask if 348/HN618=2-5. In the last 30 days, how often have you read or looked closely at any of these health warnings on heated tobacco products?
		1 Never
		2 Rarely
		3 Sometimes
		4 Often
		5 Very often
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
350	HN625	Ask if 348/HN618=2-5.
		Select only one.
		What effect have the health warnings had on your thoughts about using heated tobacco products?
		1 Made me concerned about using them
		2 Had no effect
		3 Reassured me about using them
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know

Q#	VarName	4CV3
351	HN631	Ask if (001b/COUNTRY=UK or CA) and 317/HN804v=1.
		Did you read the safety and instruction leaflet that came with the HTP device you are currently using?
		1 No, didn't even glance at it
		2 Only glanced at it
		3 Read it thoroughly
		4 Don't think there was any such information
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
252	MD2CO	CIGARETTES BRAND CHOICE
352	MP260	Ask all.
252	ED220	Now switching to questions about cigarettes
353	FR330	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-32.
		Do you smoke [factory-made/ packet] cigarettes, roll-your-own cigarettes, or both?
		1 Only [factory-made/ packet] cigarettes
		2 Mainly [factory-made/ packet] cigarettes3 About the same amount of each
		4 Mainly roll-your-own cigarettes
		5 Only roll-your-own cigarettes
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		If response=1, 8 or 9, go to 355/BR310.
354a	FR355	Ask if 353/FR330=2-5.
33 14	. 11333	(Programmer: program as grid.)
		Which of the following are important reasons for your smoking roll-your-own cigarettes?
		They are less expensive.
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
354b	FR351	They are not as bad for your health.
355	BR310	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-32.
		Do you have a usual brand and variety of [cigarettes/ roll-your-own tobacco]?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		If response=2, 8 or 9, go to 366/BR227.
356a	BR312	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=CA and 355/BR310=1.
		What is your usual brand and variety of [cigarettes/ roll-your-own tobacco]?
		8888 Refused
		9996 Unbranded
		9997 Other (specify)
		9999 Don't Know

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		Please start by typing the name of your usual brand to see a list of relevant brand names. Compare brand names until you find exactly the brand you smoke. [If survey language=French, show: The list uses English brand names. If you have trouble finding your brand, try typing without using accented letters.] (Note: For 'roll-your-own' cigarette tobacco, those tobacco brands will all have "RYO" in front of their brand name.)
		If your usual brand is not listed, please type and select 'Other'. You will then be instructed to type in the name of your usual brand.
		If your usual cigarettes/ tobacco does not have a brand name, please type and select 'Unbranded'.
		If you don't know the name of your usual brand, please type and select 'Don't know' (including the apostrophe in 'don't'). Otherwise, type and select 'Prefer not to answer' if you do not wish to answer this question.
356b	BR3120	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=CA and 356a/BR312=9997. Please specify your usual brand and variety of [cigarettes/ roll-your-own tobacco]:
		Record the name of your brand and variety below. Be as specific as possible.
357a	BR322	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=US and 355/BR310=1. What is your usual brand and variety of [cigarettes/ roll-your-own tobacco]? 8888 Refused 9996 Unbranded 9997 Other (specify) 9999 Don't Know
		Please start by typing the name of your usual brand to see a list of relevant brand names. Compare brand names until you find exactly the brand you smoke. (Note: For 'roll-your-own' cigarette tobacco, those tobacco brands will all have "RYO" in front of their brand name.)
		If your usual brand is not listed, please type and select 'Other'. You will then be instructed to type in the name of your usual brand.
		If your usual cigarettes/ tobacco does not have a brand name, please type and select 'Unbranded'.
		If you don't know the name of your usual brand, please type and select 'Don't know' (including the apostrophe in 'don't'). Otherwise, type and select 'Prefer not to answer' if you do not wish to answer this question.
357b	BR322o	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=US and 357a/BR322=9997. Please specify your usual brand and variety of [cigarettes/ roll-your-own tobacco]:
250-	DD 221	Record the name of your brand and variety below. Be as specific as possible.
358a	BR331	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=UK and 355/BR310=1. What is your usual brand and variety of [cigarettes/ roll-your-own tobacco]? 8888 Refused 9996 Unbranded 9997 Other (specify)
		9999 Don't Know Please start by typing the name of your usual brand to see a list of relevant brand names. Compare brand names until you

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		find exactly the brand you smoke. (Note: For 'roll-your-own' cigarette tobacco, those tobacco brands will all have "RYO" in front of their brand name.)
		If your usual brand is not listed, please type and select 'Other'. You will then be instructed to type in the name of your usual brand.
		If your usual cigarettes/ tobacco does not have a brand name, please type and select 'Unbranded'.
		If you don't know the name of your usual brand, please type and select 'Don't know' (including the apostrophe in 'don't'). Otherwise, type and select 'Prefer not to answer' if you do not wish to answer this question.
358b	BR3310	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=UK and 358a/BR331=9997. Please specify your usual brand and variety of [cigarettes/ roll-your-own tobacco]: Record the name of your brand and variety below. Be as specific as possible.
359a	BR341	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=AU and 355/BR310=1. What is your usual brand and variety of [cigarettes/ roll-your-own tobacco]? 8888 Refused 9996 Unbranded 9997 Other (specify) 9999 Don't Know
		Please start by typing the name of your usual brand to see a list of relevant brand names. Compare brand names until you find exactly the brand you smoke. (Note: For 'roll-your-own' cigarette tobacco, those tobacco brands will all have "RYO" in front of their brand name.)
		If your usual brand is not listed, please type and select 'Other'. You will then be instructed to type in the name of your usual brand.
		If your usual cigarettes/ tobacco does not have a brand name, please type and select 'Unbranded'.
		If you don't know the name of your usual brand, please type and select 'Don't know' (including the apostrophe in 'don't'). Otherwise, type and select 'Prefer not to answer' if you do not wish to answer this question.
359b	BR3410	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=AU and 359a/BR341=9997. Please specify your usual brand and variety of [cigarettes/ roll-your-own tobacco]: Record the name of your brand and variety below. Be as specific as possible.
360	BR307	Ask if 355/BR310=1. Select one response. How would you describe the flavour of your usual cigarette brand? 1 Just tobacco 2 Tobacco and menthol 3 Tobacco and some other flavour 8 Refused
361	IN601	9 Don't know Ask if 355/BR310=1.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		To what extent, if at all, do you like the look of your cigarette pack?
		1 Not at all
		2 A little
		3 Somewhat
		4 Quite a lot
		5 Very much
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
362	BR380	Ask if 355/BR310=1.
		Now thinking about the quality of your cigarette brand, would you describe it as?
		1 Very high quality
		2 High quality
		3 Medium quality
		4 Low quality 8 Refused
		8 Refused 9 Don't know
363	LM109	Ask if 355/BR310=1 or (057/FR309v=40 or 80).
303	LIMITOS	355/BR310=1: Do you think your cigarette brand is a little less harmful, no different, or a little more harmful, compared
		to other cigarette or roll-your-own tobacco brands?
		057/FR309v=40 or 80: Do you think that the cigarette brand you used to smoke is a little less harmful, no different, or
		a little more harmful, compared to other cigarette or roll-your-own tobacco brands?
		1 A little less harmful
		2 No different
		3 A little more harmful
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
364	LM113	Ask if 355/BR310=1.
		Is your cigarette brand harsher or smoother on your throat compared to other brands?
		1 Harsher
		2 About the same
		3 Smoother
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
365	BR384	Ask if 355/BR310=1.
		How much do cigarette brands differ in how prestigious they are?
		1 Not at all different
		2 A little different
		3 Somewhat different
		4 Very different
		8 Refused 9 Don't know
		CIGARETTES SOURCES & LAST PURCHASE
366	BR227	Ask if 353/FR330=2-4, 8 or 9.
500	טוועב/	ASK II 333/ I K330-2-4/ 0 01 3.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		Was your last purchase [factory-made/ packet] cigarettes or roll-your-own tobacco?
		1 Factory-made/ packet cigarettes
		2 Roll-your-own tobacco
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
367	BR701	Ask if 355/BR310=1.
		This last time you bought [cigarettes/ roll-your-own tobacco], was it your usual brand?
		1 Yes
		2 No 8 Refused
		8 Refused 9 Don't know
		If response=1, go to 373a/SO224.
		Otherwise, go to [368a/BR712/ 369a/BR722/ 370a/BR731/ 371a/BR741].
368a	BR712	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=CA and ((367/BR701=2, 8 or 9) or (355/BR310>1)).
3000	DIC/ 12	What specific brand and variety did you last buy?
		8888 Refused
		9996 Unbranded
		9997 Other (specify)
		9999 Don't Know
		Please start by typing the name of the brand you last purchased to see a list of relevant brand names. Compare brand names
		until you find exactly the brand you last purchased. [If survey language=French, show: The list uses English brand
		names. If you have trouble finding your brand, try typing without using accented letters.] (Note: For 'roll-your-own' cigarette
		tobacco, those tobacco brands will all have "RYO" in front of their brand name.)
		If the brand is not listed, please type and select 'Other'. You will then be instructed to type in the name of the brand.
		If the cigarettes/ tobacco you last purchased did not have a brand name, please type and select 'Unbranded'.
		If you don't know the name of the brand, please type and select 'Don't know' (including the apostrophe in 'don't'). Otherwise,
		type and select 'Prefer not to answer' if you do not wish to answer this question.
368b	BR712o	Ask if 368a/BR712=9997.
		Please specify the specific brand and variety that you last bought:
260	DD 700	Record the name of your brand and variety below. Be as specific as possible.
369a	BR722	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=US and ((367/BR701=2, 8 or 9) or (355/BR310>1)).
		What specific brand and variety did you last buy?
		8888 Refused
		9996 Unbranded
		9997 Other (specify) 9999 Don't Know
		Please start by typing the name of the brand you last purchased to see a list of relevant brand names. Compare brand names
		until you find exactly the brand you last purchased. (Note: For 'roll-your-own' cigarette tobacco, those tobacco brands will all
		have "RYO" in front of their brand name.)
		have KTO III Hone of their brand hame.)

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		If the brand is not listed, please type and select 'Other'. You will then be instructed to type in the name of the brand.
		If the cigarettes/ tobacco you last purchased did not have a brand name, please type and select 'Unbranded'.
		If you don't know the name of the brand, please type and select 'Don't know' (including the apostrophe in 'don't'). Otherwise, type and select 'Prefer not to answer' if you do not wish to answer this question.
369b	BR7220	Ask if 369a/BR722=9997. Please specify the specific brand and variety that you last bought: Record the name of your brand and variety below. Be as specific as possible.
370a	BR731	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=UK and ((367/BR701=2, 8 or 9) or (355/BR310>1)). What specific brand and variety did you last buy? 8888 Refused 9996 Unbranded 9997 Other (specify) 9999 Don't Know Please start by typing the name of the brand you last purchased to see a list of relevant brand names. Compare brand names until you find exactly the brand you last purchased. (Note: For 'roll-your-own' cigarette tobacco, those tobacco brands will all have "RYO" in front of their brand name.) If the brand is not listed, please type and select 'Other'. You will then be instructed to type in the name of the brand. If the cigarettes/ tobacco you last purchased did not have a brand name, please type and select 'Unbranded'.
2701	DD 724	If you don't know the name of the brand, please type and select 'Don't know' (including the apostrophe in 'don't'). Otherwise, type and select 'Prefer not to answer' if you do not wish to answer this question.
370b	BR7310	Ask if 370a/BR731=9997. Please specify the specific brand and variety that you last bought: Record the name of your brand and variety below. Be as specific as possible.
371a	BR741	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=AU and ((367/BR701=2, 8 or 9) or (355/BR310>1)). What specific brand and variety did you last buy? 8888 Refused 9996 Unbranded 9997 Other (specify) 9999 Don't Know Please start by typing the name of the brand you last purchased to see a list of relevant brand names. Compare brand names until you find exactly the brand you last purchased. (Note: For 'roll-your-own' cigarette tobacco, those tobacco brands will all have "RYO" in front of their brand name.) If the brand is not listed, please type and select 'Other'. You will then be instructed to type in the name of the brand.
		If the cigarettes/ tobacco you last purchased did not have a brand name, please type and select 'Unbranded'.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		If you don't know the name of the brand, please type and select 'Don't know' (including the apostrophe in 'don't'). Otherwise,
		type and select 'Prefer not to answer' if you do not wish to answer this question.
371b	BR741o	Ask if 371a/BR741=9997.
		Please specify the specific brand and variety that you last bought:
		Record the name of your brand and variety below. Be as specific as possible.
372	BR384r	Ask if 355/BR310>1.
		How much do brands differ in how prestigious they are?
		1 Not at all different
		2 A little different
		3 Somewhat different
		4 Very different
		8 Refused
2725	CO224	9 Don't know
373a	SO224	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-32. These next questions are about cigarette and roll-your-own tobacco prices and where you buy your cigarettes or roll-your-
		own tobacco.
		Where did you LAST buy [cigarettes/ roll-your-own tobacco] for YOURSELF?
		01 [US, CA] Convenience stores, gas stations, deli-shops etc; [AU] Convenience stores, petrol stations, milk bar,
		news stand; [UK] Convenience stores, newsagents, petrol stations, kiosks.
		02 [US, CA] Supermarket, Grocery Store, Drug Store, Warehouse Club, Wal-Mart, Sam's; [UK] Supermarket (e.g.
		Tesco, Sainsburys, ASDA, Morrisons, including their smaller express stores); [AU] Supermarket (e.g. Safeway, Coles,
		BiLo, IGA, Aldi)
		03 [ALL] Bar, pub, restaurant, casino, game room, or other entertainment establishment
		04 [CA, US, AU] Discount Tobacco Outlet Store (e.g. Smoke & Save, Tobacco King, Cheap Cigarettes, Smoke Smart
		etc), tobacconist, specialty tobacco shops; [UK] Tobacconist, specialty tobacco shops
		05 [US, CA, AU] Liquor store [or bottle shop (AU)]; [UK] Off-license
		06 [leave blank]
		07 [US] Military commissary the PX
		08 [US] Indian reservation, [CA] First Nations reserve, [UK, AU none]
		09 [ALL] Duty free store [or from outside the 001b/COUNTRY (AU)]
		10 [CA, UK] Outside of the 001b/COUNTRY, but not at a duty free store; [US] Out of state or outside of the
		001b/COUNTRY, but not at a duty free store
		11 [UK] Using a free phone number; [CA, US] Using a toll free number
		12 [ALL] On the Internet [or phone order (AU)]
		13 [ALL] From some other [shop/store]
		14 [ALL] From some other source (e.g. at local markets, door-to-door, or just in the street)
		15 [ALL] From a friend or relative
		16 [ALL] From somewhere else
		76 Don't remember any details of last purchase
		88 Refused 99 Don't know where
		If you don't remember ANY details of last purchase, select "Don't remember any details of last purchase". If you just don't
		remember where you bought your last cigarettes, select "Don't know where".
		remember where you bought your last digarettes, select boil t know where .

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		If (response=9 or 10) and (001b/COUNTRY=UK), go to 374/PU203.
		If response=16 and (001b/COUNTRY=CA, US, or UK), go to 373b/SO224o.
		If response=76, go to 421/SO415.
		Otherwise, go to 375/PU201.
373b	SO224o	Ask if 373a/SO224=16 and (001b/COUNTRY=CA, US, or UK).
		Where else did you last buy [cigarettes/ roll-your-own tobacco] for yourself?
374	PU203	Ask if (373a/SO224=9 or 10) and (001b/COUNTRY=UK).
		Which currency did you use for this purchase?
		1 British Pounds
		2 Euros
375	PU201	Ask if (353/FR330=1 OR 366/BR227=1) AND 373a/S0224<>76.
		How did you buy these cigarettes? By the:
		1 Carton [in UK show: (contains 5 or more packs)]
		2 Pack
		3 Loose (single cigarettes)
		4 Bags or baggies [CA, US only]
		5 Multipack (contains 2-4 packs) [UK only]
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		If response=1, go to 376/PU211.
		If response=2, go to 384/PU311. If response=3, go to 391/PU411.
		If response=4, go to 397/PU911.
		If response=5, go to 404/PU011.
		Otherwise, go to 421/S0415.
376	PU211	Ask if 375/PU201=1.
370	10211	How many cartons did you get?
		88 Refused
		99 Don't know
		If response=1, go to 379/PU231. Show 379/PU231 on same screen as 376/PU211.
		If response=2-87, go to 377/PU229. Show 377/PU229 on same screen as 376/PU211.
		If response=88 or 99, go to 421/SO415.
377	PU229	Ask if 376/PU211>1 and <88.
		We'd like to find out how much you paid. Is it easier for you to say how much you paid per carton or how much you paid
		for all the cartons?
		1 Price per carton
		2 Total paid for all cartons
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		If response=1, go to 379/PU231.
		If response=2, go to 378/PU241.
		Otherwise, go to 380/PU222o.
378	PU241	Ask if 377/PU229=2.

VarName	4CV3
	Enter the total price you paid for ALL [376/PU211] cartons:
	888 Refused 999 Don't Know
	Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR] (UK)].
	Zinesi price in [enib (canada)) ceb (ee)) rieb (riasa ana), [ebit] (eniy].
	Please use a decimal point and be as precise as you can.
PU231	Ask if 376/PU211=1 or 377/PU229=1.
	Enter the price you paid for ONE carton: 888 Refused
	999 Don't Know
	Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR] (UK)].
DUDDO	Please use a decimal point and be as precise as you can.
PU2220	Ask if 375/PU201=1 and 376/PU211<>88 or 99. Show 380/PU2220 and 381/PU2270 on the same screen. How many packs of cigarettes were in ONE carton?
	88 Refused
	99 Don't know
PU227o	Ask if 375/PU201=1 and 376/PU211<>88 or 99. Show 380/PU2220 and 381/PU2270 on the same screen.
	How many cigarettes were in ONE pack? 88 Refused
	99 Don't know
PU2v	Derived price per unit (cigarette) for carton purchase section:
	1. Derive price per carton: If 377/PU229=2, then QNU/PU231v = [378/PU241] / [376/PU211].
	Otherwise, QNU/PU231v = $[379/PU231]$.
	2. Derive price per unit (cigarette):
	382/PU2v = [QNU/PU231v] / ([380/PU222o]*[381/PU227o])
	Allowable price range per cigarette for: 001b/COUNTRY=CA (CAD): 0.3416 - 0.9696
	001b/COUNTRY=US (USD): 0.1344 - 0.9085
	001b/COUNTRY=UK (GBP): 0.2869 - 0.5956
	001b/COUNTRY=AU (AUD): 0.657 - 1.3753
	If 382/PU2v value is outside of allowable range, go to 383/PU2_chk. If 382/PU2v value is within allowable range, or cannot be derived due to non-response (Ref/DK) or EURO price
	(UK) at relevant questions, go to 421/S0415.
PU2_chk	Ask if 382/PU2v value is outside of allowable range.
	Thank you for your answers. Please confirm that the responses shown below are correct:
	You LAST bought cigarettes FOR YOURSELF by the CARTON.
	You bought [376/PU211] carton(s) containing [380/PU222o] packs of cigarettes [per carton]. Each pack of cigarettes contained [381/PU227o] cigarettes.
	You paid [379/PU231 for one carton/ 378/PU241 for all the cartons together].
	PU231 PU2220 PU2270 PU2v

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		Is this correct? 1 Yes 2 No
		8 Refused 9 Don't know
		If response=2, show message "You will need to answer this series of questions regarding your last purchase again. Please read each question carefully and be careful when entering your answers. Thank You." If response=2, clear responses and go back to 375/PU201.
384	PU311	Otherwise, go to 421/S0415. Ask if 375/PU201=2.
		How many packs did you get? 88 Refused
		99 Don't know
		If response=1, go to 387/PU331. Show 387/PU331 on same screen as 384/PU311.
		If response=2-87, go to 385/PU329. Show 385/PU329 on same screen as 384/PU311. If response=88 or 99, go to 421/SO415.
385	PU329	Ask if 384/PU311>1 and <88.
		We'd like to find out how much you paid. Is it easier for you to say how much you paid per pack or how much you paid for all packs?
		1 Price per pack
		2 Total paid for all packs8 Refused
		8 Refused 9 Don't know
		If response=1, go to 387/PU331.
		If response=2, go to 386/PU341. Otherwise, go to 388/PU322o.
386	PU341	Ask if 385/PU329=2.
		Enter the total price you paid for ALL [384/PU311] packs: 888 Refused
		999 Don't Know
		Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR] (UK)].
		Please use a decimal point and be as precise as you can.
387	PU331	Ask if 384/PU311=1 or 385/PU329=1.
		Enter the price you paid for ONE pack: 888 Refused
		999 Don't Know
		Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR] (UK)].
		Please use a decimal point and be as precise as you can.
388	PU3220	Ask if 375/PU201=2 and 384/PU311<>88 or 99.
		How many cigarettes were in ONE pack?

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		88 Refused
200	D110	99 Don't know
389	PU3v	Derived price per unit (cigarette) for pack purchase section:
		1. Derive price per pack:
		If 385/PU329=2, then QNU/PU331v = [386/PU341] / [384/PU311].
		Otherwise, QNU/PU331v = [387/PU331].
		2. Derive price per unit (cigarette):
		389/PU3v = [QNU/PU331v] / [388/PU322o]
		Allowable price range per cigarette for:
		001b/COUNTRY=CA (CAD): 0.3416 - 0.9696
		001b/COUNTRY=US (USD): 0.1344 - 0.9085
		001b/COUNTRY=UK (GBP): 0.2869 - 0.5956
		001b/COUNTRY=AU (AUD): 0.657 - 1.3753
		If 389/PU3v value is outside of allowable range, go to 390/PU3_chk. If 389/PU3v value is within allowable range, or cannot be derived due to non-response (Ref/DK) or EURO price
		(UK) at relevant questions, go to 421/SO415.
390	PU3 chk	Ask if 389/PU3v value is outside of allowable range.
		Thank you for your answers. Please confirm that the responses shown below are correct:
		You LAST bought cigarettes FOR YOURSELF by the PACK.
		You bought [384/PU311] pack(s) containing [388/PU322o] cigarettes [per pack].
		You paid [387/PU331 for one pack/ 386/PU341 for all the packs together].
		Is this correct?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		If response=2, show message "You will need to answer this series of questions regarding your last purchase again. Please
		read each question carefully and be careful when entering your answers. Thank You."
		If response=2, clear responses and go back to 375/PU201.
		Otherwise, go to 421/SO415.
391	PU411	Ask if 375/PU201=3.
		How many loose cigarettes did you get? 888 Refused
		999 Don't know (valid response)
		If response=1, go to 394/PU431. Show 394/PU431 on same screen as 391/PU411.
		If response=2-87, go to 392/PU429. Show 392/PU429 on same screen as 391/PU411.
		If response=88 or 99, go to 421/S0415.
392	PU429	Ask if 391/PU411>1 and <88.
		We'd like to find out how much you paid. Is it easier for you to say how much you paid per cigarette or how much you paid
		for all cigarettes?

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		1 Price per cigarette
		2 Total paid for all cigarettes
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		If response=1, go to 394/PU431. If response=2, go to 393/PU441.
		Otherwise, go to 396/PU4_chk.
393	PU441	Ask if 392/PU429=2.
		Enter the total price you paid for all [391/PU411] cigarettes:
		888 Refused
		999 Don't Know
		Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR] (UK)].
		Please use a decimal point and be as precise as you can.
394	PU431	Ask if 391/PU411=1 or 392/PU429=1.
		Enter the price you paid for ONE cigarette:
		888 Refused
		999 Don't Know
		Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR] (UK)].
		Please use a decimal point and be as precise as you can.
395	PU4v	Derived price per unit (cigarette) for cigarette purchase section:
		If 392/PU429=2, then 395/PU4v = [393/PU441] / [391/PU411].
		Otherwise, $395/PU4v = [394/PU431]$.
		Allowable price range per cigarette for:
		001b/COUNTRY=CA (CAD): 0.3416 - 0.9696
		001b/COUNTRY=US (USD): 0.1344 - 0.9085
		001b/COUNTRY=UK (GBP): 0.2869 - 0.5956
		001b/COUNTRY=AU (AUD): 0.657 - 1.3753
		If 395/PU4v value is outside of allowable range, go to 396/PU4_chk.
		If 395/PU4v value is within allowable range, or cannot be derived due to non-response (Ref/DK) or EURO price
206	DILIA III	(UK) at relevant questions, go to 421/SO415.
396	PU4_chk	Ask if 395/PU4v value is outside of allowable range.
		Thank you for your answers. Please confirm that the responses shown below are correct:
		You LAST bought SINGLE cigarettes FOR YOURSELF. You bought [391/PU411] cigarette(s).
		You paid [394/PU431 for one cigarette/ 393/PU441 for all the cigarettes together].
		Is this correct?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		9 Don't know
		If response=2, show message "You will need to answer this series of questions regarding your last purchase again. Please read each question carefully and be careful when entering your answers. Thank You."
		If response=2, clear responses and go back to 375/PU201.
		Otherwise, go to 421/SO415.
397	PU911	Ask if 375/PU201=4.
		How many bags did you get? 88 Refused
		99 Don't know
		If response=1, go to 400/PU931. Show 400/PU931 on same screen as 397/PU911.
		If response=2-87, go to 398/PU929. Show 398/PU929 on same screen as 397/PU911.
200	DUODO	If response=88 or 99, go to 422/S0501.
398	PU929	Ask if 397/PU911>1 and <88. We'd like to find out how much you paid. Is it easier for you to say how much you paid per bag or how much you paid for
		all the bags?
		1 Price per bag
		2 Total paid for all bags
		8 Refused 9 Don't know
		If response=1, go to 400/PU931.
		If response=2, go to 399/PU941.
		Otherwise, go to 401/PU922o.
399	PU941	Ask if 398/PU929=2.
		Enter the total price you paid for ALL [397/PU911] bags: 888 Refused
		999 Don't Know
		Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)].
400	D11004	Please use a decimal point and be as precise as you can.
400	PU931	Ask if 397/PU911=1 or 398/PU929=1. Enter the price you paid for ONE bag:
		888 Refused
		999 Don't Know
		Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)].
		Please use a decimal point and be as precise as you can.
401	PU922o	Ask if 375/PU201=4 and 397/PU911<>88 or 99.
		How many cigarettes were in ONE bag? 88 Refused
		99 Don't know
402	PU9v	Derived price per unit (cigarette) for bag/baggie purchase section:
		1. Derive price per bag:

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		If $398/PU929=2$, then QNU/PU931v = [399/PU941] / [397/PU911].
		Otherwise, $QNU/PU931v = [400/PU931]$.
		2. Derive price per unit (cigarette):
		402/PU9v = [QNU/PU931v] / [401/PU922o].
		Allowable price range per cigarette for:
		001b/COUNTRY=CA (CAD): 0.3416 - 0.9696
		001b/COUNTRY=US (USD): 0.1344 - 0.9085
		If 402/PU9v value is outside of allowable range, go to 403/PU9_chk.
		If 402/PU9v value is within allowable range, or cannot be derived due to non-response (Ref/DK) at relevant
403	PU9_chk	questions, go to 422/S0501. Ask if 402/PU9v value is outside of allowable range.
403	PU9_CIIK	Thank you for your answers. Please confirm that the responses shown below are correct:
		You LAST bought cigarettes FOR YOURSELF by the BAG or BAGGIE.
		You bought [397/PU911] bag(s) containing [401/PU9220] cigarettes [per bag].
		You paid [400/PU931 for one bag/ 399/PU941 for all the bags together].
		Is this correct?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused 9 Don't know
		If response=2, show message "You will need to answer this series of questions regarding your last purchase again. Please
		read each question carefully and be careful when entering your answers. Thank You."
		If response=2, clear responses and go back to 375/PU201.
		Otherwise, go to 422/S0501.
404	PU011	Ask if 375/PU201=5.
		How many multipacks did you get?
		88 Refused
		99 Don't know If response=1, go to 407/PU031. Show 407/PU031 on same screen as 404/PU011.
		If response=2-87, go to 407/P0031. Show 407/P0031 on same screen as 404/P0011.
		If response=88 or 99, go to 421/SO415.
405	PU029	Ask if 404/PU011>1 and <88.
		We'd like to find out how much you paid. Is it easier for you to say how much you paid per multipack or how much you
		paid for all the multipacks?
		1 Price per multipack
		2 Total paid for all multipacks
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know If response=1, go to 407/PU031.
		If response=1, go to 407/P0031. If response=2, go to 406/PU041.
		Otherwise, go to 408/PU022o.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
406	PU041	Ask if 405/PU029=2.
		Enter the total price you paid for ALL [404/PU011] multipacks:
		888 Refused
		999 Don't Know
		Enter price in [GBP/ EUR (UK)].
407	PU031	Please use a decimal point and be as precise as you can. Ask if 404/PU011=1 or 405/PU029=1.
407	P0031	Enter the price you paid for ONE multipack:
		888 Refused
		999 Don't Know
		Enter price in [GBP/ EUR (UK)].
		Please use a decimal point and be as precise as you can.
408	PU022o	Ask if 375/PU201=5 and 404/PU011<>88 or 99. Show 408/PU0220 and 409/PU0270 on the same screen.
		How many packs of cigarettes were in ONE multipack?
		88 Refused
100	5.1.00	99 Don't know
409	PU027o	Ask if 375/PU201=5 and 404/PU011<>88 or 99. Show 408/PU022o and 409/PU027o on the same screen.
		How many cigarettes were in ONE pack? 88 Refused
		99 Don't know
410	PU0v	Derived price per unit (cigarette) for multipack purchase section:
110	. 557	between price per unit (eigenette) for mateipack parenase section.
		1. Derive price per multipack:
		If $405/PU029=2$, then QNU/PU031v = $[406/PU041] / [404/PU011]$.
		Otherwise, $QNU/PU031v = [407/PU031]$.
		2. Derive price per unit (cigarette):
		410/PU0v = [QNU/PU031v] / ([408/PU022o]*[409/PU027o])
		Allowable price range per cigarette for:
		001b/COUNTRY=UK (GBP): 0.2869 - 0.5956
		If 410/PU0v value is outside of allowable range, go to 411/PU0_chk.
		If 410/PU0v value is within allowable range, or cannot be derived due to non-response (Ref/DK) or EURO price (UK) at relevant questions, go to 421/SO415.
411	PU0_chk	Ask if 410/PU0v value is outside of allowable range.
711	1 00_clik	Thank you for your answers. Please confirm that the responses shown below are correct:
		You LAST bought cigarettes FOR YOURSELF by the MULTIPACK.
		You bought [404/PU011] multipack(s) containing [408/PU0220] packs of cigarettes [per multipack].
		Each pack of cigarettes contained [409/PU027o] cigarettes.
		You paid [407/PU031 for one multipack/ 406/PU041 for all the multipacks together].
		Is this correct?

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		1 Yes2 No8 Refused9 Don't know
		If response=2, show message "You will need to answer this series of questions regarding your last purchase again. Please read each question carefully and be careful when entering your answers. Thank You." If response=2, clear responses and go back to 375/PU201. Otherwise, go to 421/S0415.
412	PU511	Ask if (353/FR330=5 OR 366/BR227=2) AND 373a/SO224<>76. How many pouches or containers did you get? 88 Refused 99 Don't know If response=1, go to 415/PU531. Show 415/PU531 on same screen as 412/PU511. If response=2-87, go to 413/PU529. Show 413/PU529 on same screen as 412/PU511. If response=88 or 99, go to 421/SO415.
413	PU529	Ask if 412/PU511>1 and <88. We'd like to find out how much you paid. Is it easier for you to say how much you paid per pouch or container or how much you paid for all the pouches or containers? 1 Price per pouch 2 Total paid for all pouches 8 Refused 9 Don't know If response=1, go to 415/PU531. If response=2, go to 414/PU541. Otherwise, go to 416a/PU545.
414	PU541	Ask if 413/PU529=2. Enter the total price you paid for ALL [412/PU511] pouches/containers: 888 Refused 999 Don't Know Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR] (UK)]. Please use a decimal point and be as precise as you can.
415	PU531	Ask if 412/PU511=1 or 413/PU529=1. Enter the price you paid for ONE pouch/container: 888 Refused 999 Don't Know Enter price in [CAD (Canada)/ USD (US)/ AUD (Australia)/ [GBP/ EUR] (UK)]. Please use a decimal point and be as precise as you can.
416a	PU545	Ask if (353/FR330=5 OR 366/BR227=2) AND (412/PU511<>88 or 99) AND 373a/SO224<>76. What sized package or pouch did you buy? Select one of the choices below to let us know whether you will be answering in grams, ounces, or some other unit. 1 Grams

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		2 Ounces
		3 Other (specify)
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		If response=1, go to 416b/PU547.
		If response=2, go to 416c/PU548.
		If response=3, go to 416d/PU549o.
44.61	DUE 47	Otherwise, go to 416e/PU547v.
416b	PU547	Ask if 416a/PU545=1.
		Enter number of grams without using decimal points.
		Round up your answer if needed. 888 Refused
		999 Don't Know
416c	PU548	Ask if 416a/PU545=2.
4100	10340	Enter number of ounces, to one decimal place.
		Round up your answer if needed.
416d	PU5490	Ask if 416a/PU545=3.
		What other size package or pouch did you buy?
416e	PU547v	Derived variable – grams of purchase, derived from ounces and grams.
		If 416a/PU545=1, 416e/PU547v=416b/PU547.
		If 416a/PU545=2, 416e/PU547v=416c/PU548*28.3495
		If 416a/PU545=3, 8 or 9, 416e/PU547v=0.
417	PU550	Ask if 416a/PU545=1-3.
		About how many days does it take you to smoke the contents of this size of pouch or package?
		888 Refused
440	DUEES	999 Don't Know
418	PU552	Ask if 416a/PU545=1-3.
		About how many cigarettes do you get from this size pouch or package?
		888 Refused 999 Don't Know
419	PU5v	Derived price per unit (50 grams) for RYO purchase section.
419	F03V	Skip price per unit derivation if 416e/PU547v=0.
		Skip price per unit derivation il 1100/1031/V=0.
		If 413/PU529=2, then 419/PU5v= ([414/PU541]*50) / ([412/PU511]*[416e/PU547v]).
		Otherwise, 419/PU5v= ([415/PU531]*50) / [416e/PU547v].
		Allowable price range per 50 grams RYO for:
		001b/COUNTRY=CA (CAD): 17.9525 - 45.025
		001b/COUNTRY=UK (GBP): 10.34334 - 18.81958
		001b/COUNTRY=AU (AUD): 33.584 - 78.85585
		If (419/PU5v value is outside of allowable range) or (001b/COUNTRY=US and 419/PU5v is derived), go to
		420/PU5_chk.
		If 419/PU5v value is within allowable range, or cannot be derived for any reason (e.g. if 416a/PU545=3, non-

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		response (Ref/DK) or EURO price (UK) at relevant questions), go to 421/SO415.
420	PU5_chk	Ask if (419/PU5v value is outside of allowable range) or (001b/COUNTRY=US and 419/PU5v is derived). Thank you for your answers. Please confirm that the responses shown below are correct: When you LAST bought roll-your-own tobacco, you bought [412/PU511] pouch(es) or container(s). You paid [415/PU531 for one pouch or container/ 414/PU541 for all the pouches or containers together].
		Is this correct? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know
		If response=2, show message "You will need to answer this series of questions regarding your last purchase again. Please read each question carefully and be careful when entering your answers. Thank You." If response=2, clear responses and go back to 412/PU511. Otherwise, go to 421/SO415.
421	SO415	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=UK and (057/FR309v=10-32 or 056/QA439=1-5).
422	S0501	How often in the last 6 months have you bought cigarettes or roll-your-own tobacco from outside your 001b/COUNTRY but inside the EU? 1 Never 2 Only once 3 A few times 4 Many times 5 All of the time 8 Refused 9 Don't know Ask if 057/FR309v=10-32 or 056/QA439=1-5. In the last 6 months, have you made any special effort to buy cigarettes or roll-your-own tobacco that is less expensive than what you can get from local stores? 1 Yes 2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
423	PU673	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-32 or 056/QA439=1-5. Cigarettes and roll-your-own tobacco are sometimes sold that have been smuggled, lack proper health warning labels, or do not have all government taxes paid. In the last 6 months, have you bought cigarettes or roll-your-own tobacco [(e.g. chop chop) (AU)] that might meet this description? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know
424	PU699	Ask if 423/PU673=1.
		Now thinking about all the cigarettes or roll-your-own tobacco you bought in JUST THE LAST 30 DAYS

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		How many of them do you think might have been smuggled, lack proper health warning labels, or not have all government taxes paid? 1 None or very little 2 Some but less than half 3 Around half 4 More than half 5 All or nearly all 8 Refused 9 Don't know
425	PU612	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-32 and 373a/SO224<>76. The last time you bought cigarettes or roll-your-own tobacco, did you get a cheaper price with a discount, special offer, or coupon? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know
426	PU622	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-32 or 056/QA439=1-5. In the last 6 months, has there been a time when the money you spent on cigarettes resulted in not having enough money for household essentials such as food? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know
		PRICE SENSITIVITY TASK
427a	PU740	Ask if 057/FR309v=10. Programming note: At the first instance of a zero response, automatically fill in the remaining responses in the series as zero and continue to the next question. Imagine that for the next 24 hours the only cigarettes available to you are ORDINARY [FACTORY-MADE/ PACKET] CIGARETTES. That is, you have NO ACCESS to any other type of cigarettes or nicotine products for the next 24 hours. The following questions ask how many ORDINARY [FACTORY-MADE/ PACKET] CIGARETTES you would smoke if they cost various amounts of money. The average price for an ordinary [factory-made/ packet] cigarette is [\$0.50 (CA)/ \$0.30 (US)/ £0.40 (UK)/ \$0.90 (AU)]. How many ordinary [factory-made/ packet] cigarettes would you smoke over the next 24 hours CA, US, AU: if they were \$0.00 each
		UK: if they were £0.00 each Number of cigarettes: 888 Refused Program maximum allowable answer of 100 at each question. If respondent tries to answer >100, display error message indicating maximum answer allowed is 100.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		If answer (# of cigarettes) to any subsequent question in task is higher than answer to previous question, prompt with: "You
		have entered a larger number of cigarettes (at a higher price per cigarette) than the previous question. Click<< (previous) if you would like to change your answer, otherwise, continue by clicking >> (next)."
427b	PU742	CA: if they were \$0.25 each
		US: if they were \$0.15 each
		UK: if they were £0.20 each
		AU: if they were \$0.45 each
		Number of cigarettes:
427c	PU743	CA: if they were \$0.50 each
		US: if they were \$0.30 each
		UK: if they were £0.40 each
		AU: if they were \$0.90 each
		Number of cigarettes:
427d	PU744	CA: if they were \$0.75 each
		US: if they were \$0.45 each
		<pre>UK: if they were £0.60 each AU: if they were \$1.35 each</pre>
		AO If they were \$1.33 each
		Number of cigarettes:
427e	PU745	CA: if they were \$1.00 each
		US: if they were \$0.60 each
		<pre>UK: if they were £0.80 each AU: if they were \$1.80 each</pre>
		The Time they were quies each
		Number of cigarettes:
427f	PU770	CA: if they were \$2.50 each
		<pre>US: if they were \$1.50 each UK: if they were £2.00 each</pre>
		AU: if they were \$4.50 each
407	DU 17 40	Number of cigarettes:
427g	PU748	CA: if they were \$5.00 each US: if they were \$3.00 each
		UK: if they were £4.00 each
		AU: if they were \$9.00 each
427h	PU771	Number of cigarettes:
427h	PU//1	CA: if they were \$10.00 each US: if they were \$6.00 each
	I	1 1

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		UK: if they were £8.00 each
		AU: if they were \$18.00 each
		Number of cigarettes:
		KNOWLEDGE OF HEALTH EFFECTS
428a	KN221	Ask all.
		The following is a list of health effects and diseases that may or may not be caused by smoking cigarettes. Based on what you
		know or believe, does smoking cause Stroke in smokers?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
428b	KN246	Blindness in smokers?
428c	KN211	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=CA, US, UK.
		Heart disease in smokers?
428d		Impotence/ erectile dysfunction in male smokers?
428e	KN225	Reduced blood flow in smokers that can cause serious damage to your limbs?
	(Prev.	
	KN253)	
428f	KN234	Emphysema and COPD (chronic obstructive pulmonary disease) in smokers?
428g	KN219	Type 2 diabetes in smokers?
428h		Neck and throat cancer in smokers?
428i	KN224	Bladder cancer in smokers?
428j 429a	KN209 KN223	Harm to the developing fetus/ baby during pregnancy? Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=CA, US, UK.
429a	KINZZS	The following is a list of health effects and diseases that may or may not be caused by SECONDHAND SMOKE. Based on what
		you know or believe, does SECONDHAND SMOKE cause
		Heart attack in non-smokers?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
429b	KN262	Lung disease, including lung cancer, in non-smokers?
429c	KN267	Harm to children?
430	PR340	Ask all.
		Out of 100 long-term smokers, how many will die prematurely as a result of their smoking?
		01 None
		02 1-9
		03 10-29
		04 30-49 05 50-69
		05 50-69 06 70-89
		00 70-03

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		07 90-99
		08 All 100
		88 Refused
121	SM376	99 Don't know (valid response) Ask all.
431	SM3/6	Compared to smoking cigarettes, how harmful do you think nicotine replacement products are?
		1 Much less harmful than smoking cigarettes
		2 Somewhat less harmful than smoking cigarettes
		3 Equally harmful to smoking cigarettes
		4 Somewhat more harmful than smoking cigarettes
		5 Much more harmful than smoking cigarettes
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		Nicotine replacement products include patches, gum, inhalers, mouth spray, and various other nicotine products that have
422	1/01/4/4/4	been approved as medicines.
432	KN444	Ask all. How barmful do you think niceting is a crowder or would be a to your health?
		How harmful do you think nicotine is or was, or would be to your health? 1 Not at all harmful
		2 Slightly harmful
		3 Moderately harmful
		4 Very harmful
		5 Extremely harmful
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
433a	KN448	Ask all.
		Please tell us whether you agree or disagree
		Quitting smoking is hard because nicotine changes the brain. 1 Strongly agree
		2 Agree
		3 Neither agree nor disagree
		4 Disagree
		5 Strongly disagree
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
433b	LM703	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=CA, US, UK.
434a	KN449	Menthol cigarettes are less harmful than non-menthol cigarettes. Ask all.
7370	NINTTJ	How much of the harm caused by cigarette smoking comes from each of the following
		The nicotine in tobacco?
		1 None or very little
		2 Some but less than half
		3 Around half
		4 More than half

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		5 All or nearly all
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
434b		Substances that are produced from tobacco when it burns?
435	KN500	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-40 or 80.
		Have you ever seen or heard that there are one or more rings of small holes around the filters of some cigarettes?
		1 Yes
		2 No 8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		If response=2, 8 or 9, go to 439/WL201.
436	KN501	Ask if 435/KN500=1 and 057/FR309v=10-32.
.50	111301	Do the cigarettes you are currently smoking have such small vent holes in the filter?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		If response=2, 8 or 9, go to 438/KN507.
437	KN506	Ask if 436/KN501=1.
		Do you cover the vent holes when you smoke?
		1 Yes, all of them
		2 Yes, some of them
		3 No 8 Refused
		9 Don't know
438	KN507	Ask if 435/KN500=1.
150	1007	What effect do you think covering the vent holes has on how much tar a smoker takes from a cigarette?
		1 Greatly increases tar intake
		2 Somewhat increases it
		3 No effect on tar intake
		4 Somewhat decreases it
		5 Greatly decreases tar intake
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		CIGARETTES WARNING LABELS
439	WL201	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-80.
		In the last 30 days that is, since [30-day anchor] how often, if at all, have you noticed the warning labels on cigarette
		or roll-your-own tobacco packages?
		1 Never
		2 Rarely 3 Sometimes
		4 Often
		5 Very often
		5 very order

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
440	WL411	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-80.
		To what extent, if at all, do the warning labels make you think about the health risks of smoking?
		1 Not at all
		2 A little
		3 Somewhat
		4 A lot
		8 Refused
4.4.1	WU 624	9 Don't know
441	WL624	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-80.
		In the last 30 days, how often have you talked with anyone about the warning labels on cigarette packs?
		1 Never 2 Once
		2 Once 3 A few times
		4 Many times
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
442	WL313	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-32.
' ' -	112313	In the last 30 days, have you made any effort to avoid looking at or thinking about the warning labels such as covering
		them up, keeping them out of sight, using a cigarette case, avoiding certain warnings, or any other means?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
443	WL221	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-32.
		In the last 30 days, have the warning labels stopped you from having a cigarette when you were about to smoke one?
		1 Never
		2 Once
		3 A few times
		4 Many times
		8 Refused
111	IN619	9 Don't know
444	111019	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-80. When you look at a cigarette or roll-your-own tobacco pack, what do you usually notice first the warning labels, or other
		aspects of the pack such as branding?
		1 Warning labels
		2 Other aspects of the pack such as branding
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
445	WL421	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-32.
		To what extent, if at all, do the warning labels on packs make you more likely to quit smoking?
		1 Not at all
		1 INULALAII

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		2 A little
		3 Somewhat
		4 A lot
		8 Refused
1.1.6	WU 424	9 Don't know
446	WL431	Ask if 057/FR309v=40 or 80.
		To what extent, if at all, do the warning labels on packs make you more likely to stay quit? 1 Not at all
		2 A little
		3 Somewhat
		4 A lot
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
447	IN620	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=CA and 057/FR309v=10-32.
		Is the pack you are currently smoking one of the new plain packages, which has all brand colours and symbols removed
		and a large warning label on the front?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
448	WL454	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=UK and 057/FR309v=10-80.
		Do any of the health warnings have a helpline number?
		1 Yes 2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
449	WL441	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=CA and 057/FR309v=10-32.
		How often, if at all, have you read the health warnings on the inside of cigarette or roll-your-own tobacco packs?
		1 Never
		2 Rarely
		3 Sometimes
		4 Often
		5 Very often
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
450	WL425	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-80.
		How do the warning labels make you feel? Do they make you
		1 Very alarmed2 Somewhat alarmed
		3 Neither alarmed nor calm
		4 Somewhat calm
		5 Very calm
		8 Refused
		3 110.000

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		9 Don't know
451	WL427	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-80.
		How do the warning labels make you feel? Do they make you
		1 Extremely worried
		2 Very worried
		3 Somewhat worried
		4 A little worried
		5 Not worried at all
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
452	WL507	Ask if (001b/COUNTRY=CA, UK or US) and 057/FR309v=10-80.
		Do you think that packs should have more health information than they do now, less information, or about the same
		amount as they do now?
		1 Less health information
		2 About the same
		3 More health information
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		CIGARETTES – ATTITUDES TO REGULATION
		CIGARETTES REGULATION MODULE 1
453a	IN220	Ask if (001b/COUNTRY=CA, UK, or AU) and 005a/REGMODC=1.
		Please tell us whether you agree or disagree
		ALL: Tobacco companies should be required to sell cigarettes in plain packages
		AU, UK: As they are now.
		CA: That is, in packs without the usual brand colours and symbols, but keeping warning labels.
		1 Strongly agree
		2 Agree
		3 Neither agree nor disagree
		4 Disagree
		5 Strongly disagree
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
453b	IN323	Ask if 005a/REGMODC=1.
		Tobacco companies hide the fact that cigarettes are addictive.
453c		Tobacco companies lie about the dangers of smoking.
453d	IN320	Tobacco companies intentionally design cigarettes to make them hard to quit.
454	IN333	Ask if 005a/REGMODC=1.
		Provided that you could get nicotine elsewhere e.g. in vaping products and nicotine replacement products would you
		support or oppose a law that
		Reduced the amount of nicotine in cigarettes and roll-your-own tobacco, to make them less addictive?
		1 Strongly support

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		2 Support 3 Oppose
		4 Strongly oppose 8 Refused 9 Don't know
455	IN355	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-32 and 005a/REGMODC=1.
		Which of the following describes what you would be most likely to do if nicotine in cigarettes was reduced to non-addictive levels? 1 Smoke the reduced-nicotine cigarettes
		2 Find a way to get cigarettes with nicotine3 Switch to a vaping product that has nicotine in it
		4 Switch to a heated tobacco product
		5 Switch to a nicotine replacement product like gum or the patch6 Quit smoking and not take up anything else
		8 Refused
456	IN357	9 Don't know Ask if 455/IN355=1 and 001b/COUNTRY=US and 005a/REGMODC=1.
150	111337	If you found the reduced-nicotine cigarettes unacceptable, which would you be most likely to do next?
		1 [Do not program]2 Find a way to get cigarettes with nicotine
		3 Switch to a vaping product that has nicotine in it
		4 Switch to a heated tobacco product 5 Switch to a nicotine replacement product like gum or the patch
		6 Quit smoking and not take up anything else
		7 Other 8 Refused
		9 Don't know
455	*****	Cigarettes Regulation Module 2
457a	IN325	Ask if 005a/REGMODC=2. Would you support or oppose a law that ?
		Bans flavour capsules in cigarette filters, which flavour the cigarette smoke when smokers crush the capsule.
		1 Strongly support2 Support
		3 Oppose
		4 Strongly oppose 8 Refused
		9 Don't know
457b	IN352 (Prev. CH879)	Totally bans smoked tobacco products (such as cigarettes, cigars, and cigarillos) within 10 years, if the government encourages smokers to use alternative nicotine products like vaping products and nicotine replacement products instead.
457c	IN286	Bans the sale of cigarettes and other smoked tobacco products from
		CA, US, AU: convenience stores and [gas (CA/US)/ petrol (AU)] stations? UK: smaller local shops such as Supermarket Express stores (e.g. Tesco Express) convenience stores, newsagents, off-

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		licences and petrol stations?
457d	IN347	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=US and 005a/REGMODC=2.
		Places pictorial health warnings on the front of all cigarette and roll-your-own tobacco packs.
457e	WL851	Ask if 005a/REGMODC=2.
		Requires all individual cigarette sticks to have a printed health warning, like in the picture below.
		[insert picture here]
457f	IN350	Ask if (001b/COUNTRY=CA or US) and 005a/REGMODC=2.
		Bans the use of promotional marketing for cigarettes and roll-your-own tobacco, such as coupons and price discounts.
457g	IN337	Ask if 005a/REGMODC=2.
		001b/COUNTRY=CA: Do you support or oppose the current Canadian law that?
		001b/COUNTRY=US, UK or AU: Would you support or oppose a law that?
		Bans the use of menthol in cigarettes and roll-your-own tobacco.
457h	EI385	Would you support or oppose a law that ?
		Requires [shops/ stores] that sell cigarettes/ roll-your-own tobacco to also sell alternative nicotine products like vaping
450		products and nicotine replacement products.
458	LM730	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=CA and 057/FR309v=10-80 and 005a/REGMODC=2.
		Canada banned menthol in cigarettes in October, 2017. Were you smoking menthol cigarettes before the ban came into
		effect?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused 9 Don't know
		3 Bon Chilon
4E0a	LM735	If response=2, 8 or 9, go to 461/IN385.
459a	LIM/35	Ask if 458/LM730=1. Select all that apply. (Programmer: program as checklist)
		What did you do when menthol cigarettes were banned?
		Smoked non-menthol cigarettes.
		1 Selected
		2 Not selected
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
459b	LM736	Found a way to get menthol cigarettes.
459c	LM732	Smoked roll-your-own cigarettes with menthol filters.
459d	LM733	Smoked other menthol-flavoured tobacco products.
459e	LM734	Used vaping products.
		Reduced the amount I smoked.
459g	LM738	Quit smoking entirely.
459h	LM739	Did something else (specify).
459i	LM7390	Ask if 459h/LM739=1.
		Specify other.
460a	LM745	Ask if (001b/COUNTRY=UK or US) and 360/BR307=2 and 005a/REGMODC=2.
		Select all that apply. (Programmer: program as checklist)
		UK: In June 2020, menthol will be banned from cigarettes in the UK. Which of the following do you think you will do after the
	1	

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		ban? You may choose more than one.
		US: If menthol cigarettes were banned in the U.S., which of the following do you think you would do after the ban? You may
		choose more than one.
		Smoke non-menthol cigarettes.
		1 Selected
		2 Not selected
		8 Refused
4601	114746	9 Don't know
460b		Find a way to get menthol cigarettes.
460c	LM742	Smoke roll-your-own cigarettes with menthol filters.
460d	LM743	Smoke other menthol-flavoured tobacco products (e.g. cigars).
460e		Use vaping products.
460f	LM747	Reduce the amount I smoke.
460g		Quit smoking entirely.
460h		Do something else (specify).
460i	LM7490	Ask if 460h/LM749=1.
461	IN385	Specify other. Ask if 005a/REGMODC=2.
461	11/3/83	In your opinion, what should the legal minimum age be for purchase of cigarettes?
		01 15
		02 16
		03 17
		04 18
		05 19
		06 20
		07 21
		08 22 or older
		09 No minimum age
		88 Refused
		99 Don't know
462	EI327	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-70 and 005a/REGMODC=2.
		In your opinion, what should the legal minimum age be for purchase of vaping products?
		01 15
		02 16
		03 17
		04 18
		05 19
		06 20
		07 21
		08 22 or older
		09 No minimum age
		88 Refused
		99 Don't know

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		PSYCHOSOCIAL: BELIEFS ABOUT SMOKING & VAPING
463	MP261	Ask all.
464a	PS215	Now asking about attitudes to smoking cigarettes Ask if 057/FR309v=10-40 or 80. Please tell us whether you agree or disagree with the following If you had to do it over again, you would not have started smoking cigarettes. 1 Strongly agree 2 Agree 3 Neither agree nor disagree
		4 Disagree 5 Strongly disagree 8 Refused 9 Don't know
464b	PS223	057/FR309v=10-32: Smoking cigarettes is an important part of your life.057/FR309v=40 or 80: Smoking cigarettes was an important part of your life.
465	PS570	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-32. To what extent do you feel comfortable smoking cigarettes around non-smokers? 1 Very comfortable 2 Somewhat comfortable 3 Neutral 4 Somewhat uncomfortable 5 Very uncomfortable 8 Refused 9 Don't know
466	PS275	Ask all. 057/FR309v=10-40: What do people who are important to you think about you smoking cigarettes? 057/FR309v=80 or 90: What would people who are important to you think about you smoking cigarettes? 1 All or nearly all approve 2 Most approve 3 About half approve and half disapprove 4 Most disapprove 5 All or nearly all disapprove 8 Refused 9 Don't know
467	PS328	Ask all. What do you think the general public's attitude is towards smoking cigarettes? 1 Strongly approves 2 Somewhat approves 3 Neither approves nor disapproves 4 Somewhat disapproves 5 Strongly disapproves 8 Refused 9 Don't know

Q#	VarName	4CV3
468	MP251	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-70.
		Now asking about attitudes to vaping
469	ES616	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-20.
		Please tell us whether you agree or disagree with the following
		Vaping is an important part of your life.
		1 Strongly agree
		2 Agree
		3 Neither agree nor disagree
		4 Disagree
		5 Strongly disagree
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
470	ES420	Ask if (070/EC309v=10-50 or 60).
		To what extent do you feel comfortable vaping around non-vapers?
		1 Very comfortable
		2 Somewhat comfortable
		3 Neutral4 Somewhat uncomfortable
		5 Very uncomfortable 8 Refused
		9 Don't know
471	ES322	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-70.
7/1	LJJZZ	070/EC309v=10-70: O70/EC309v=10-50: What do people who are important to you think about you vaping?
		070/EC309v=60-70: What would people who are important to you think about you vaping?
		1 All or nearly all approve
		2 Most approve
		3 About half approve and half disapprove
		4 Most disapprove
		5 All or nearly all disapprove
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
472	ES351	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-70.
		What do you think the general public's attitude is towards vaping?
		1 Strongly approves
		2 Somewhat approves
		3 Neither approves nor disapproves
		4 Somewhat disapproves
		5 Strongly disapproves
		8 Refused
472	FC2F7	9 Don't know
473	ES357	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-70.
		Compared to a year or two ago, do you think more people or less people now approve of vaping?
		1 A lot more approve now

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		2 A few more approve now
		3 No real change
		4 A few less approve now
		5 A lot less approve now
		8 Refused
171	ES615	9 Don't know
474	E2012	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-31. How much do you enjoy vaping?
		1 Not at all
		2 Slightly
		3 Moderately
		4 Very much
		5 Extremely
		8 Refused '
		9 Don't know
475	EE221	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-70.
		Compared to smoking cigarettes, do you think vaping is
		1 A lot cheaper
		2 A bit cheaper
		3 About the same cost
		4 A bit more expensive5 A lot more expensive
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
476	EQ606	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-70.
		Do you think vaping makes it easier or harder to permanently quit smoking ordinary cigarettes?
		1 A lot easier
		2 A bit easier
		3 No effect
		4 A bit harder
		5 A lot harder
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know (valid response)
477	DE42E	PERCEIVED RISK
477	RE435	Ask all. Now thinking about your day-to-day health
		In the last 6 months, have you noticed any change in your day-to-day health (such as changes in energy levels, coughs,
		etc.)?
		ecci).
		Your health has:
		1 Improved a lot
		2 Improved a little
		3 Not changed

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		 4 Become a little worse 5 Become a lot worse 8 Refused 9 Don't know (valid response)
478	DI343	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-32. In the last 6 months, has your ability to calm down when you feel stressed or upset improved, [gotten (CA, US)/ got (UK, AU)] worse, or stayed the same? 1 Improved 2 Got/ gotten worse 3 Stayed the same 8 Refused 9 Don't know
479	PR311	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-40 or 80. Now some questions about smoking cigarettes and health To what extent, if at all, has smoking cigarettes damaged your health? 1 Not at all 2 Just a little 3 A fair amount 4 A great deal 8 Refused 9 Don't know
480	PR313	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-32. How worried are you that smoking cigarettes WILL damage your health in the future? 1 Not at all worried 2 A little worried 3 Moderately worried 4 Very worried 8 Refused 9 Don't know
481	PR315	Ask if 057/FR309v=40 or 80. How worried are you that your past cigarette smoking may lead to major illnesses in the future? 1 Not at all worried 2 A little worried 3 Moderately worried 4 Very worried 8 Refused 9 Don't know
482a	BQ311	Ask if 057/FR309v=40 or 80. Since you quit smoking cigarettes, have you noticed any of the following changes? Since you quit, has your capacity to enjoy the simple pleasures of life improved, [gotten (CA, US)/ got (UK, AU)] worse or stayed the same? 1 Improved 2 Got/ gotten worse

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		3 Stayed the same
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
482b	BQ313	Since you quit, has your ability to calm down when you feel stressed or upset improved, [gotten (CA, US)/ got (UK, AU)]
		worse or stayed the same?
482c	BQ315	Since you quit, has your ability to control feelings like anger, grumpiness or annoyance improved, [gotten (CA, US)/ got
		(UK, AU)] worse or stayed the same?
483	PR320	Ask if 057/FR309v=40.
		What effect, if any, has quitting cigarette smoking had on how you function across the day?
		1 Improved my daily functioning a lot
		2 Improved my daily functioning a little
		3 Had no effect
		 4 Made my daily functioning a little worse 5 Made my daily functioning a lot worse
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know (valid response)
484	RE472	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-70.
707	INLT/ Z	How do you think it would affect the health of a smoker if they quit smoking cigarettes completely and switched to vaping
		long-term?
		1 Improve their health a lot (compared to continuing to smoke)
		2 Improve their health a little
		3 No effect on their health
		4 Make their health a little worse
		5 Make their health a lot worse (compared to continuing to smoke)
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
485	RE455	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-31.
		Now some questions about vaping and health
		How worried are you that vaping WILL damage your health in the future?
		1 Not at all worried
		2 A little worried
		3 Moderately worried
		4 Very worried
		8 Refused
400	DESE	9 Don't know
486	RE258	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-70. Thinking about the vapour from vaping products, and second-hand smoke from cigarettes, is VAPOUR?
		1 Much less harmful than second-hand smoke
		2 Somewhat less harmful
		3 Equally harmful to second-hand smoke
		4 Somewhat more harmful
		5 Much more harmful than second-hand smoke
		8 Refused
		O Refused

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		9 Don't know
487	ED515	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-70.
		Compared to smoking cigarettes, how addictive do you think vaping with nicotine is?
		1 Much less addictive than smoking cigarettes
		2 Somewhat less addictive than smoking cigarettes
		3 Equally addictive to smoking cigarettes
		4 Somewhat more addictive than smoking cigarettes
		5 Much more addictive than smoking cigarettes
		8 Refused
400	DE222	9 Don't know
488	RE222	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-70.
		Compared to smoking cigarettes, how harmful do you think vaping is?
		1 Much less harmful than smoking cigarettes
		2 Somewhat less harmful than smoking cigarettes
		3 Equally harmful to smoking cigarettes
		4 Somewhat more harmful than smoking cigarettes
		5 Much more harmful than smoking cigarettes
		8 Refused
400	EE229	9 Don't know Ask if 070/EC309v=10-50 and 057/FR309v=10-80.
489	EE229	How satisfying is vaping compared to smoking ordinary cigarettes?
		1 Much less satisfying than smoking
		2 Somewhat less satisfying
		3 Equally satisfying to smoking
		4 Somewhat more satisfying
		5 Much more satisfying than smoking
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
490	EE347	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-50 and 057/FR309v=10-80.
		In general, is vaping harsher or smoother on the throat compared to smoking cigarettes?
		1 Much smoother than smoking cigarettes
		2 Somewhat smoother than smoking cigarettes
		3 The same as smoking cigarettes
		4 Somewhat harsher than smoking cigarettes
		9 Don't know
491	EE348	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-32 and 057/FR309v=10-80.
		Is YOUR CURRENT vaping product harsher or smoother on your throat compared to smoking cigarettes?
		1 Much smoother than smoking cigarettes
		2 Somewhat smoother than smoking cigarettes
		3 The same as smoking cigarettes
		4 Somewhat harsher than smoking cigarettes
491	EE348	8 Refused 9 Don't know Ask if 070/EC309v=10-32 and 057/FR309v=10-80. Is YOUR CURRENT vaping product harsher or smoother on your throat compared to smoking cigarettes? 1 Much smoother than smoking cigarettes 2 Somewhat smoother than smoking cigarettes 3 The same as smoking cigarettes

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		5 Much harsher than smoking cigarettes
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
492	HN571	Ask if 080/HN309v=10-70.
		Now some questions about heated tobacco products and health
		Compared to smoking cigarettes, how harmful do you think using a heated tobacco product is?
		1 Much less harmful than smoking cigarettes
		2 Somewhat less harmful than smoking cigarettes
		3 Equally harmful to smoking cigarettes4 Somewhat more harmful than smoking cigarettes
		5 Much more harmful than smoking cigarettes
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
493	HN574	Ask if 488/RE222=492/HN571 and 488/RE222=1-5.
.55		Which do you think is more harmful, vaping or using heated tobacco products?
		1 Vaping is more harmful
		2 Using heated tobacco products is more harmful
		3 They are equally harmful
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
494	HN596	Ask if 080/HN309v=10-31.
		How worried are you that using heated tobacco products WILL damage your health in the future?
		1 Not at all worried
		2 A little worried
		3 Moderately worried
		4 Very worried
		8 Refused
40E	HN566	9 Don't know
495	ПИЗОО	Ask if 080/HN309v=10-50 and 057/FR309v=10-80. How satisfying is using a heated tobacco product compared to smoking ordinary cigarettes?
		1 Much less satisfying than smoking
		2 Somewhat less satisfying
		3 Equally satisfying to smoking
		4 Somewhat more satisfying
		5 Much more satisfying than smoking
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
496	HN278	Ask if 080/HN309v=10-50 and 057/FR309v=10-80.
		In general, is using a heated tobacco product harsher or smoother on the throat compared to smoking cigarettes?
		1 Much smoother than smoking cigarettes
		2 Somewhat smoother than smoking cigarettes
		3 The same as smoking cigarettes
		4 Somewhat harsher than smoking cigarettes

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		5 Much harsher than smoking cigarettes
		8 Refused
407	1111270	9 Don't know
497	HN279	Ask if 080/HN309v=10-32 and 057/FR309v=10-80. Is YOUR CURRENT heated tobacco product harsher or smoother on your throat compared to smoking cigarettes?
		1 Much smoother than smoking cigarettes
		2 Somewhat smoother than smoking cigarettes
		3 The same as smoking cigarettes
		4 Somewhat harsher than smoking cigarettes
		5 Much harsher than smoking cigarettes
		8 Refused
498	DI301	9 Don't know Ask all.
490	D1301	What is your overall opinion of smoking cigarettes?
		1 Very positive
		2 Positive
		3 Neither positive nor negative
		4 Negative
		5 Very negative
		8 Refused 9 Don't know
499	ES701	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-70.
.55	23701	What is your overall opinion of vaping?
		1 Very positive
		2 Positive
		3 Neither positive nor negative
		4 Negative 5 Very negative
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
500	HN560	Ask if 080/HN309v=10-70.
		What is your overall opinion of using heated tobacco products?
		1 Very positive
		2 Positive3 Neither positive nor negative
		4 Negative
		5 Very negative
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		GENERAL ADVERTISING & PROMOTION
501a	EA136	Ask if (070/EC309v=10-70) or (080/HN309v=10-70).
		In the last 30 days since [30 day anchor] have you noticed VAPING PRODUCTS or HEATED TOBACCO PRODUCTS being
		advertised in any of the following places

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		On websites or social media sites, like Facebook, Twitter, YouTube, Instagram or Snapchat?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
E041	5 4400	9 Don't know
501b	EA138	Inside [shops/ stores] that sell CIGARETTES?
501c	EA139	Outside [shops/ stores] that sell VAPING PRODUCTS OR HEATED TOBACCO PRODUCTS (including on signs in windows, visible from the outside)?
501d	EA144	At a [chemist (UK)/ pharmacy (AU, CA, US)]?
502	EA154	Ask if (070/EC309v=10-70) or (080/HN309v=10-70).
		In the last 30 days since [30 day anchor] have you noticed VAPING PRODUCTS or HEATED TOBACCO PRODUCTS being
		advertised in any of the following places
		On television, radio, posters, billboards, or in newspapers or magazines?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
503a	EA150	Ask if 502/EA154=1 and (001b/COUNTRY=CA, UK or US).
		(Programmer: program as grid.)
		Was this advertising? On radio
		1 Yes 2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
503b	EA151	On television
503c	EA179	In newspapers or magazines
503d	EA180	On billboards or posters
504	MP501	Ask all.
		Now thinking about NEWS stories about tobacco and related products
		In the last 30 days, about how many news stories have you seen or heard that were about cigarettes, other tobacco
		products, or vaping products?
		1 None
		2 1-2
		3 3-5
		4 6-10
		5 More than 10
		8 Refused
E0E	MADEOO	9 Don't know
505a	MP502	Ask if 504/MP501=2-9.
		Select all that apply. (Programmer: program as checklist)
		Did any of the stories talk about
		The harms of smoking cigarettes?

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		1 Selected
		2 Not selected
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
505b		The benefits of quitting, or advice on how to quit?
505c	MP504	Alternative products such as nicotine vaping products and heated tobacco products?
505d	MP505	Select all that apply. (Programmer: Deselect all other responses in this series if this is selected.)
		None of the above.
506a	MP512	Ask if 505a/MP502=1.
		When you see or hear stories about the following, how often do you pay attention i.e. read or listen with interest?
		Stories about the harms of smoking
		1 Usually pay attention
		2 Sometimes 3 Rarely
		3 Rarely 4 Never
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
506b	MP513	Ask if 505b/MP503=1.
3000	111 313	Stories about the benefits of quitting or advice on how to quit
506c	MP514	Ask if 505c/MP504=1.
		Stories about alternative products such as nicotine vaping products and heated tobacco products
507a	MP519	Ask if 505c/MP504=1.
		Select all that apply. (Programmer: program as a checklist)
		The stories that you saw or heard – how did they portray nicotine vaping products and/or heated tobacco products? Were
		they in favour of them, or against them, as alternatives to smoking cigarettes? If you encountered more than one of the
		following viewpoints, select all that apply.
		Favoured nicotine vaping products as alternatives to smoking cigarettes.
		1 Selected
		2 Not selected
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
507b		Were against nicotine vaping products as an alternative to cigarettes.
507c		Favoured heated tobacco products as alternatives to smoking cigarettes.
507d		Were against heated tobacco products as an alternative to cigarettes.
507e	MP523	Select all that apply. (Programmer: Deselect all other responses in this series if this is selected.)
		None of the above.
E00	DE115	SOCIAL INFLUENCES
508	DE115	Ask all.
		Now some questions about smoking and vaping among those around you
		Do you currently live with a partner or spouse?
		1 Yes 2 No
		8 Refused

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		9 Don't know If response=1, go to 509/DI245. If response=2, 8 or 9 and [(001a/OwnerID=2 and FORMERGFK<>1) or (001a/OwnerID=8)], go to 512/DE131.
		Otherwise, go to 513/BI322.
509	DI245	Ask if 508/DE115=1. Does your partner or spouse currently smoke cigarettes? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know
510	ES507	Ask if 508/DE115=1 and 070/EC309v=10-60. Does your partner or spouse currently vape? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know
511	HN490	Ask if 508/DE115=1 and 080/HN309v=10-60. Does your partner or spouse currently use heated tobacco products? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know
512	DE131	Ask if [(001a/OwnerID=2 and FORMERGFK<>1) or (001a/OwnerID=8)]. PROGRAM: household information for [X18PLUS] to be provided by the survey firm when each respondent is linked to the web survey. We need to confirm the information you provided about your household, to ensure that we have updated records. You reported earlier that your household contains [X18PLUS] [person (if X18PLUS=1)/ people (if X18PLUS<>1)] aged 18 or older, INCLUDING YOURSELF. Is this still the case? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know If response=2, go to 513/BI322. Otherwise, go to 514/BI322v.
513	BI322	Ask if (001a/OwnerID=0, 1, 3, 5, 6, 7, 9, 70 or 80) or (001a/OwnerID=2 and FORMERGFK=1) or (512/DE131=2). How many people aged 18 or older live in your household, INCLUDING YOURSELF? 88 Refused 99 Don't know
514	BI322v	Ask if [(001a/OwnerID=2 and FORMERGFK<>1) or (001a/OwnerID=8)]. (Derived variable – number of adults living in household aged 18+, INCLUDING respondent.)
		If 512/DE131=1, then 514/BI322v=[X18PLUS].

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		If 512/DE131=2 and 513/BI322<88, then 514/BI322v=[513/BI322].
		If 512/DE131=8 or 9, or 513/BI322=88 or 99, then 514/BI322v=missing.
515	BI325	Ask if 513/BI322>1 or (514/BI322v>1 or missing).
		How many of the OTHER PEOPLE 18 or over in your household [(i.e. EXCLUDING yourself) (if 057/FR309v=10-20)]
		currently smoke cigarettes at least weekly?
		88 Refused
		99 Don't know If (001a/OwnerID=2 and FORMERGFK<>1) or (001a/OwnerID=8), show: This number cannot be greater than the total
		number of people 18+ living in your household.
		Otherwise, show: This answer should be less than your answer to the question about the total # of people 18 or older living
		in your household. If you need to go back to that question, press '<<' to go back.
516	ES510	Ask if (513/BI322>1 or (514/BI322v>1 or missing)) and 070/EC309v=10-70.
		How many of the OTHER PEOPLE 18 or over in your household [(i.e. EXCLUDING yourself) (if 070/EC309v=10-20)]
		currently vape at least weekly?
		88 Refused
		99 Don't know
		If (001a/OwnerID=2 and FORMERGFK<>1) or (001a/OwnerID=8), show: This number cannot be greater than the total
		number of people 18+ living in your household.
		Otherwise, show: This answer should be less than your answer to the question about the total # of people 18 or older living in your household. If you need to go back to that question, press '<<<' to go back.
517	ET221	Ask all.
317	LIZZI	Which of the following best describes smoking cigarettes inside your home?
		1 Smoking is allowed anywhere in your home
		2 Smoking is NEVER allowed ANYWHERE in your home
		3 Something in between
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
518	EP451	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-70.
		Which of the following best describes the use of vaping devices inside your home?
		1 Vaping is allowed without rules or restrictions
		Vaping is allowed only on some occasions, or in some areasVaping is never allowed anywhere
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
519	DI235	Ask all.
		How many friends or acquaintances do you spend time with on a regular basis?
		0 None
		1 One
		2 Two
		3 Three
		4 Four
		5 Five
		6 More than five

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
520	DI241	If response=0, 8 or 9, go to 522/ET601b. Ask if 519/DI235=1-6.
320	D1241	Of [these (519/DI235=1-5)/ the 5 closest (519/DI235=6)] friends or acquaintances that you spend time with on a regular basis, how many of them smoke ordinary cigarettes? 8 Refused 9 Don't know If 519/DI235=1-5, response cannot be greater than [519/DI235]. If 519/DI235=6, response cannot be greater than 5.
521	ES503	Ask if 519/DI235=1-6 and 070/EC309v=10-70.
321		Of [these (519/DI235=1-5)/ the 5 closest (519/DI235=6)] friends or acquaintances that you spend time with on a regular basis, how many of them vape? 8 Refused 9 Don't know If 519/DI235=1-5, response cannot be greater than [519/DI235]. If 519/DI235=6, response cannot be greater than 5.
522	ET601b	Ask all.
		Are you currently employed outside the home? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know If you are a student and also employed outside the home (either part-time or full-time), choose 'yes'. If you are not employed outside the home, choose 'no'.
523	EP440	Ask if 522/ET601b=1 and 070/EC309v=10-70.
		Which of the following best describes the vaping policy where you work? 1 Vaping is not allowed in any indoor area 2 Vaping is allowed only in some indoor areas 3 Vaping is allowed in any indoor area 8 Refused 9 Don't know
		ALTERNATIVE TOBACCO PRODUCTS
524	MP291	Ask all. Now some questions about tobacco products other than the ones we have referred to so far
525a	ST311	Ask all. Select all that apply. (Programmer: program as checklist) In the last 30 days, have you used any of these other smoked tobacco products? Cigars. 1 Selected 2 Not selected 8 Refused 9 Don't know
525b	ST313	Cigarillos.
525c		Pipe.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
525d		Waterpipe or hookah or shisha.
525e	ST337	Other product.
525f	ST309	Select all that apply. (Programmer: Deselect all other responses in this series if this is selected.) None of the above.
525g	ST337o	Ask if 525e/ST337=1. Specify other.
526	ST389	Ask if any of (525a/ST311-525e/ST337)=1. In the past 30 days, how often have you smoked any of these other tobacco products? 1 Daily 2 Less than daily, but at least once a week 3 Less than weekly 8 Refused 9 Don't know
527	ST391	Ask if 526/ST389=2. On how many days in an average week did you smoke or use another tobacco product? 8 Refused 9 Don't know Enter a number between 0 and 7.
528	SL213	Ask all. There are tobacco products that you put into your mouth, sometimes called chewing tobacco, oral snuff, smokeless tobacco or oral tobacco. In the last 30 days, have you used any oral tobacco product? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know
529	SL215	Ask if 528/SL213=1. In the past 30 days, how often have you used an oral tobacco product? 1 Daily 2 Less than daily, but at least once a week 3 Less than weekly 8 Refused 9 Don't know
530	SL550 (Prev. NEW001)	Ask all. Add approved image. There are tobacco-free nicotine pouches or pods that you put into your mouth, sometimes called 'white pouches' (e.g., Zyn, On!, Verv, Dryft, Lyft, Skruf). These products do NOT contain tobacco; they are smokeless and spit-free. Have you ever heard of these nicotine pouches/ pods? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know

Q#	VarName	4CV3
531	SL552	Ask if 530/SL550=1.
		Have you ever used a tobacco-free nicotine pouch/ pod?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
	0.554	9 Don't know
532	SL554	Ask if 531/SL552=1.
		In the past 30 days, have you used a tobacco-free nicotine pouch/ pod?
		1 Yes 2 No
		2 No 8 Refused
		9 Don't know
533	SL446	Ask if 532/SL554=1.
333	SETTO	In the past 30 days, how often have you used a tobacco-free nicotine pouch/ pod?
		1 Daily
		2 Less than daily, but at least once a week
		3 Less than weekly
		4 Not at all
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
534	MP401	Ask all except (070/EC309v=10 and (089/EC450b=1-6 or 090/EC450c=1-6)) or 057/FR309v=10 or
		080/HN309v=10 or 209/SM597=5 or 526/ST389=1 or 529/SL215=1 or 533/SL446=1.
		Now thinking more generally about ALL forms of tobacco and ALL forms of nicotine, including those used for quitting
		On how many days per week do you use any tobacco or nicotine product?
		8 Refused 9 Don't know
		Enter a number between 0 and 7.
535	AI666	Ask all.
333	AIOOO	The following is a list of items. Please select cigarettes from the list.
		1 Vaping products
		2 Cigarettes
		3 Chewing tobacco
		4 Heated tobacco products
		5 Waterpipe
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		MARIJUANA / CANNABIS
536	DI799	Ask all.
		In the next few questions, we would like to ask about your personal use of any form of MARIJUANA/ CANNABIS. This
		includes dried herb, edibles, oils, hash or kief, concentrates (wax, shatter, budder, etc.), marijuana drinks (tea, cola),
		tinctures, lotions, and other marijuana products. This does NOT include synthetic marijuana/ cannabis.
537	DI849	Ask all.
		When was the last time you used marijuana/ cannabis?

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		1 Never used
		2 In the last 30 days
		3 In the last 1-12 months
		4 More than 1 year ago
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
538	DI804	Ask if 537/DI849=2-3.
		On average, how often do you CURRENTLY use any form of marijuana/ cannabis?
		1 Daily
		2 Not daily, but at least weekly
		3 Not weekly, but at least monthly
		4 Not monthly, but occasionally
		5 I have quit using it
		8 Refused
	5-0-0	9 Don't know
539	DI850	Ask if 537/DI849=2-4.
		How old were you when you first tried any form of marijuana/ cannabis?
		88 Refused
		99 Don't know
		Range 5-87
T40-	D1027	If you are not sure, please provide your best estimate.
540a	DI837	Ask if 537/DI849=2-3.
		Select all that apply. (Programmer: program as checklist) How have you used marijuana/ cannabis in the last 12 months. that is since [12M Anchor]2. Chaose all the methods you
		How have you used marijuana/ cannabis in the last 12 months that is, since [12M Anchor]? Choose all the methods you have used.
		Smoked it without tobacco
		1 Selected
		2 Not selected
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
540b	DI845	Smoked it with tobacco
540c	DI834	Vaped it in liquid form
540d	DI838	Vaped (used a vapouriser for) the dried leaves or herb
540e	DI828	Vaped it some other way (specify)
540f	DI827	Dabbed concentrates such as shatter, budder, or wax.
540g		Used it orally (e.g. oil, capsules, dissolvable strips, or spray)
540h	DI826	Used it topically (e.g. lotions, bath salts)
540i	DI830	Consumed it in food or drinks (edibles such as 'pot brownies', cannabis-infused beverage)
540j	DI839	Some other way (specify).
540k	DI8390	Ask if 540e/DI828=or 1 540j/DI839=1.
		Specify any other way marijuana/ cannabis was used.
541	DI840	Ask if more than one of (540a/DI837 - 540j/DI839)=1.
		Only show methods that were selected above.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		Select only one.
		Which is the one method you used most in the last 12 months?
		01 Smoked it without tobacco
		02 Smoked it with tobacco
		03 Vaped it in liquid form
		04 Vaped (used a vapouriser for) the dried leaves or herb
		05 Vaped it some other way
		06 Dabbed concentrates such as shatter, budder, or wax
		07 Used it orally (e.g. oil, capsules, dissolvable strips, or spray)
		08 Used it topically (e.g. lotions, bath salts)
		09 Consumed it in food or drinks (edibles such as 'pot brownies', cannabis-infused beverage)
		10 Some other way 88 Refused
		99 Don't know
542a	DI953	Ask if 540c/DI834=1.
J720	D1555	In the last 12 months, when you VAPED cannabis oil or liquid, how often did you mix the cannabis oil/ liquid with
		NICOTINE e-liquid?
		1 Never
		2 Sometimes
		3 Always or almost always
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
542b		NON-nicotine e-liquid?
543a	DI955	Ask if 542a/DI953=2-3 or 542b/DI954=2-3.
		Select all that apply. (Programmer: program as a checklist)
		Which type(s) of e-liquid did you mix with your cannabis oil or liquid?
		Unflavoured e-liquid
		1 Selected 2 Not selected
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
543b	DI956	Menthol-flavoured e-liquid
543c		Tobacco-flavoured e-liquid
543d	DI958	E-liquid with other flavours such as candy, fruit, beverage, etc.
544	DI926	Ask if 540c/DI834=1.
		In the last 12 months, when you VAPED cannabis oil or liquid, did it usually contain THC, CBD or both?
		1 THC only
		2 CBD only
		3 Both THC and CBD
		8 Refused
F45	DIO27	9 Don't know (valid response)
545	DI927	Ask if 540a/DI837=1 or 540b/DI845=1. In the last 12 months, when you SMOVED cannabis (either with or without tobasse), did it usually contain THC, CRD or
		In the last 12 months, when you SMOKED cannabis (either with or without tobacco), did it usually contain THC, CBD or

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		both?
		1 THC only
		2 CBD only
		3 Both THC and CBD
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know (valid response)
546	DI928	Ask if 540i/DI830=1.
		In the last 12 months, when you consumed cannabis IN FOOD OR DRINKS, did it usually contain THC, CBD or both?
		1 THC only
		2 CBD only
		3 Both THC and CBD
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know (valid response)
547	DI929	Ask if 540g/DI825=1.
		In the last 12 months, when you used cannabis ORALLY (as oil, capsules, dissolvable strips or spray), did it usually contain
		THC, CBD or both?
		1 THC only
		2 CBD only
		3 Both THC and CBD
		8 Refused 9 Don't know (valid response)
548a	DI912	9 Don't know (valid response) Ask if 540c/DI834=1.
340a	D1912	Select all that apply. (Programmer: program as checklist)
		From which of the following sources did you get the cannabis oil or liquid?
		Made your own
		1 Selected
		2 Not selected
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
548b	DI913	A family member or friend
548c	DI914	A dealer [or non-legal source (CA, US)], in person
548d	DI915	Ask if (001b/COUNTRY=CA, US or UK) and 540c/DI834=1.
		A licenced online store
548e	DI916	Ask if 540c/DI834=1.
		An [unlicensed (CA, US, UK)] online store
548f	DI917	Ask if (001b/COUNTRY=CA, US or UK) and 540c/DI834=1.
		In person at a vape shop, co-operative, dispensary, or other store
548g	DI918	Ask if 540c/DI834=1.
		A temporary or mobile sales location (e.g. market, pop-up store)
548h	DI920	Other (specify)
548i	DI920o	Ask if 548h/DI920=1.
		Please specify without providing any identifiable information.
549a	DI902	Ask if any of (540a/DI837, 540b/DI845, 540d/DI838, 540e/DI828, 540f/DI827, 540g/DI825, 540h/DI826,

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		540i/DI830, 540j/DI839)=1.
		Select all that apply. (Programmer: program as checklist)
		540c/DI834=1: You have told us where you got your cannabis oil or liquid. In the last 12 months, have you [gotten (CA,
		US)/ got (UK, AU)] any OTHER type of marijuana/ cannabis from the following sources?
		Otherwise: In the last 12 months, have you [gotten (CA, US)/ got (UK, AU)] any type of marijuana/ cannabis from the
		following sources?
		Made or grew your own
		1 Selected 2 Not selected
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
549b	DI903	A family member or friend
549c	DI904	A dealer [or non-legal source (CA, US)], in person
549d	DI905	Ask if (001b/COUNTRY=CA, US or UK) and any of (540a/DI837, 540b/DI845, 540d/DI838, 540e/DI828, 540f/DI827, 540g/DI825, 540h/DI826, 540i/DI830, 540j/DI839)=1.
		A licenced online store
549e	DI906	Ask if any of (540a/DI837, 540b/DI845, 540d/DI838, 540e/DI828, 540f/DI827, 540g/DI825, 540h/DI826,
		540i/DI830, 540j/DI839)=1.
549f	DI907	An [unlicenced (CA, US, UK)] online store Ask if (001b/COUNTRY=CA, US or UK) and any of (540a/DI837, 540b/DI845, 540d/DI838, 540e/DI828,
J 4 51	D1907	540f/DI827, 540g/DI825, 540h/DI826, 540i/DI830, 540j/DI839)=1.
		In person at a vape shop, co-operative, dispensary, or other store
549g	DI908	Ask if any of (540a/DI837, 540b/DI845, 540d/DI838, 540e/DI828, 540f/DI827, 540g/DI825, 540h/DI826,
		540i/DI830, 540j/DI839)=1.
		A temporary or mobile sales location (e.g. market, pop-up store)
549h		Other (specify)
549i	DI9090	Ask if 549h/DI909=1.
550	DI910	Please specify without providing any identifiable information. Ask if more than one of (549a/DI902 - 549h/DI909)=1.
330	D1910	Only show methods that were selected above.
		Select only one.
		In the last 12 months, where have you most often obtained your marijuana/ cannabis?
		01 Made or grew your own
		02 A family member or friend
		03 A dealer [or other non-legal source (CA, US)], in person
		04 A licensed online store (CA, US, UK)
		05 An [unlicensed (CA, US, UK)] online store
		Of In person at a vape shop, co-operative, dispensary or other store (CA, US, UK)
		07 A temporary or mobile sales location (e.g. market, pop-up store)
		08 [549i/DI909o] 88 Refused
		99 Don't know
		55 DOIL KNOW

Q#	VarName	4CV3
551	DI941	Ask if 540a/DI837=1 and 538/DI804=1-4.
		How often do you currently smoke marijuana/ cannabis WITHOUT tobacco?
		1 Daily
		2 Not daily, but at least weekly
		3 Not weekly, but at least monthly
		4 Not monthly, but occasionally
		5 I have quit using it this way
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
552	DI945	Ask if 540b/DI845=1 and 538/DI804=1-4.
		How often do you currently smoke marijuana/ cannabis WITH tobacco?
		1 Daily
		2 Not daily, but at least weekly
		3 Not weekly, but at least monthly
		4 Not monthly, but occasionally
		5 I have quit using it this way
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
553	DI949	Ask if 540c/DI834=1 and 538/DI804=1-4.
		How often do you currently vape marijuana/ cannabis oil or liquid?
		1 Daily
		2 Not daily, but at least weekly
		3 Not weekly, but at least monthly
		4 Not monthly, but occasionally
		5 I have quit using it this way
		8 Refused
	DIOCO	9 Don't know
554a	DI880	Ask all.
		In your opinion, what is the level of health risk of using marijuana/ cannabis ON ITS OWN in each of the following ways
		SMOKING marijuana/ cannabis DAILY?
		1 Very low risk2 Low risk
		3 Moderate risk
		4 High risk
		5 Very high risk
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
554b	DI881	SMOKING marijuana/ cannabis OCCASIONALLY?
554c	DI882	VAPING marijuana/ cannabis DAILY?
554d	DI883	VAPING marijuana/ cannabis OCCASIONALLY?
554e	DI884	Consuming marijuana/ cannabis in food or drinks DAILY?
554f	DI885	Consuming marijuana/ cannabis in food or drinks OCCASIONALLY?
555	DI900	Ask all.
		1

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		Compared to smoking cigarettes, how harmful do you think it is to smoke marijuana/ cannabis without tobacco? We mean only SMOKING marijuana/ cannabis, not other methods of consumption. 1 Much less harmful than smoking cigarettes 2 Somewhat less harmful 3 Equally harmful to smoking cigarettes 4 Somewhat more harmful 5 Much more harmful than smoking cigarettes 8 Refused 9 Don't know
556	DI898	Ask all.
		Compared to vaping nicotine e-liquid, how harmful do you think it is to VAPE marijuana LIQUID/oil that contains THC? 1 Much less harmful than vaping nicotine e-liquid 2 Somewhat less harmful 3 Equally harmful to vaping nicotine e-liquid 4 Somewhat more harmful 5 Much more harmful than vaping nicotine e-liquid 8 Refused 9 Don't know
557	DI899	Ask all. Compared to SMOKING marijuana/ cannabis, how harmful do you think it is to VAPE marijuana/ cannabis? 1 Much less harmful than smoking marijuana/ cannabis 2 Somewhat less harmful 3 Equally harmful to smoking marijuana/ cannabis 4 Somewhat more harmful 5 Much more harmful than smoking marijuana/ cannabis 8 Refused 9 Don't know
558	DI925	Ask if 537/DI849=2-3. In the last 12 months, have you used marijuana/ cannabis for medical purposes, recreation (pleasure), or both? 1 Medical purposes only 2 Recreation (pleasure) only 3 Both medical purposes and recreation 8 Refused 9 Don't know (valid response)
559	DI989	Ask all. Thinking about laws governing marijuana/ cannabis What kind of law would you prefer for your [state (US)/ 001b/COUNTRY (CA, UK, AU)? 1 Both recreational and medical use legalized for adults 2 Only medical use legalized for adults 3 Complete ban on all usage 8 Refused 9 Don't know
560	DI979	Ask all.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
-		What do you think the general public's attitude is towards recreational use of marijuana/ cannabis? 1 Strongly approves 2 Somewhat approves 3 Neither approves nor disapproves 4 Somewhat disapproves 5 Strongly disapproves 8 Refused 9 Don't know
561	DI995	Ask all. Have you used synthetic marijuana/ cannabis (e.g., spice, K2, K3, scene) in the last 12 months? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know (valid response)
		MODERATORS
562	HG035	Ask all. You have nearly completed the survey. Thank you for staying in this survey. The information you are providing is very valuable and important.
563	HE440	Ask all. Have you ever had wheezing or whistling in the chest at any time in the past? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know If response=2, 8 or 9, go to 570a/DI211.
564	HE441	Ask if 563/HE440=1. Have you had wheezing or whistling in the chest in the past 12 months? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know If response=2, 8 or 9, go to 570a/DI211.
565	HE442	Ask if 564/HE441=1. How many attacks of wheezing have you had in the past 12 months? 1 None 2 1-3 3 4-12 4 More than 12 8 Refused 9 Don't know
566	HE443	Ask if 564/HE441=1. In the past 12 months, how often, on average, has your sleep been disturbed due to wheezing? 1 Never woken with wheezing

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		2 Less than one night per week
		3 One or more nights per week
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
567	HE444	Ask if 564/HE441=1.
		In the past 12 months, has wheezing ever been severe enough to limit your speech to only one or two words between breaths?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
568	HE445	Ask if 564/HE441=1.
		In the past 12 months, has your chest sounded wheezy during or after exercise?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
569	HE446	Ask if 564/HE441=1.
		In the past 12 months, have you had a dry cough at night, not associated with a cold or chest infection?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
570a	DI211	Ask all.
		To what extent do you agree or disagree with the following statement:
		You spend a lot of time thinking about how what you do today will affect your life in the future.
		1 Strongly agree
		2 Agree
		3 Neither agree nor disagree
		4 Disagree
		5 Strongly disagree
		8 Refused
	DIAGE	9 Don't know
570b	DI425	I often feel that my relationships with others are more important than my own accomplishments.
570c 570d	DI426 DI423	I will sacrifice my self-interest for the benefit of the group I belong to. I enjoy being unique and different from others.
570d 570e	DI423	It is very important to me to have my own identity, which is independent of others.
571a	DI427	Ask all.
3/1a	D1303	During the last 30 days, have you often been bothered by little interest or pleasure in doing things?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
) DOITE KNOW

Q#	VarName	4CV3
571b	DI504	During the last 30 days, have you often been bothered by feeling down, depressed, or hopeless?
572a	DI311	Ask if 057/FR309v=20-80.
		During the last 30 days, how often have you felt that you were unable to control the important things in your life?
		1 Never
		2 Rarely
		3 Sometimes
		4 Often
		5 Very often
		8 Refused
F701	Diago	9 Don't know
572b	DI326	During the last 30 days, how often have you felt difficulties were piling up so high that you could not overcome them?
573	DI712	Ask all.
		How often do you have a drink containing alcohol? O Never
		0 Never 1 Once a month or less
		2 2-4 times a month
		3 2-3 times a week
		4 4 or more times a week
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		If response=0, 8 or 9, go to 576/DD100.
574	DI703	Ask if 573/DI712=1-4.
		On days that you drink, how many standard drinks of alcohol do you have on a typical day?
		0 1-2
		1 3-4
		2 5-6
		3 7-9
		4 10 or more
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		We define a drink as [a 5oz serving of wine or a 12oz can of beer or a 1oz shot of liquor (CA, US)/ a 150ml serving of wine or
		a 330ml can of beer or 1oz/30ml of liquor (UK, AU)].
575	DI706	Ask if 573/DI712=1-4.
		How often do you have 6 or more drinks on one occasion?
		0 Never
		1 Less than monthly
		2 Monthly
		3 Weekly
		4 Daily or almost daily
		8 Refused 9 Don't know
		DELAY DISCOUNTING TASK (DDT)
576	DD100	Ask all.
3,0	ססדסס	AON UIII

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		Display appropriate currency symbol per 001b/COUNTRY throughout this section: [CAD= \$ (Canada)/ USD= \$
		(US)/ AUD= \$ (Australia)/ GBP= £ (UK)]. For the next 5 questions, you will be asked to choose between receiving different amounts of money at different points in
		time.
		You will see two options. You are requested to choose one of them. There are no right or wrong answers, but please take your time, answer thoughtfully, and pay careful attention to each of the options.
		Would you rather have €/£/\$ 500 now or €/£/\$ 1000 in 3 weeks?
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now
		1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 3 weeks
		If response=0, go to 577a/DD200a If response=1, go to 577b/DD200b
577a	DD200a	Ask if 576/DD100=0.
		Would you rather have €/£/\$ 500 now or €/£/\$ 1000 in 1 day?
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now
		1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 1 day
		If response=0, go to 578a/DD300a. If response=1, go to 578b/DD300b.
577b	DD200b	Ask if 576/DD100=1.
		Would you rather have €/£/\$ 500 now or €/£/\$ 1000 in 2 years?
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now
		1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 2 years
		If response=0, go to 578c/DD300c.
578a	DD300a	If response=1, go to 578d/DD300d. Ask if 577a/DD200a=0.
0,00		Would you rather have €/£/\$ 500 now or €/£/\$ 1000 in 4 hours?
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now
		1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 4 hours
		If response=0, go to 579a/DD400a. If response=1, go to 579b/DD400b.
578b	DD300b	Ask if 577a/DD200a=1.
		Would you rather have €/£/\$ 500 now or €/£/\$ 1000 in 4 days?
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now
		1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 4 days
		If response=0, go to 579c/DD400c. If response=1, go to 579d/DD400d.
578c	DD300c	Ask if 577b/DD200b=0.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		Would you rather have €/£/\$ 500 now or €/£/\$ 1000 in 4 months?
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now
		1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 4 months
		If response=0, go to 579e/DD400e.
578d	DD300d	If response=1, go to 579f/DD400f. Ask if 577b/DD200b=1.
370u	DD3000	Would you rather have $\ell/\pm/$ \$ 500 now or $\ell/\pm/$ \$ 1000 in 8 years?
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now
		1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 8 years
		If response=0, go to 579g/DD400g.
F70	DD 400	If response=1, go to 579h/DD400h.
579a	DD400a	Ask if 578a/DD300a=0. Would you rather have $€/£/$$ 500 now or $€/£/$$ 1000 in 2 hours?
		would you rather have $\epsilon/\epsilon/5$ 500 how or $\epsilon/\epsilon/5$ 1000 in 2 hours!
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now
		1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 2 hours
		If response=0, go to 580a/DD500a.
		If response=1, go to 580b/DD500b.
579b	DD400b	Ask if 578a/DD300a=1. Would you rather have $€/£/$$ 500 now or $€/£/$$ 1000 in 9 hours?
		Would you rather have $\epsilon/\epsilon/5$ 500 how or $\epsilon/\epsilon/5$ 1000 hr 9 hours?
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now
		1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 9 hours
		If response=0, go to 580c/DD500c.
		If response=1, go to 580d/DD500d.
579c	DD400c	Ask if 578b/DD300b=0.
		Would you rather have €/£/\$ 500 now or €/£/\$ 1000 in 2 days?
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now
		1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 2 days
		If response=0, go to 580e/DD500e.
		If response=1, go to 580f/DD500f.
579d	DD400d	Ask if 578b/DD300b=1.
		Would you rather have €/£/\$ 500 now or €/£/\$ 1000 in 1.5 weeks?
		0. 6/6/¢ 500 now
		0
		If response=0, go to 580g/DD500g.
		If response=1, go to 580h/DD500h.
579e	DD400e	Ask if 578c/DD300c=0.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		Would you rather have €/£/\$ 500 now or €/£/\$ 1000 in 2 months?
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now
		1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 2 months
		If response=0, go to 580i/DD500i.
579f	DD400f	If response=1, go to 580j/DD500j. Ask if 578c/DD300c=1.
3/91	DD4001	Would you rather have $\ell/\pm/$ \$ 500 now or $\ell/\pm/$ \$ 1000 in 8 months?
		Would you ruther have 6/2/\$ 300 how or 6/2/\$ 1000 hr o months.
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now
		1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 8 months
		If response=0, go to 580k/DD500k.
		If response=1, go to 580I/DD500I.
579g	DD400g	Ask if 578d/DD300d=0.
		Would you rather have €/£/\$ 500 now or €/£/\$ 1000 in 4 years?
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now
		1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 4 years
		If response=0, go to 580m/DD500m.
		If response=1, go to 580n/DD500n.
579h	DD400h	Ask if 578d/DD300d=1.
		Would you rather have €/£/\$ 500 now or €/£/\$ 1000 in 18 years?
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now
		1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 18 years
		If response=0, go to 580o/DD500o.
		If response=1, go to 580p/DD500p.
580a	DD500a	Ask if 579a/DD400a=0.
		Would you rather have $€/£/$$ 500 now or $€/£/$$ 1000 in 1 hour?
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now
		1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 1 hour
		If response=0, k=24.0
		If response=1, k= 16.97056275
580b	DD500b	Ask if 579a/DD400a=1.
		Would you rather have €/£/\$ 500 now or €/£/\$ 1000 in 3 hours?
		0. 6/6/4 500
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now
		1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 3 hours If response=0, k= 9.797958971
		If response=1, k= 6.92820323
580c	DD500c	Ask if 579b/DD400b=0.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		Would you rather have €/£/\$ 500 now or €/£/\$ 1000 in 6 hours?
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now
		1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 6 hours If response=0, k=4.898979486
		If response=1, k=3.265986324
580d	DD500d	Ask if 579b/DD400b=1.
		Would you rather have €/£/\$ 500 now or €/£/\$ 1000 in 12 hours?
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now
		1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 12 hours If response=0, k=2.309401077
		If response=1, k=1.414213562
580e	DD500e	Ask if 579c/DD400c=0.
		Would you rather have €/£/\$ 500 now or €/£/\$ 1000 in 1.5 days?
		0. C/C/t F00 nove
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now 1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 1.5 days
		If response=0, k=0.816496581
		If response=1, k=0.577350269
580f	DD500f	Ask if 579c/DD400c=1.
		Would you rather have €/£/\$ 500 now or €/£/\$ 1000 in 3 days?
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now
		1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 3 days
		If response=0, k=0.40824829
F00 =	DD 500	If response=1, k=0.288675135
580g	DD500g	Ask if 579d/DD400d=0. Would you rather have $€/£/$$ 500 now or $€/£/$$ 1000 in 1 week?
		Would you rather have C/2/\$ 300 how of C/2/\$ 1000 ht 1 week!
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now
		1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 1 week
		If response=0, k=0.188982237
580h	DD500h	If response=1, k=0.116642369 Ask if 579d/DD400d=1.
30011	<i>DD</i> 30011	Would you rather have $€/£/$$ 500 now or $€/£/$$ 1000 in 2 weeks?
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now
		1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 2 weeks
		If response=0, k=0.08247861 If response=1, k=0.058321184
580i	DD500i	Ask if 579e/DD400e=0.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		Would you rather have €/£/\$ 500 now or €/£/\$ 1000 in 1 month?
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now
		1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 1 month
		If response=0, k=0.039551962
	55500	If response=1, k=0.023229526
580j	DD500j	Ask if 579e/DD400e=1.
		Would you rather have €/£/\$ 500 now or €/£/\$ 1000 in 3 months?
		0. C/C/4 500
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now 1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 3 months
		If response=0, k=0.013411573
		If response=1, k=0.009483414
580k	DD500k	Ask if 579f/DD400f=0.
		Would you rather have €/£/\$ 500 now or €/£/\$ 1000 in 6 months?
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now
		1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 6 months
		If response=0, k=0.006705787
E001	DDEOOL	If response=1, k=0.004741707
5801	DD500I	Ask if 579f/DD400f=1. Would you rather have $€/£/$$ 500 now or $€/£/$$ 1000 in 1 year?
		would you rather have $\epsilon/\epsilon/5$ 500 how or $\epsilon/\epsilon/5$ 1000 in 1 year!
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now
		1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 1 year
		If response=0, k=0.003353031
		If response=1, k=0.001935953
580	DD500m	Ask if 579g/DD400g=0.
m		Would you rather have €/£/\$ 500 now or €/£/\$ 1000 in 3 years?
		0. 0/5/4 500
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now
		1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 3 years If response=0, k=0.001117723
		If response=1, k=0.000790349
580n	DD500n	Ask if 579g/DD400g=1.
		Would you rather have $€/£/$$ 500 now or $€/£/$$ 1000 in 5 years?
		0 €/£/\$ 500 now
		1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 5 years
		If response=0, k=0.000612202
		If response=1, k=0.000432892
580o	DD500o	Ask if 579h/DD400h=0.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
_		Would you rather have €/£/\$ 500 now or €/£/\$ 1000 in 12 years?
		$0 \in /\pounds/\$ 500 \text{ now}$ $1 \in /\pounds/\$ 1000 \text{ in } 12 \text{ years}$ If response=0, k= 0.000279431 If response=1, k= 0.000186287
580p	DD500p	Ask if 579h/DD400h=1. Would you rather have €/£/\$ 500 now or €/£/\$ 1000 in 25 years? 0 €/£/\$ 500 now 1 €/£/\$ 1000 in 25 years If response=0, k= 0.000129064
		If response=1, k= 0.000109514
FO1	110026	DEMOGRAPHICS
581	HG036	Ask all. You have completed 95% of the survey. We truly appreciate your participation today.
582	DEMOGR	Ask all. These next few questions are for statistical purposes.
583	DE220	Ask all. In the last 30 days, because of a shortage of money, were you unable to pay any important bills on time, such as electricity, telephone or rent bills? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused 9 Don't know
584	DE121	Ask if C (recontact) and [(001a/OwnerID=0, 1, 3, 5, 6, 9, 70 or 80) OR (001a/OwnerID=2 and FORMERGFK=1)] For (C and 001a/OwnerID=2 or 8), recent demographics to be provided as supplemental data by survey firm. Since you completed the last survey in [LSD], have there been changes to any of the following: your household income, education level, or marital status? 1
585a	DE123	Ask if 584/DE121=1. Select all that apply. (Programmer: program as checklist) Which of the following have changed since [LSD]? Your household income? 1 Selected 2 Not selected 8 Refused 9 Don't know

Q#	VarName	4CV3
585b	DE125	Your education level?
585c	DE127	Your marital status?
586	DE211wx	Ask if [P (replenishment) or 585a/DE123=1 (recontact)] and [001b/COUNTRY=CA or (001b/COUNTRY=US and ((001a/OwnerID=2 and FORMERGFK=1) or (001a/OwnerID=0, 5 or 80))]. For (001a/OwnerID=2 and FORMERGFK<>1) or (001a/OwnerID=8), HH income to be provided as supplemental data by survey firm. Which of the following categories best describes your ANNUAL household income, that is the total income before taxes, or gross income, of all persons in your household combined, for one year? Ol Under \$10,000 2 \$10,000-29,999 03 \$30,000-44,999 04 \$45,000-59,999 05 \$60,000-74,999 06 \$75,000-99,999 07 \$100,000-149,999 08 \$150,000 and over 88 Refused 99 Don't know
587	DE211y	Ask if [P (replenishment) or 585a/DE123=1 (recontact)] and 001b/COUNTRY=UK. Which of the following categories best describes your ANNUAL household income, that is the total income before taxes, or gross income, of all persons in your household combined, for one year? 01
588	DE211z	Ask if [P (replenishment) or 585a/DE123=1 (recontact)] and 001b/COUNTRY=AU. Which of the following categories best describes your ANNUAL household income, that is the total income before taxes, or gross income, of all persons in your household combined, for one year? 01

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		99 Don't know
589	DE224	Ask all. O01b/COUNTRY=CA: Are you currently receiving assistance or income from any federal, provincial or local programs, such as food bank use, welfare/social assistance, employment insurance, etc.? O01b/COUNTRY=US: Are you currently receiving assistance or income from any federal, state, or local programs, such as food stamps, welfare, cash aid, unemployment benefits, housing assistance, child care, or Medicaid? O01b/COUNTRY=UK: Are you currently receiving any state benefits in your own right, that is, where you are the named recipient? O01b/COUNTRY=AU: Are you currently receiving regular Centrelink payments for income support? 1 Yes, two or more state/ government benefits 2 Yes, one state/ government benefit 3 No, I don't receive any state/ government benefits 8 Refused 9 Don't know
590	DE311wx	Ask if [P (replenishment) or 585b/DE125=1 (recontact)] and [001b/COUNTRY=CA or (001b/COUNTRY=US and ((001a/OwnerID=2 and FORMERGFK=1) or (001a/OwnerID=0, 5 or 80))]. For (001a/OwnerID=2 and FORMERGFK<>1) or (001a/OwnerID=8), education to be provided as supplemental data by survey firm. What is the highest level of formal education that you have completed? 1 Grade school/ some high school 2 Completed high school 3 Technical/ trade school or community college 4 Some university, no degree 5 Completed university degree 6 Post-graduate degree 8 Refused 9 Don't know
591	DE311y	Ask if [P (replenishment) or 585b/DE125=1 (recontact)] and 001b/COUNTRY=UK. What is the highest level of formal education that you have completed? 1 Primary or secondary school/vocational level 1 & 2/trade apprenticeship 2 Sec school advanced/vocational level 3 3 Further education/ training college below degree level 4 Some university 5 Completed university degree 6 Post-graduate degree 8 Refused 9 Don't know
592	DE311z	Ask if [P (replenishment) or 585b/DE125=1 (recontact)] and 001b/COUNTRY=AU. What is the highest level of formal education that you have completed? 1 Primary school or some high school 2 Completed high school 3 Technical or Tafe 4 Some university

5 Completed university degree	
6 Post-graduate degree	
8 Refused	
9 Don't know	
593 educ (Derived variable education categories (all countries))	
DE111x Ask if [P (replenishment) or 585c/DE127=1 (recontact)] and [(001a/OwnerID=0, 1, 3	3, 5, 6, 7, 9, 70 or 80) or
(001a/OwnerID=2 and FORMERGFK=1)].	
For (001a/OwnerID=2 and FORMERGFK<>1) or (001a/OwnerID=8), marital status to	be provided as
supplemental data by survey firm.	
What is your marital status?	
1 Married	
2 Living with partner/ [common law (CA, US, UK)/ Defacto (AU)]	
3 Widowed	
4 Separated	
5 Divorced	
6 Single, never married	
8 Refused	
9 Don't know	
595 DE555 Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=US and (001a/OwnerID<>2 or 8).	
For (001a/OwnerID=2 or 001a/OwnerID=8), Hispanic info to be provided as supplementally	ental data by survey firm.
Do you consider yourself to be Hispanic or Latino?	
1 Yes 2 No	
8 Refused 9 Don't know	
596a DE551 Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=US and (001a/OwnerID<>2 or 8). For (001a/OwnerID=2 or 001a/OwnerID=8), racial/cultural group to be provided as s	supplemental data by
survey firm.	supplemental data by
Select all that apply. (Programmer: program as checklist)	
What race or races do you consider yourself to be?	
What race of races do you consider yourself to be:	
1 Selected	
2 Not selected	
8 Refused	
9 Don't know	
596b DE553 Black/ African American	
596c DE559 Indian (American)	
596d DE560 Alaska Native	
596e DE561 Native Hawaiian	
596f DE562 Guamanian or Chamorro	
596g DE563 Samoan	
596h DE564 Other Pacific Islander (specify)	
596i DE565 Asian Indian	

Q#	VarName	4CV3
596j	DE566	Chinese
596k	DE567	Filipino
596l	DE568	Japanese
596	DE569	Korean
m		
596n	DE570	Vietnamese
596o	DE558	Other Asian (specify)
596p	DE571	Some other race (specify)
596q	DE564o	Ask if 596h/DE564=1.
		What other Pacific Islander?
596r	DE558o	Ask if 596o/DE558=1.
		What other Asian?
596s	DE571o	Ask if 596p/DE571=1.
F07	DEE22	What other race?
597	DE572	Ask if more than one of (596a/DE551 - 596p/DE571)=1.
		Only show the groups that were selected above, plus option 17.
		Select only one. Which ONE of these groups would you gay REST represents your rose?
		Which ONE of these groups would you say BEST represents your race? 01 White
		02 Black/ African American
		03 Indian (American)
		04 Alaska Native
		05 Native Hawaiian
		06 Guamanian or Chamorro
		07 Samoan
		08 Other Pacific Islander
		09 Asian Indian
		10 Chinese
		11 Filipino
		12 Japanese
		13 Korean
		14 Vietnamese
		15 Other Asian
		16 Some other race
		17 Cannot choose just one race
		88 Refused
		99 Don't know
598a	DE510	Ask if P and 001b/COUNTRY=CA.
		Select all that apply. (Programmer: program as checklist)
		People in Canada come from many racial and cultural groups. Choose the group or groups that apply to you.
		White
		1 Selected
		2 Not selected

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
598b	DE513	Chinese
598c	DE515	South Asian (East Indian, Pakistani, Sri Lankan, etc.)
598d		Black
598e	DE519	Filipino
598f	DE521	Latin American
598g		Southeast Asian (Cambodian, Indonesian, Laotian, Vietnamese, etc.)
598h		Arab
598i	DE527	West Asian (Afghan, Iranian, etc.)
598j	DE529	Japanese
598k		Korean
5981	DE533	Aboriginal (for example, North American Indian, Metis, or Inuit)? (Now updated to `Indigenous peoples: First Nations, Métis, or Inuit')
598 m	DE541	Other racial or cultural group (specify)
598n	DE5410	Ask if 598m/DE541=1. What other racial or cultural group?
599	DE549	Ask if more than one of (598a/DE510 – 598m/DE541)=1. Only show the groups that were selected above, plus option 14. Select only one. Choose the one group that best represents your race or ethnicity. 01 White 02 Chinese 03 South Asian (for example, East Indian, Pakistani, Sri Lankan, etc.) 04 Black 05 Filipino 06 Latin American 07 Southeast Asian (for example, Cambodian, Indonesian, Laotian, Vietnamese, etc.) 08 Arab 09 West Asian (for example, Afghan, Iranian, etc.) 10 Japanese 11 Korean 12 Aboriginal (for example, North American Indian, Métis, or Inuit) 01 Other racial or cultural group 14 Cannot choose just one group 88 Refused 99 Don't know
600	DE618	Ask if P and 001b/COUNTRY=UK.
		Which of the following best describes your 603/ethnic or racial background? ~ White
		01 English/ Welsh/ Scottish/ Northern Irish/ British

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		02 Irish
		03 Gypsy or Irish Traveller
		04 Any other White background
		~ Mixed/multiple 603/ethnic groups
		05 White and Black Caribbean
		06 White and Black African
		07 White and Asian
		08 Any other Mixed/ multiple 603/ethnic background
		~ Asian/Asian British
		09 Indian 10 Pakistani
		10 Pakistani 11 Bangladeshi
		12 Chinese
		13 Any other Asian background
		~ Black/African/Caribbean/Black British
		14 African
		15 Caribbean
		16 Any other Black/ African/ Caribbean background
		~ Other 603/ethnic group
		17 Arab
		18 Any other 603/ethnic background
		88 Refused
604	DECC0	99 Don't know
601a	DE660	Ask if P and 001b/COUNTRY=AU.
		Do you speak a language other than English in the home? 1 Yes, most of the time
		1 Yes, most of the time2 Yes, but only from time to time
		3 No, only English
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		If response=3, 8 or 9, go to 602/DE645.
601b	DE651o	Ask if 601a/DE660=1 or 2.
		What other language, other than English, do you speak in the home?
602	DE645	Ask if P and 001b/COUNTRY=AU.
		Are you of Aboriginal or Torres Strait Islander background?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
602	othnic	9 Don't know (Dorived variables athricity—white/English athricity vs. all others.)
603 604	ethnic DE811	(Derived variable: ethnicity=white/English ethnicity vs all others.) Ask if [(001a/OwnerID=0, 1, 3, 5, 6, 7, 9, 70 or 80) or (001a/OwnerID=2 and FORMERGFK=1)].
004	DEGII	For (001a/OwnerID=2 and FORMERGFK<>1) or (001a/OwnerID=8), number and ages of children in HH to be
		provided as supplemental data by survey firm.
		provided do suppremental add by survey mini

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		Are there any children under 18 living in your household?
		1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
605	ME449	Ask if 001a/OwnerID>0.
		In the last 6 months - that is, since [6M anchor] - how many consumer surveys have you completed online?
		01 None
		02 1 to 5, or up to 1 per month
		03 6 to 10, or about 2 per month
		04 11 to 15, or about 3 per month 05 16 to 20, or about 4 or 5 per month
		06 21 to 30, or about 4 or 7 per month
		07 31 to 40, or about 8 or 9 per month
		08 More than 40, or more than 10 per month
		88 Refused
		99 Don't know
606	ME450	Ask if 605/ME449=2-8.
		Of the consumer surveys you have completed in the last 6 months, how many, besides this current survey, were about
		smoking?
		88 Refused
		99 Don't know
		Enter number.
		CORONAVIRUS OUTBREAK
607	HGCOVID	Ask all.
		This section is about the coronavirus (COVID-19). These questions have been reviewed and cleared by ethics committees in
		each of the countries of this study. You may skip any questions but we hope that you will help us by answering these
		questions.
		Your answers to these questions are confidential and thus will not be linked to you personally. [Your panel company will
		NOT share any of your personal data (OID=1 , 2 , 3 , 5 , 6 , 8 or 9)/ The University of Queensland will NOT share any of your personal data (OID=70)]. You may click the button on the top right of your screen to review the Privacy Policy.
608	CV001	Ask all.
000	CVUUI	The following are practices recommended because of the coronavirus outbreak.
		How often do you currently avoid public places where you would expect a lot of people? (We don't mean places where you
		buy essentials.)
		1 All of the time
		2 Most of the time
		3 Sometimes
		4 Rarely
		5 Not at all
		6 I cannot avoid as I have to work in these places
		7 I almost never went to these places before the outbreak

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
609	CV003	Ask all. The following are practices recommended because of the coronavirus outbreak. How often are you currently staying away from family and friends who live outside your own household? 1 All of the time 2 Most of the time 3 Sometimes 4 Rarely 5 Not at all 6 I almost never saw family or friends even before the outbreak 8 Refused 9 Don't know
610	CV006	Ask all. The following are practices recommended because of the coronavirus outbreak. When outside your home, how often do you currently maintain a distance from others of at least [2 meters (UK)/ 2 meters or 6 feet (CA)/ 6 feet (US)/ 1.5 meters (AU)]? 1 All of the time 2 Most of the time 3 Sometimes 4 Rarely 5 Not at all 6 I haven't had contact with others 7 My job requires me to deal with people 8 Refused 9 Don't know
611	CV009	Ask all. The following are practices recommended because of the coronavirus outbreak. When you cough or sneeze, how often do you currently cough or sneeze into your elbow or into a tissue? 1 All of the time 2 Most of the time 3 Sometimes 4 Rarely 5 Not at all 6 I haven't coughed or sneezed 8 Refused 9 Don't know
612	CV012	Ask all. The following are practices recommended because of the coronavirus outbreak. When you wash your hands, how often do you currently wash them for at least 20 seconds? 1 All of the time 2 Most of the time 3 Sometimes

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		4 Rarely
		5 Not at all
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
613	CV015	Ask all.
		The following are practices recommended because of the coronavirus outbreak.
		When you greet a person you would ordinarily shake hands with or hug, how often do you currently use an alternative
		greeting such as toe bumping or no contact at all e.g. waving?
		1 All of the time
		2 Most of the time
		3 Sometimes
		4 Rarely
		5 Not at all
		6 I haven't needed to greet anyone
		8 Refused
614	C)/107	9 Don't know
614	CV107	Ask if 057/FR309v=10-40. What offect has the coronavirus outbreak had on your smoking?
	(Prev.	What effect has the coronavirus outbreak had on your smoking? 1 Because of it, I quit smoking.
	CV018)	1 Because of it, I quit smoking.2 Because of it, I'm thinking of quitting smoking.
		3 Because of it, I'm smoking less.
		4 Because of it, I'm smoking more.
		5 It has had no effect at all on my smoking.
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
615	CV117	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-40.
013	(Prev.	What effect has the coronavirus outbreak had on your vaping?
	CV021)	1 Because of it, I quit vaping.
	,	2 Because of it, I'm thinking of quitting vaping.
		3 Because of it, I'm vaping less.
		4 Because of it, I'm vaping more.
		5 It has had no effect at all on my vaping.
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
616	CV027	Ask all.
		Do you suspect you currently have the coronavirus, or that you had it and are now recovered?
		1 Yes, I think I have it now
		2 Yes, I think I had it and have now recovered
		3 No, I do not think I have it now or had it in the past
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
617a	CV071	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=CA, US, UK.
	(Prev.	Program as a grid.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
	NW200)	Which of the following symptoms have you experienced since the coronavirus outbreak? Select all that apply.
		Fever 1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
617b	CV072	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=CA, US, UK.
	(Prev. NW201)	Dry cough
617c	CV073 (Prev. NW202)	Shortness of breath
617d	CV074	Unusual tiredness (fatigue)
	(Prev. NW203)	
617e	CV075	Other (specify)
	(Prev. NW204)	
617f	CV0750	Ask if 617e/CV075=1.
	(Prev. NW204o)	What other symptoms have you experienced?
618	CV023	Ask all.
		Have you been tested for the coronavirus? 1 Yes
		2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
619	CV022	Ask if 618/CV023=1 and 001b/COUNTRY=UK.
		Which test did you have? 1 Test for the coronavirus (i.e. to check if you HAVE the virus)
		2 Test for antibodies (i.e. to check if you HAVE HAD the virus)
		3 I have had BOTH tests
		8 Refused
620	CV024	9 Don't know (valid response) Ask if 618/CV023=1 and 619/CV022<>2.
020	CV024	619/CV022=3: The next question is about JUST the coronavirus test, NOT the antibody test
		All: What was the result of your coronavirus test?
		1 I tested negative
		2 I tested positive
		3 I haven't received the result yet8 Refused
		9 Don't know
621	CV025	Ask if 618/CV023=1 and 619/CV022<>2.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		619/CV022=3: The next question is about JUST the coronavirus test, NOT the antibody test
		All: When was your coronavirus test performed?
		1 Within the last 14 days
		2 More than 14 days ago
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
622	CV030	Ask if (618/CV023=2, 8 or 9) or (620/CV024=1, 3, 8 or 9).
		How worried are you that you already have, or that you will get the coronavirus?
		1 Extremely worried
		2 Very worried
		3 Somewhat worried
		4 A little worried
		5 Not worried at all
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
623	CV033	Ask all.
		How worried are you that any of your loved ones will get the coronavirus?
		1 Extremely worried
		2 Very worried
		3 Somewhat worried
		4 A little worried
		5 Not worried at all 8 Refused
		9 Don't know
624	CV036	Ask all.
024	CV030	How severe do you think the coronavirus is for people your age who get it?
		1 Very severe
		2 Somewhat severe
		3 Slightly severe
		4 Not at all severe
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
625	CV038	Ask if 620/CV024=2.
	(Prev.	How severe is, or was, YOUR coronavirus illness?
	NW205)	1 Very severe
		2 Somewhat severe
		3 Slightly severe
		4 Not at all severe
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
626	CV039	Ask all.
		Do you know anyone [else (620/CV024=2)] who has tested positive for the coronavirus?
		1 No

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		2 Yes, and they live IN my household
		3 Yes, and they live OUTSIDE my household
		4 Yes, BOTH inside and outside my household 8 Refused
		9 Don't know
627	CV042	Ask if 626/CV039=2-4.
0=7		How severe is, or was, the coronavirus illness for that person?
		If you know more than one person who tested positive, answer about the person whose illness was most severe. 1 Very severe
		2 Somewhat severe
		3 Slightly severe
		4 Not at all severe
		8 Refused
628	CV045	9 Don't know Ask if (618/CV023=2, 8 or 9) or (620/CV024=1, 3, 8 or 9).
020	CV043	If you got the coronavirus, how severe do you think the illness would be for you, COMPARED TO others your age who got it?
		1 A lot more severe for me than for others my age
		2 Somewhat more severe
		3 A little more severe
		4 Neither more nor less severe
		5 A little less severe
		6 Somewhat less severe
		7 A lot less severe
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
629	CV048	Ask all.
		Thinking about smokers in general if a smoker got the coronavirus, how severe do you think the illness would be for
		them, compared to non-smokers of the same age who got it?
		A smoker's illness would be
		1 A lot more severe than for non-smokers of the same age
		2 Somewhat more severe
		3 A little more severe
		4 Neither more nor less severe
		5 A little less severe
		6 Somewhat less severe
		7 A lot less severe
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
630	CV051	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-70.
		Thinking about vapers, those who DO NOT ALSO SMOKE if a vaper got the coronavirus, how severe do you think the

		illness would be for them, compared to non-vapers of the same age who got it? A vaper's illness would be
		A vaper's illness would be
		1 A lot more severe than for non-vapers of the same age 2 Somewhat more severe 3 A little more severe 4 Neither more nor less severe 5 A little less severe 6 Somewhat less severe 7 A lot less severe 8 Refused 9 Don't know
631 C	CV054	Ask all. What is your estimate of the percentage of people IN YOUR 001b/COUNTRY who will get the coronavirus by the time the pandemic ends? % 888 Refused 999 Don't Know
632 C	CV057	Ask all. How much do you trust the information you are getting about the coronavirus specifically from [President Donald Trump (US)/ Prime Minister Justin Trudeau (CA)/ Prime Minister Boris Johnson (UK)/ Prime Minister Scott Morrison (AU)]? 1 Completely 2 Mostly 3 Somewhat 4 Slightly 5 Not at all 6 I have not gotten information from [name of leader] 8 Refused 9 Don't know
	CV060	Ask all. How much do you trust the information you are getting about the coronavirus from your health officials, such as [the CDC or state health departments (US)/ the Public Health Agency of Canada or provincial health authorities (CA)/ the Chief Medical Officer or Public Health England (UK)/ the Department of Health or Medical Officers (AU)]? 1 Completely 2 Mostly 3 Somewhat 4 Slightly 5 Not at all 6 I have not gotten information from health officials 8 Refused 9 Don't know
634 C	CV062	Ask all.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		Thinking about the measures that your government (at all levels) has put in place to fight the coronavirus outbreak, are
		they
		1 Much too weak
		2 Too weak
		3 About right
		4 Too strong
		5 Much too strong
		8 Refused
625	0) (0.6.2	9 Don't know
635	CV063w	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=CA.
		Which political party do you feel closest to?
		1 Liberal
		2 Conservative
		3 NDP
		4 Bloc Québécois
		5 Green 6 People's
		·
		7 None of the above 8 Refused
		9 Don't know
636	CV063x	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=US.
030	CVOOSA	Do you consider yourself a Republican, a Democrat or an independent?
		1 Republican
		2 Democrat
		3 Independent
		4 None of the above
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
637	CV063y	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=UK.
	•	Which political party do you feel closest to?
		1 Conservative
		2 Labour
		3 Liberal Democratic
		4 Green
		5 Brexit
		6 None of the above
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
638	CV063z	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=AU.
		Which political party do you feel closest to?
		1 Liberal
		2 Labor
		3 National

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		4 Green
		5 None of the above
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		CONTACT INFORMATION
639	HG037	Ask all.
6.40	41520	You're almost at the last screen! Don't forget to click on "submit" once you get there.
640	AI530z	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=AU and 640/AI530z@LSD=2.
		Select only one. Please select your preferred form of reward for participating in our survey:
		1 A ticket in a draw for \$1,000 (one prize drawn for every 100 submitted surveys)
		2 A \$40 gift card
		3 No preference
		If you have no preference, you will be entered into the draw for \$1,000.
641	AI507	Ask if 001a/OwnerID=0, 7, 70 or 80.
		001b/COUNTRY=AU and 640/AI530z=2: To make sure that you receive the \$40 gift card, can we confirm your contact
		information with you?
		001b/COUNTRY=CA or (001b/COUNTRY=US and (001a/OwnerID=0 or 80)): To make sure that you receive the
		[cheque (CA)/ check (US)] for \$28, can we confirm your contact information with you?
		001b/COUNTRY=UK: To make sure that you receive the £18 e-gift card, can we confirm your contact information with
		you?
		Otherwise: Can we confirm your contact information with you? This is in case we need to mail you any information.
		1 Yes 2 No
		8 Refused
		9 Don't know
		Please note that all the information you provide is treated as strictly confidential and will not be provided to anyone outside
		this project. Any identifying information about you, such as name and address, will be removed from the data so that your
		answers cannot be linked back to you.
		If response=1 and (001a/OwnerID=0, 70 or 80), go to 642/AI500.
		If response=1 and (001a/OwnerID=7), go to 643/AI499.
		If response>1, go to 646/AI531.
642	AI500	Ask if 641/AI507=1 and (001a/OwnerID=0, 70 or 80).
		Program to populate fields with data on file. This is the contact information you last provided to us. Is this information still correct?
		FIRST NAME:
		LAST NAME:
		ADDRESS 1:
		ADDRESS 2:
		ADDRESS 3:
		CITY:
		CITY: STATE/PROVINCE:
		ZIP/POSTAL CODE:

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		PHONE NUMBER:
		1 Yes
		2 No If response=1, go to 644/EMCHK1.
		If response=2, go to 643/AI499.
643	AI499	Ask if (641/AI507=1 and 001a/OwnerID=7) or 642/AI500=2.
		001a/OwnerID=7: Please enter your contact information below.
		001a/OwnerID=0, 70 or 80: Please enter the correct information below. (Please fill out all fields, even if the information
		hasn't changed.)
		FIRST NAME:
		LAST NAME: ADDRESS 1:
		ADDRESS 2:
		ADDRESS 3:
		CITY:
		STATE/PROVINCE:
		ZIP/POSTAL CODE:
644	EMCHK1	PHONE NUMBER: Ask if [641/AI507=1 and (001a/OwnerID=0, 70 or 80)] and (participant has previously provided ITC with
044	LMCHKI	his/her valid email address).
		Program to populate field with email address data on file.
		This is the email address you last provided to us. Is this still the best email address to use to contact you?
		EMAIL ADDRESS:
		1 Yes
		2 No If response=1, go to 646/AI531.
		If response=2, go to 645a/EMCHK2.
645a	EMCHK2	Ask if 644/EMCHK1=2.
		Please enter your updated email address.
6.451		EMAIL ADDRESS:
645b	EMCHK3	Ask if 645a/EMCHK2=populated.
646	AI531	Please re-enter your updated email address below, to confirm. Ask if 001a/OwnerID=9 or (C and 001b/COUNTRY=CA, US, UK).
040	A1331	All: Thank you very much for participating today! Your opinions are extremely important to us, and we value your time.
		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
		P and 001a/OwnerID=9: As a way of saying "Thank you", we would like to offer you an additional £2.50 worth of
		points as a bonus after you complete this survey. You will see these points posted on your account within 3-4 weeks.
		C and 001a/OwnerID=9: As a way of saying "Thank you", we would like to offer you an additional £15 worth of
		points as a bonus after you complete this survey. You will see these points posted on your account within 3-4 weeks.
		C and (001a/OwnerID=0 or 80): As a way of saying "Thank you" for your repeated participation in our survey, we
		would like to offer you an additional [\$3 (CA, US)/ £2 (UK)] as a bonus after you complete this survey. This amount will

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		be added to your [cheque (CA)/ check (US)/ e-gift card (UK)].
		C and 001a/OwnerID=1: As a way of saying "Thank you" for your repeated participation in our survey, we would like to offer you an additional \$5 or AIR MILES equivalent or Aeroplan Reward Miles equivalent as a bonus after you complete this survey. It will be automatically credited to your panel account.
		C and (001a/OwnerID=2 and FORMERGFK<>1): As a way of saying "Thank you" for your repeated participation in our survey, we would like to offer you an <u>additional 3,000 points</u> as a bonus after you complete this survey. The total points you've earned from completing this survey will be credited to your panel account.
		C and 001a/OwnerID=3 (I-Say and partner panels): Your repeated participation in our survey is also greatly appreciated.
6.47	ATECO	C and 001a/OwnerID=5: Your repeated participation in our survey is also greatly appreciated.
647	AI532	Ask if 001a/OwnerID=9. We would like to invite you to participate in our follow-up survey in about 18-24 months from now.
		For us to invite you to the survey at that time we ask that you remain as a member of the [survey firm] panel. As appreciation for staying with the panel and participating in our follow-up survey, you will be eligible to receive an additional bonus of up to £15 worth of points after you complete the follow-up survey.
648	AI800	Ask if 070/EC309v=10-32 and device type=mobile or tablet.
		Before we finish, we'd be grateful if you would upload a picture of [all of the vaping devices (with their e-liquids) that you currently use (070/EC309v=10-20)/ the vaping device and e-liquid that you used last (070/EC309v=31-32)].
		In a single photo, please: * Include [all currently-used (070/EC309v=10-20)/ the last-used (070/EC309v=31-32)] vaping device(s) and e-liquid(s), and * Ensure brand name(s) are visible. Are you willing to upload a photo of your device(s) and e-liquid(s)? 1 Yes
		2 No 8 Refused
		Maximum upload size is 5 MB.
649	AI801	Ask if 648/AI800=1. Please tell us anything we should know about the picture you have uploaded. [open text field]
650	AI805	Ask if 080/HN309v=10-32 and device type=mobile or tablet. 070/EC309v=10-32: Earlier, you told us that you use both vaping devices and heated tobacco products
		Otherwise: Before we finish,
		All : we'd be grateful if you would upload a picture of [all of the heated tobacco devices that you currently use including the tobacco sticks/pods (080/HN309v=10-20)/ the heated tobacco device that you used last including its tobacco sticks/pods

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		(080/HN309v=31-32)].
		In a single photo, please: * Show [all of the heated tobacco devices that you currently use including the tobacco sticks/pods (080/HN309v=10-20)/ the heated tobacco device that you used last including its tobacco sticks/pods (080/HN309v=31-32)], and * Ensure brand name(s) are visible Are you willing to upload a photo of your device(s) and tobacco sticks/ pods/ capsules? 1 Yes 2 No 8 Refused *Maximum upload size is 5 MB.
651	AI806	Ask if 650/AI805=1. Please tell us anything we should know about the picture you have uploaded. [open text field]
		ETM STUDY INVITATION
652	ETM110A	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=CA and 001a/OwnerID=1 and 022/ageSD>20 and 057/FR309v=10 and 353/FR330=1-3 and 070/EC309v=40-70. We now invite you to participate in a bonus survey that takes 15-20 minutes and provides [ETM payment]. Only 150
		people are being asked to participate in the bonus survey. If you select 'yes' below, you will be redirected to the bonus survey, and if your user group is open, you will be asked to
		browse our online store of tobacco/nicotine products and make a series of hypothetical purchases of cigarettes or e- cigarettes.
		Do you want to participate in the bonus survey?
		If yes, you will be redirected to the bonus survey after the next screen. Please note: Although we will try to only invite 150 people, if the survey is very popular, it may fill up quickly and there is a small chance your user group may be filled.
		[If survey language=French, show: Please note that we are currently unable to offer this bonus survey in French. If you wish to participate, you must be able to complete the survey in English.]
		1 Yes, I am ready to submit my completed survey and want to be redirected to the bonus survey. 2 No, I do not want to be redirected to the bonus survey after submitting my completed survey. Programming Notes:
		- Date and timestamp response at this question Quotas (n=50) will be set to open/closed and modified reactively. Bryan Heckman will send info to SRC when quota is full (or if preferred, when 80% full with SRC option to set quota to 15 additional respondents).
		Go to 661/AI535.
653	ETM111A	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=CA and 001a/OwnerID=1 and 022/ageSD>20 and 057/FR309v=10 and 353/FR330=1-3 and 070/EC309v=10.
		We now invite you to participate in a bonus survey that takes 15-20 minutes and provides [ETM payment]. Only 150 people are being asked to participate in the bonus survey.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		If you select 'yes' below, you will be redirected to the bonus survey, and if your user group is open, you will be asked to browse our online store of tobacco/nicotine products and make a series of hypothetical purchases of cigarettes or ecigarettes.
		Do you want to participate in the bonus survey?
		If yes, you will be redirected to the bonus survey after the next screen. Please note: Although we will try to only invite 150 people, if the survey is very popular, it may fill up quickly and there is a small chance your user group may be filled.
		[If survey language=French, show: Please note that we are currently unable to offer this bonus survey in French. If you wish to participate, you must be able to complete the survey in English.] 1 Yes, I am ready to submit my completed survey and want to be redirected to the bonus survey. 2 No, I do not want to be redirected to the bonus survey after submitting my completed survey. Programming Notes: - Date and timestamp response at this question. - Quotas (n=50) will be set to open/closed and modified reactively. Bryan Heckman will send info to SRC when quota is full (or if preferred, when 80% full with SRC option to set quota to 15 additional respondents). Go to 661/AI535.
654	ETM101A	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=CA and 001a/OwnerID=1 and 022/ageSD>20 and 057/FR309v=40-90 and
		070/EC309v=10. We now invite you to participate in a bonus survey that takes 15-20 minutes and provides [ETM payment]. Only 150 people are being asked to participate in the bonus survey.
		If you select 'yes' below, you will be redirected to the bonus survey, and if your user group is open, you will be asked to browse our online store of tobacco/nicotine products and make a series of hypothetical purchases of cigarettes or e-cigarettes.
		Do you want to participate in the bonus survey?
		If yes, you will be redirected to the bonus survey after the next screen. <u>Please note:</u> Although we will try to only invite 150 people, if the survey is very popular, it may fill up quickly and there is a small chance your user group may be filled.
		[If survey language=French, show: Please note that we are currently unable to offer this bonus survey in French. If you wish to participate, you must be able to complete the survey in English.] 1 Yes, I am ready to submit my completed survey and want to be redirected to the bonus survey.
		2 No, I do not want to be redirected to the bonus survey after submitting my completed survey. Programming Notes:
		- Date and timestamp response at this question Quotas (n=50) will be set to open/closed and modified reactively. Bryan Heckman will send info to SRC when quota is full (or if preferred, when 80% full with SRC option to set quota to 15 additional respondents). Go to 661/AI535.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
655	ETM210A	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=US and (001a/OwnerID=2 or 8) and 022/ageSD>20 and 057/FR309v=10 and
		353/FR330=1-3 and 070/EC309v=40-70. We now invite you to participate in a bonus survey that takes 15-20 minutes and provides [ETM payment]. Only 150 people are being asked to participate in the bonus survey.
		If you select 'yes' below, you will be redirected to the bonus survey, and if your user group is open, you will be asked to browse our online store of tobacco/nicotine products and make a series of hypothetical purchases of cigarettes or e-cigarettes.
		Do you want to participate in the bonus survey?
		If yes, you will be redirected to the bonus survey after the next screen. Please note: Although we will try to only invite 150 people, if the survey is very popular, it may fill up quickly and there is a small chance your user group may be filled. 1 Yes, I am ready to submit my completed survey and want to be redirected to the bonus survey. 2 No, I do not want to be redirected to the bonus survey after submitting my completed survey. Programming Notes: - Date and timestamp response at this question. - Quotas (n=50) will be set to open/closed and modified reactively. Bryan Heckman will send info to SRC when quota is full
		(or if preferred, when 80% full with SRC option to set quota to 15 additional respondents). Go to 661/AI535.
656	ETM211A	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=US and (001a/OwnerID=2 or 8) and 022/ageSD>20 and 057/FR309v=10 and 353/FR330=1-3 and 070/EC309v=10. We now invite you to participate in a bonus survey that takes 15-20 minutes and provides [ETM payment]. Only 150 people are being asked to participate in the bonus survey.
		If you select 'yes' below, you will be redirected to the bonus survey, and if your user group is open, you will be asked to browse our online store of tobacco/nicotine products and make a series of hypothetical purchases of cigarettes or ecigarettes.
		Do you want to participate in the bonus survey?
		If yes, you will be redirected to the bonus survey after the next screen. Please note: Although we will try to only invite 150 people, if the survey is very popular, it may fill up quickly and there is a small chance your user group may be filled. 1 Yes, I am ready to submit my completed survey and want to be redirected to the bonus survey. 2 No, I do not want to be redirected to the bonus survey after submitting my completed survey. Programming Notes:
		- Date and timestamp response at this question Quotas (n=50) will be set to open/closed and modified reactively. Bryan Heckman will send info to SRC when quota is full (or if preferred, when 80% full with SRC option to set quota to 15 additional respondents). Go to 661/AI535.
657	ETM201A	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=US and (001a/OwnerID=2 or 8) and 022/ageSD>20 and 057/FR309v=40-90 and 070/EC309v=10.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		We now invite you to participate in a bonus survey that takes 15-20 minutes and provides [ETM payment]. Only 150 people are being asked to participate in the bonus survey.
		If you select 'yes' below, you will be redirected to the bonus survey, and if your user group is open, you will be asked to browse our online store of tobacco/nicotine products and make a series of hypothetical purchases of cigarettes or e-cigarettes.
		Do you want to participate in the bonus survey?
		If yes, you will be redirected to the bonus survey after the next screen. Please note: Although we will try to only invite 150 people, if the survey is very popular, it may fill up quickly and there is a small chance your user group may be filled. 1 Yes, I am ready to submit my completed survey and want to be redirected to the bonus survey. 2 No, I do not want to be redirected to the bonus survey after submitting my completed survey. Programming Notes: - Date and timestamp response at this question.
		- Quotas (n=50) will be set to open/closed and modified reactively. Bryan Heckman will send info to SRC when quota is full (or if preferred, when 80% full with SRC option to set quota to 15 additional respondents). Go to 661/AI535.
658	ETM310A	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=UK and (001a/OwnerID=9) and 022/ageSD>20 and 057/FR309v=10 and 353/FR330=1-3 and 070/EC309v=40-70. We now invite you to participate in a bonus survey that takes 15-20 minutes and provides [ETM payment]. Only 150 people are being asked to participate in the bonus survey.
		If you select 'yes' below, you will be redirected to the bonus survey, and if your user group is open, you will be asked to browse our online store of tobacco/nicotine products and make a series of hypothetical purchases of cigarettes or ecigarettes.
		Do you want to participate in the bonus survey?
		If yes, you will be redirected to the bonus survey after the next screen. Please note: Although we will try to only invite 150 people, if the survey is very popular, it may fill up quickly and there is a small chance your user group may be filled. 1 Yes, I am ready to submit my completed survey and want to be redirected to the bonus survey. 2 No, I do not want to be redirected to the bonus survey after submitting my completed survey. Programming Notes:
		- Date and timestamp response at this question Quotas (n=50) will be set to open/closed and modified reactively. Bryan Heckman will send info to SRC when quota is full (or if preferred, when 80% full with SRC option to set quota to 15 additional respondents). Go to 661/AI535.
659	ETM311A	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=UK and 001a/OwnerID=9 and 022/ageSD>20 and 057/FR309v=10 and 353/FR330=1-3 and 070/EC309v=10. We now invite you to participate in a bonus survey that takes 15-20 minutes and provides [ETM payment]. Only 150
		people are being asked to participate in the bonus survey.

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		If you select 'yes' below, you will be redirected to the bonus survey, and if your user group is open, you will be asked to browse our online store of tobacco/nicotine products and make a series of hypothetical purchases of cigarettes or ecigarettes.
		Do you want to participate in the bonus survey?
		If yes, you will be redirected to the bonus survey after the next screen. Please note: Although we will try to only invite 150 people, if the survey is very popular, it may fill up quickly and there is a small chance your user group may be filled. 1 Yes, I am ready to submit my completed survey and want to be redirected to the bonus survey. 2 No, I do not want to be redirected to the bonus survey after submitting my completed survey. Programming Notes: - Date and timestamp response at this question. - Quotas (n=50) will be set to open/closed and modified reactively. Bryan Heckman will send info to SRC when quota is full
		(or if preferred, when 80% full with SRC option to set quota to 15 additional respondents). Go to 661/AI535.
660	ETM301A	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=UK and (001a/OwnerID=9) and 022/ageSD>20 and 057/FR309v=40-90 and
		070/EC309v=10. We now invite you to participate in a bonus survey that takes 15-20 minutes and provides [ETM payment]. Only 150 people are being asked to participate in the bonus survey.
		If you select 'yes' below, you will be redirected to the bonus survey, and if your user group is open, you will be asked to browse our online store of tobacco/nicotine products and make a series of hypothetical purchases of cigarettes or ecigarettes.
		Do you want to participate in the bonus survey?
		If yes, you will be redirected to the bonus survey after the next screen. Please note: Although we will try to only invite 150 people, if the survey is very popular, it may fill up quickly and there is a small chance your user group may be filled. 1 Yes, I am ready to submit my completed survey and want to be redirected to the bonus survey. 2 No, I do not want to be redirected to the bonus survey after submitting my completed survey.
		Programming Notes: - Date and timestamp response at this question Quotas (n=50) will be set to open/closed and modified reactively. Bryan Heckman will send info to SRC when quota is full (or if preferred, when 80% full with SRC option to set quota to 15 additional respondents).
		Go to 661/AI535.
661	ATE DE	SURVEY CLOSING
661	AI535	Ask all. All: Those are all our questions.
		Thank you for completing our survey! Your responses have now been saved. If you do not want us to use your data, please email us your request at [email address for survey help].

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		001b/COUNTRY=CA, US, UK: Please remember to click the 'submit' button below before closing your browser so that we can more quickly provide your remuneration. [You will also be redirected to the bonus survey after clicking 'submit'. (If any of (ETM110a, ETM111a, ETM210a, ETM211a, ETM310a, ETM311a)=1)]
		<pre>001b/COUNTRY=AU and (640/AI530z=2): Please remember to click the 'submit' button below before closing your browser so that we can more quickly provide your remuneration. 001b/COUNTRY=AU and (640/AI530z<>2, or unasked): Please remember to click the 'submit' button below before closing your browser so that we can enter you into the lottery draw in a timely manner.</pre>
		All: Thank you very much for your participation in this very important research! Our next survey will take place in about 18-24 months, and we look forward to your participation at that time.
		If there are any comments you would like to make, or things you would like to tell us that we didn't ask about, please add them in the space below. (If you don't have any comments, please type 'none'.) [Program open field for respondent to enter comments. Display PI photos and logos here.] (DC: If C, then C-A1; if P, then P-A1)
		If any of (ETM110a, ETM111a, ETM210a, ETM211a, ETM310a, ETM311a)=1, go to ETM sub-study. Otherwise, go to survey firm website.
		Programming Notes for respondents redirected to ETM2 sub-study: Note this is different than the procedure at 4CV2/ETM1 Once the respondent has completed the ETM portion at Virginia Tech, the respondent should be redirected back to SRC to register as a complete Time stamps of sending a respondent to Virginia Tech and receiving the respondents completion of the ETM sub-study should be programmed as a quality control measure Respondents will not be given a new ETM ID. Their ID will remain the same through completion of the ITC survey and ETM. Their home panel ID will be linked to their survey pin. This is the only unique identifying information linking respondents to their answers to both the ITC survey and the ETM Virginia Tech will then redirect the respondent's info to SRC as a quality check, and to the respondent's home panel so that the incentive can be paid out.
662	caFrench	Ask if 001b/COUNTRY=CA. Please note if respondent did interview in French. 1 Yes 2 No
		TERMINATION SCRIPTS
663	BI901	Thank you for your time and assistance. Those are all the questions we need to ask you.
		Please click NEXT. Terminate.
664	BI904	Without an answer to this question, we don't know which parts of the survey would be relevant to you and cannot continue

Q#	VarName	4CV3
		the survey. If you would like to provide an answer, press the '<<<' (previous) button.
		Otherwise, thank you for your time. Please click NEXT. Terminate.
665	BI913	Thank you for your time. Unfortunately, you are not a part of the target group for this study.
		Please click NEXT. Terminate.
666	BI930	Thank you for your time and assistance, but our survey is for adults aged 18 or older.
		Please click NEXT. Terminate.
667	BI933	Thank you for your time, but we have now filled our quota for your age group.
		Please click NEXT. Terminate.
668	BI949	Ask if relevant quotas for specific sample/ survey firm are full.
		We are sorry, but our survey requires a certain number of respondents from each [034/GENDER,/ age group,/ smoking status,/ and area of your 001b/COUNTRY]. We already have enough respondents matching your characteristics.
		Please click HERE [program to show sample-specific website URL] to go back to the [survey firm (001a/OwnerID<>9)/ 'panel' (001a/OwnerID=9)] website.
		Thank you for your time and assistance.
669	BI967	We are sorry, but our survey requires a certain number of respondents from each area of your 001b/COUNTRY. We already have enough respondents from your area. Thank you for your time and assistance.
		Please click NEXT. Terminate.